**DataArts Studio** 

### **Best Practices**

 Issue
 01

 Date
 2022-09-30





HUAWEI TECHNOLOGIES CO., LTD.

### Copyright © Huawei Technologies Co., Ltd. 2023. All rights reserved.

No part of this document may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means without prior written consent of Huawei Technologies Co., Ltd.

### **Trademarks and Permissions**

NUAWEI and other Huawei trademarks are trademarks of Huawei Technologies Co., Ltd. All other trademarks and trade names mentioned in this document are the property of their respective holders.

### Notice

The purchased products, services and features are stipulated by the contract made between Huawei and the customer. All or part of the products, services and features described in this document may not be within the purchase scope or the usage scope. Unless otherwise specified in the contract, all statements, information, and recommendations in this document are provided "AS IS" without warranties, guarantees or representations of any kind, either express or implied.

The information in this document is subject to change without notice. Every effort has been made in the preparation of this document to ensure accuracy of the contents, but all statements, information, and recommendations in this document do not constitute a warranty of any kind, express or implied.

### **Contents**

1 Advanced Data Migration Guidance	1
1.1 Incremental Migration	1
1.1.1 Incremental File Migration	1
1.1.2 Incremental Migration of Relational Databases	5
1.1.3 HBase/CloudTable Incremental Migration	7
1.2 Using Macro Variables of Date and Time	8
1.3 Migration in Transaction Mode	12
1.4 Encryption and Decryption During File Migration	
1.5 MD5 Verification	14
1.6 Field Conversion	
1.7 Migrating Files with Specified Names	
1.8 Regular Expressions for Separating Semi-structured Text	24
1.9 Recording the Time When Data Is Written to the Database	
1.10 File Formats	
2 Advanced Data Development Guidance	
2.1 Job Dependency	
2.2 IF Statements	
2.3 Obtaining the Return Value of a Rest Client Node	57
2.4 Using For Each Nodes	
2.5 Scheduling Jobs Across Workspaces	66
3 Cross-Workspace DataArts Studio Data Migration	70
3.1 Overview	70
3.2 Management Center Data Migration	71
3.3 DataArts Migration Data Migration	74
3.4 DataArts Architecture Data Migration	
3.5 DataArts Factory Data Migration	93
3.6 DataArts Quality Data Migration	102
3.7 DataArts Catalog Data Migration	
3.8 DataArts Security Data Migration	
3.9 DataArts DataService Data Migration	109

### 

119
124
134
144
145
146
147
147
150
150
150
154
134

# Advanced Data Migration Guidance

### **1.1 Incremental Migration**

### **1.1.1 Incremental File Migration**

CDM supports incremental migration of file systems. After full migration is complete, all new files or only specified directories or files can be exported.

Currently, CDM supports the following incremental migration modes:

### 1. Exporting the files in a specified directory

- Application scenarios: The migration source is a file system (OBS/ HDFS/FTP/SFTP). In incremental migration, only the specified files are written to the migration destination. The existing records are not updated or deleted.
- Key configurations: File/Path Filter and Schedule Execution
- Prerequisites: The source directory or file name contains the time field.
- 2. Exporting the files modified after the specified time point
  - Application scenarios: The migration source is a file system (OBS/ HDFS/FTP/SFTP). The specified time point refers to the time when the file is modified. CDM migrates the files modified after the specified time point.
  - Key configurations: Time Filter and Schedule Execution
  - Prerequisites: None

### **NOTE**

If you have configured a macro variable of date and time and schedule a CDM job through DataArts Studio DataArts Factory, the system replaces the macro variable of date and time with (*Planned start time of the data development job – Offset*) rather than (*Actual start time of the CDM job – Offset*).

### File/Path Filter

- Parameter position: When creating a table/file migration job, if the migration source is a file system, set **Filter Type** in advanced attributes of **Source Job Configuration** to **Wildcard** or **Regular expression**.
- Parameter principle: If you select **Wildcard** for **Filter Type**, CDM filters files or paths based on the configured wildcard character and migrates only files or paths that meet the specified condition.
- Example configurations:

Suppose that the source file name contains the date and time field, such as **2017-10-15 20:25:26**, the **/opt/data/file\_20171015202526.data** file is generated. Set the parameters as follows:

- a. Filter Type: Select Wildcard.
- b. File Filter: Enter "\*\${dateformat(yyyyMMdd,-1,DAY)}\*", which is the format of the macro variables of date and time supported by CDM. For details, see Using Macro Variables of Date and Time.

### F

Figure 1-1 Filte	ering	files		
Source Job Configura	tion			
* Source Link Name	FTP		•	Configuration Guide
* Source Directory/File (?)	/from		(	Ξ
* File Format	CSV		•	
Hide Advanced Attributes				
Line Separator   ?				
Field Delimiter		1		
Use Quote Char		Yes	No	
Using RE to separate fields	0	Yes	No	
First Row As Header		Yes	No	
Encode Type		UTF-8		
Compression Format		NONE		•
Start Job by Marker File		Yes	No	
File Separator				
Filter Type		Wildcard		•
Directory Filter 🧑				
File Filter 🕜		*\${dateforma	at(yyyyMMc	ld,-1,DAY
Time Filter		Yes	No	
Minimum Timestamp				

Schedule Execution: Set Cycle (days) to 1. c.

In this way, you can import the files generated in the previous day to the destination directory every day to implement incremental synchronization.

In incremental file migration, **Path Filter** is used in the same way as **File Filter**. The path name must contain the time field. In this case, all files in the specified path can be synchronized periodically.

### **Time Filter**

- Parameter position: When creating a table/file migration job, if the migration source is a file system, set select Yes for Time Filter.
- Parameter principle: Only files generated from the Minimum Timestamp to • the Maximum Timestamp will be migrated by CDM.

• Example configurations:

For example, if you want CDM to synchronize only the files generated from January 1, 2021 to January 1, 2022 to the destination, configure the following parameters:

- a. Time Filter: select Yes.
- b. **Minimum Timestamp**: Enter a value in the format of *yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss*, such as **2021-01-01 00:00:00**.
- c. **Maximum Timestamp**: Enter a value in the format of *yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss*, such as **2022-01-01 00:00:00**.

#### Figure 1-2 Time Filter

Source Job Configura	tion				
* Source Link Name	SFTP		•	Configuratio	n Guide
* Source Directory/File					
* File Format	CSV		•		
Hide Advanced Attributes					
Line Separator					
Field Delimiter (?)		1			
Use Quote Char  (?)		Yes	No		
Using RE to separate fields	0	Yes	No		
First Row As Header		Yes	No		
Encode type ⑦		UTF-8			
Compression Format		NONE		•	
Start Job by Marker File		Yes	No		
File Separator 🕜					
Filter Type 🕜		None		•	
Time Filter 🕜		Yes	No		
Minimum Timestamp 🕜		2021-01-01	00:00:00		
Maximum Timestamp 🧑		2022-01-01 (	00:00:00		
Disregard Non-existent Path/	File ၇	Yes	No		

In this way, the CDM job migrates only the files generated from January 1, 2021 to January 1, 2022, and performs incremental synchronization next time it is started.

### **1.1.2 Incremental Migration of Relational Databases**

CDM supports incremental migration of relational databases. After a full migration is complete, data in a specified period can be incrementally migrated. For example, data added on the previous day can be exported at 00:00:00 every day.

- Migrating incremental data within a specified period of time
  - Application scenarios: The source end is a relational database. The destination end can be of any type.
  - Key configurations: WHERE Clause and Schedule Execution
  - Prerequisites: The data table contains a date and time field or timestamp field.

In incremental migration, only the specified data is written to the data table. The existing records are not updated or deleted.

#### **NOTE**

If you have configured a macro variable of date and time and schedule a CDM job through DataArts Studio DataArts Factory, the system replaces the macro variable of date and time with (*Planned start time of the data development job – Offset*) rather than (*Actual start time of the CDM job – Offset*).

### WHERE Clause

- Parameter position: When creating a table/file migration job, if the source end is a relational database, the **Where Clause** parameter is available in the advanced attributes of **Source Job Configuration**.
- Parameter principle: Set WHERE Clause to an SQL statement, for example, age > 18 and age <= 60, CDM exports only the data that meets the SQL statement requirement. If WHERE Clause is not specified, the entire table is exported.

Where Clause can be set to macro variables of date and time. When the data table contains the date or timestamp field, Where Clause and Schedule Execution can be used together to extract data of a specified date.

• Example configurations:

Suppose that the database table contains column **DS** indicating the time, the value type of the column is **varchar(30)**, and the inserted time format is similar to *2017-xx-xx*. See **Figure 1-3**. Set the parameters as follows:

	SELECT * FROM	M SQOOP.CD	M_20171016   Er
	Tr FOO 🍫	T BAR 🍫	T DS 😚
1	5	snap	2017-05-01
2	5	snap	2017-05-01
3	1	google	2017-05-02
4	4	oracle	2017-05-02
5	6	amd	2017-05-02
6	7	nvda	2017-05-02
7	1	google	2017-05-02
8	4	oracle	2017-05-02
9	6	amd	2017-05-02
10	7	nvda	2017-05-02
11	2	facebook	2017-10-15
12	3	tesla	2017-10-15
13	2	facebook	2017-10-15
14	3	tesla	2017-10-15

#### Figure 1-3 Table data

a. WHERE Clause: Set this parameter to DS='\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd,-1,DAY)}'.

#### Figure 1-4 WHERE Clause



b. Scheduling job execution: Set **Cycle (days)** to **1** and **Start Time** to **00:00:00**.

In this way, all data generated on the previous day can be exported at 00:00:00 every day. **WHERE Clause** can be configured to various **macro variables of date and time**. You can use the macro variables of date and time and scheduled jobs with specified cycle of minutes, hours, days, weeks, or months together to automatically export data at a specific time.

### 1.1.3 HBase/CloudTable Incremental Migration

You can use CDM to export data in a specified period of time from HBase (including MRS HBase, FusionInsight HBase, and Apache HBase) and CloudTable. The CDM scheduled jobs can be used together to implement incremental migration of HBase and CloudTable.

#### **NOTE**

If you have configured a macro variable of date and time and schedule a CDM job through DataArts Studio DataArts Factory, the system replaces the macro variable of date and time with (*Planned start time of the data development job – Offset*) rather than (*Actual start time of the CDM job – Offset*).

When creating a table/file migration job and selecting the link to HBase or CloudTable as the source link, you can set the time range in advanced attributes.

Job Configuration		
* Job Name	ct2obs	
Source Job Configurati	on	
* Source Link Name	ctlink 👻	Configuration Guide
* Table Name 😨	cdmtest	$\odot$
Column Families ③		
Hide Advanced Attributes		
Split Rowkey ③	🔿 Yes 🔷 No	
Minimum Timestamp 💿	\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HF	
Maximum Timestamp ③	\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HI	
Cancel Next		

Figure 1-5 Time range

• Start time (including the value) for extracting data. The format is *yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss*. Only the data generated at the specified time and later is extracted.

• End time (excluding the value) for extracting data. The format is *yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss*. Only the data generated before the time point is extracted.

The two parameters can be set to **macro variables of date and time**. Examples are as follows:

- If Minimum Timestamp is set to \${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, DAY)}, only the data generated after the day before is exported.
- If Maximum Timestamp is set to \${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss)}, only the data generated before the specified time point is exported.

If both parameters are configured, CDM exports only the data generated on the previous day. In addition, if the job is configured to execute at 00:00:00 every day, the data generated every day can be incrementally synchronized.

### **1.2 Using Macro Variables of Date and Time**

During the creation of table/file migration jobs, CDM supports the macro variables of date and time in the following parameters of the source and destination links:

- Source directory or file
- Source table name
- Directory filter and file filter of the **wildcard** type
- Start time and end time of the time filter type
- Partition filter criteria and where clause
- Write directory
- Destination table name

You can use the **\${}** macro variable definition identifier to define the macros of the time type. currently, dateformat and timestamp are supported.

By using the macro variables of date and time and scheduled job, you can implement incremental synchronization of databases and files.

#### **NOTE**

If you have configured a macro variable of date and time and schedule a CDM job through DataArts Studio DataArts Factory, the system replaces the macro variable of date and time with (*Planned start time of the data development job – Offset*) rather than (*Actual start time of the CDM job – Offset*).

### dateformat

dateformat supports two types of parameters:

• dateformat(format)

**format** indicates the date and time format. For details about the format definition, see the definition in **java.text.SimpleDateFormat.java**.

For example, if the current date is **2017-10-16 09:00:00**, **yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss** indicates **2017-10-16 09:00:00**.

- dateformat(format, dateOffset, dateType)
  - **format** indicates the format of the returned date.

- **dateOffset** indicates the date offset.
- **dateType** indicates the type of the date offset.

Currently, dateType supports SECOND, MINUTE, HOUR, and DAY.

For example, if the current date is **2017-10-16 09:00:00**, then:

- **dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, DAY)** indicates the day before the current day, that is, **2017-10-15 09:00:00**.
- dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, HOUR) indicates one hour before the current time, that is, 2017-10-16 08:00:00.
- dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, MINUTE) indicates one minute before the current time, that is, 2017-10-16 08:59:00.
- dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, SECOND) indicates one second before the current time, that is, 2017-10-16 08:59:59.

### timestamp

timestamp supports two types of parameters:

• timestamp()

Indicates the returned timestamp of the current time, that is, the number of milliseconds that have elapsed since 00:00:00 on January 1, 1970 (1970-01-01 00:00:00 GMT). For example, 1508078516286.

timestamp(dateOffset, dateType)

Indicates the timestamp returned after time offset. **dateOffset** and **dateType** indicate the date offset and the offset type, respectively.

For example, if the current date is **2017-10-16 09:00:00**, **timestamp(-10**, **MINUTE)** indicates that the timestamp generated 10 minutes before the current time point is returned, that is, **1508115000000**.

### Macro Variable Definition of Time and Date

Suppose that the current time is **2017-10-16 09:00:00**, then **Table 1-1** describes the macro variable definitions of time and date.

Macro Variable	Description	Display Effect
\${dateformat(yyyy-MM- dd)}	Returns the current date in <b>yyyy-MM-dd</b> format.	2017-10-16
\${dateformat(yyyy/MM/ dd)}	Returns the current date in <b>yyyy/MM/dd</b> format.	2017/10/16
\${dateformat(yyyy_MM_dd HH:mm:ss)}	Returns the current time in yyyy_MM_dd HH:mm:ss format.	2017_10_16 09:00:00
\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, DAY)}	Returns the current time in <b>yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss</b> format. The date is one day before the current day.	2017-10-15 09:00:00

Table 1-1 Macro variable definition of time and date

Macro Variable	Description	Display Effect
\${timestamp()}	Returns the timestamp of the current time, that is, the number of milliseconds that have elapsed since 00:00:00 on January 1, 1970.	1508115600000
\${timestamp(-10, MINUTE)}	Returns the timestamp generated 10 minutes before the current time point.	1508115000000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMdd))}	Returns the timestamp of 00:00:00 of the current day.	1508083200000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMdd,-1,DAY))}	Returns the timestamp of 00:00:00 of the previous day.	1507996800000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMddHH))}	Returns the timestamp of the current hour.	1508115600000

### Time and Date Macro Variables of Paths and Table Names

Figure 1-6 shows an example. If:

- Table Name under Source Link Configuration is set to CDM\_/\$ {dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd)}.
- Write Directory under Destination Link Configuration is set to /opt/ttxx/\$
   {timestamp()}.

After the macro definition conversion, this job indicates that data in table **SQOOP.CDM\_20171016** in the Oracle database is migrated to the **/opt/ttxx/1508115701746** directory of the HDFS server.

Figure 1-6 Setting Table Name and Write Directory to a time and date macro variable

Source Job Configuration		Destination Job Configuration		
* Source Link Name	oracle_link   Configuration Guide	* Destination Link Name	hdfs_link	
Use SQL Statement	Yes No	* Write Directory ⑦ /op	ot/ttxx/\${timestamp()}	
* Schema/Table Space	SQOOP O	* File Format ⑦	· · ·	
* Table Name	CDM_/\$(dateformat(yyyy-1	Show Advanced Attributes		
Show Advanced Attributes				

Currently, a table name or path name can contain multiple macro variables. For example, /opt/ttxx/\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd)}/\${timestamp()} is converted to /opt/ttxx/2017-10-16/1508115701746.

### Time and Date Macro Variables in the Where Clause

**Figure 1-7** uses table **SQOOP.CDM\_20171016** as an example. The table contains column **DS**, which indicates the time.

SELECT * FROM SQOOP.CDM_20171016				
	Tr FOO 🍫	T BAR 🍫	T DS 😚	
1	5	snap	2017-05-01	
2	5	snap	2017-05-01	
3	1	google	2017-05-02	
4	4	oracle	2017-05-02	
5	6	amd	2017-05-02	
6	7	nvda	2017-05-02	
7	1	google	2017-05-02	
8	4	oracle	2017-05-02	
9	6	amd	2017-05-02	
10	7	nvda	2017-05-02	
11	2	facebook	2017-10-15	
12	3	tesla	2017-10-15	
13	2	facebook	2017-10-15	
14	3	tesla	2017-10-15	

Figure 1-7 Table data

Suppose that the current date is **2017-10-16** and you want to export data generated the day before the current day (DS = 2017-10-15), then you can set the value of **Where Clause** to **DS='\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd,-1,DAY)}'** when creating a job. In this way, you can export all data that complies with the DS = 2017-10-15 condition.

### Implementing Incremental Synchronization by Configuring the Macro Variables of Date and Time and Scheduled Jobs

Two simple application scenarios are as follows:

• The database table contains column **DS** that indicates the time, the value type of the column is **varchar(30)**, and the inserted time format is similar to **2017-xx-xx**.

In a scheduled job, the cycle is one day, and the scheduled job is executed at 00:00:00 every day. Set the value of **Where Clause** to **DS='\$ {dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd,-1,DAY)}'**, and then data generated in the previous day will be exported at 00:00:00 every day.

• The database table contains column **time** that indicates the time, the type is **Number**, and the inserted time format is timestamp.

In a scheduled job, the cycle is one day, and the scheduled job is executed at 00:00:00 every day. Set the value of **Where Clause** to **time between \$** {**timestamp(-1,DAY)**} and **\$**{**timestamp()**}, and then data generated on the previous day will be exported at 00:00:00 every day.

Configuration principles of other application scenarios are the same.

### **1.3 Migration in Transaction Mode**

When a CDM job fails to be executed, CDM rolls back the data to the state before the job starts and automatically deletes data from the destination table.

- Parameter position: When creating a table/file migration job, if the migration source is a relational database, set **Import to Staging Table** in the advanced attributes of **Destination Job Configuration** to determine whether to enable the transaction mode.
- Parameter principle: If you set this parameter to **Yes**, CDM automatically creates a temporary table and imports the data to the temporary table. After the data is imported successfully, CDM migrates the data to the destination table in transaction mode of the database. If the import fails, the destination table is rolled back to the state before the job starts.

#### Figure 1-8 Migration in transaction mode

**Destination Job Configuration** 

* Destination Link Name	oracle_link		•	]
* Schema/Table Space  (?)				0
* Table Name ( ?				0
Clear Data Before Import	Do not clear		•	]
Hide Advanced Attributes				
Is middle Relation table	Yes	No		
Is middle Relation table ⑦ PreSql ⑦	Yes	No		
Is middle Relation table ⑦	Yes	No		4
Is middle Relation table (?) PreSql (?) PostSql (?)	Yes	No		5
Is middle Relation table (?) PreSql (?) PostSql (?)	Yes	No		

### **NOTE**

If you select **Clear part of data** or **Clear all data** for **Clear Data Before Import**, CDM does not roll back the deleted data in transaction mode.

### **1.4 Encryption and Decryption During File Migration**

When you migrate files to a file system, CDM can encrypt and decrypt those files. Currently, CDM supports the following encryption modes:

- AES-256-GCM
- KMS Encryption

### AES-256-GCM

Currently, only AES-256-GCM (NoPadding) is supported. This algorithm is used for encryption at the migration destination and decryption at the migration source. The supported source and destination data sources are as follows:

- Data sources supported by the migration source: OBS, FTP, SFTP, HDFS (supported in the binary format), and HTTP (applicable to scenarios where OBS shared files are downloaded)
- Data sources supported by the migration destination: OBS, FTP, SFTP, and HDFS (supported in the binary format)

The following part describes how to use AES-256-GCM to decrypt the encrypted files to be exported from OBS and encrypt the files to be imported to OBS. The methods for using the algorithm on other data sources are the same.

• Configure decryption at the migration source.

When you use CDM to create a job for exporting files from OBS, set the migration source to OBS and set the following parameters in the advanced settings of **Source Job Configuration**:

- a. Encryption: Select AES-256-GCM.
- b. **DEK**: The key must be the same as that configured in **Encryption**. Otherwise, the decrypted data is incorrect and the system does not display an error message.
- c. **IV**: The initialization vector must be the same as that configured in **Encryption**. Otherwise, the decrypted data is incorrect and the system does not display an error message.

In this way, after CDM exports encrypted files from OBS, the files written to the migration destination are decrypted plaintext files.

• Configure encryption at the migration destination.

When you use CDM to create a job for importing files to OBS, set the migration destination to OBS and set the following parameters in the advanced settings of **Destination Job Configuration**:

- a. Encryption: Select AES-256-GCM.
- DEK: custom encryption key. The key consists of 64 hexadecimal numbers. It is case-insensitive but must contain 64 characters. For example,
   DD0AE00DFECD78BF051BCFDA25BD4E320DB0A7AC75A1F3FC3D3C56 A457DCDC1B.

c. **IV**: custom initialization vector. The initialization vector consists of 32 hexadecimal numbers. It is case-insensitive but must contain 32 characters. For example, **5C91687BA886EDCD12ACBC3FF19A3C3F**.

In this way, after CDM imports files to OBS, the files on the migration destination are encrypted using the AES-256-GCM algorithm.

### **KMS Encryption**

### D NOTE

The migration source does not support KMS encryption.

CDM supports KMS encryption if tables, files, or a whole database is migrated to OBS. In the **Advanced Attributes** area of the **Destination Job Configuration** page, set the parameters.

A key must be created in KMS of DEW in advance. For details, see the *Data Encryption Workshop User Guide*.

After KMS encryption is enabled, objects to be uploaded will be encrypted and stored on OBS. When you download the encrypted objects, the encrypted data will be decrypted on the server and displayed in plaintext to users.

### **NOTE**

- If KMS encryption is enabled, **MD5 verification** cannot be used.
- If the KMS ID of another project is used, change **Project ID** to the ID of the project to which KMS belongs. If KMS and CDM are in the same project, retain the default value of **Project ID**.
- After KMS encryption is performed, the encryption status of the objects on OBS cannot be changed.
- A key in use cannot be deleted. Otherwise, the object encrypted with this key cannot be downloaded.

### 1.5 MD5 Verification

CDM extracts data from the migration source and writes the data to the migration destination. **Figure 1-9** shows the migration mode when files are migrated to OBS.

Figure 1-9 Migrating files to OBS



During the process, CDM uses MD5 to verify file consistency.

- Extract
  - The migration source can be OBS, HDFS, FTP, SFTP, or HTTP. It can check whether the files extracted by CDM are consistent with source files.

- This function is controlled by the MD5 File Extension parameter (available when File Format is set to Binary) in Source Job
   Configuration. Set this parameter to the file name extension of the MD5 file in the source file system.
- If a source file build.sh and a file for saving MD5 value build.sh.md5 are located in the same directory, and MD5 File Extension is configured, only the file build.sh.md5 is migrated to the destination. Files without the MD5 value or whose MD5 values do not match fail to be migrated, and the MD5 file is not migrated.
- If **MD5 File Extension** is not configured, all files are migrated.
- Write
  - Currently, this function can be used only when OBS serves as the migration destination. It can check whether the files written to OBS are consistent with those extracted from CDM.
  - This function is controlled by the Validate MD5 Value parameter in Destination Job Configuration. After the files are read and written to OBS, the MD5 value in the HTTP header is used to verify the files on OBS and the verification result is written to an OBS bucket (the bucket can be the one that does not store migration files). If the migration source does not have the MD5 file, the verification will not be performed.

### D NOTE

- When files are migrated to a file system, only the extracted files are verified.
- When files are migrated to OBS, both the extracted files and files written to OBS are verified.
- If MD5 verification is used, KMS encryption cannot be used.

### **1.6 Field Conversion**

You can create a field converter on the **Map Field** page when creating a table/file migration job.

			ি ⊕		Destinatio	n Field
Туре	C	Operation			Column ID	
DECIMAL(18,3)	Ŕ	ε 🚺 α	<b>ن</b> و		▶● 1	
VARCHAR(120)	Converte	er List				×
VARCHAR(100)						
VARCHAR(60)	⊕ Create	e Converter				
Create C	Converter	3	-	-	×	
* Select a c	converter.	Anonymization	*	Help		
* Reserve S	Start Length					
* Reserve E	End Length					
* Replace (	Character					
		Save	Back			

Figure 1-10 Creating a field converter

### 

Field mapping is not involved when the binary format is used to migrate files to files.

CDM can convert fields during migration. Currently, the following field converters are supported:

- Anonymization
- Trim
- Reverse String
- Replace String
- Remove line break
- Expression Conversion

### Anonymization

This converter is used to hide key information about the character string. For example, if you want to convert **12345678910** to **123\*\*\*\*8910**, configure the parameters as follows:

- Set **Reserve Start Length** to **3**.
- Set **Reserve End Length** to **4**.
- Set **Replace Character** to \*.

### Figure 1-11 Anonymization

		٦
* Converter	Anonymization -	Help
* Reserve Start Length	3	]
* Reserve End Length	4	]
* Replace Character	*	]

### Trim

This converter is used to automatically delete the spaces before and after a string. No parameters need to be configured.

### **Reverse String**

This converter is used to automatically reverse a string. For example, reverse **ABC** into **CBA**. No parameters need to be configured.

### **Replace String**

This converter is used to replace a character string. You need to configure the object to be replaced and the new value.

### Remove line break

This converter is used to delete the newline characters, such as n, r, and r n from the field.

### **Expression Conversion**

This converter uses the JSP expression language (EL) to convert the current field or a row of data. The JSP EL is used to create arithmetic and logical expressions. Within a JSP EL expression, you can use integers, floating point numbers, strings, the built-in constants **true** and **false** for boolean values, and **null**.

- The expression supports the following environment variables:
  - **value**: indicates the current field value.

- **row**: indicates the current row, which is an array type.
- The expression supports the following Utils:
  - a. If the field is of the string type, convert all character strings into lowercase letters, for example, convert **aBC** to **abc**.
     Expression: StringUtils.lowerCase(value)
  - b. Convert all character strings of the current field to uppercase letters.
     Expression: StringUtils.upperCase(value)
  - c. Convert the format of the first date field from 2018-01-05 15:15:05 to 20180105.

Expression: DateUtils.format(DateUtils.parseDate(row[0],"yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss"),"yyyyMMdd")

- d. If the field value is a date string in *yyyy-MM-dd* format, extract the year from the field value, for example, extract **2017** from **2017-12-01**.
   Expression: StringUtils.substringBefore(value,"-")
- e. If the field value is of the numeric type, convert the value to a new value which is two times greater than the original value: Expression: value\*2
- f. Convert the field value **true** to **Y** and other field values to **N**. Expression: value=="true"?"Y":"N"
- g. If the field value is of the string type and is left empty, convert it to **Default**. Otherwise, the field value will not be converted.

Expression: empty value? "Default":value

- h. Convert date format 2018/01/05 15:15:05 to 2018-01-05 15:15:05:
   Expression: DateUtils.format(DateUtils.parseDate(value,"yyyy/MM/dd HH:mm:ss"),"yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss")
- i. Obtain a 36-bit universally unique identifier (UUID):

Expression: CommonUtils.randomUUID()

j. If the field is of the string type, capitalize the first letter, for example, convert **cat** to **Cat**.

Expression: StringUtils.capitalize(value)

k. If the field is of the string type, convert the first letter to a lowercase letter, for example, convert **Cat** to **cat**.

Expression: StringUtils.uncapitalize(value)

 If the field is of the string type, use a space to fill in the character string to the specified length and center the character string. If the length of the character string is not shorter than the specified length, do not convert the character string. For example, convert **ab** to meet the specified length 4.

Expression: StringUtils.center(value,4)

m. Delete a newline (including \n, \r, and \r\n) at the end of a character string. For example, convert **abc**\r\n\r\n to **abc**\r\n.

Expression: StringUtils.chomp(value)

n. If the string contains the specified string, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, **abc** contains **a** so that **true** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.contains(value,"a")

o. If the string contains any character of the specified string, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, **zzabyycdxx** contains either **z** or **a** so that **true** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.containsAny("value","za")

p. If the string does not contain any one of the specified characters, true is returned. If any specified character is contained, false is returned. For example, abz contains one character of xyz so that false is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.containsNone(value,"xyz")

q. If the string contains only the specified characters, true is returned. If any other character is contained, false is returned. For example, abab contains only characters among abc so that true is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.containsOnly(value,"abc")

r. If the character string is empty or null, convert it to the specified character string. Otherwise, do not convert the character string. For example, convert the empty character string to null.

Expression: StringUtils.defaultIfEmpty(value, null)

s. If the string ends with the specified suffix (case sensitive), **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, if the suffix of **abcdef** is not null, **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.endsWith(value, null)

t. If the string is the same as the specified string (case sensitive), **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, after strings **abc** and **ABC** are compared, **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.equals(value,"ABC')

u. Obtain the first index of the specified character string in a character string. If no index is found, **-1** is returned. For example, the first index of **ab** in **aabaabaa** is 1.

Expression: StringUtils.indexOf(value,"ab")

 V. Obtain the last index of the specified character string in a character string. If no index is found, -1 is returned. For example, the last index of k in aFkyk is 4.

Expression: StringUtils.lastIndexOf(value,"k")

w. Obtain the first index of the specified character string from the position specified in the character string. If no index is found, **-1** is returned. For example, the first index of **b** obtained after the index 3 of **aabaabaa** is 5.

Expression: StringUtils.indexOf(value,"b",3)

Notain the first index of any specified character in a character string. If no index is found, -1 is returned. For example, the first index of z or a in zzabyycdxx. is 0.

Expression: StringUtils.indexOfAny(value,"za")

y. If the string contains any Unicode character, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, **ab2c** contains only non-Unicode characters so that **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isAlpha(value)

z. If the string contains only Unicode characters and digits, true is returned; otherwise, false is returned. For example, ab2c contains only Unicode characters and digits, so that true is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isAlphanumeric(value)

aa. If the string contains only Unicode characters, digits, and spaces, true is returned; otherwise, false is returned. For example, ab2c contains only Unicode characters and digits, so that true is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isAlphanumericSpace(value)

ab. If the string contains only Unicode characters and spaces, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, **ab2c** contains Unicode characters and digits so that **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isAlphaSpace(value)

- ac. If the string contains only printable ASCII characters, true is returned; otherwise, false is returned. For example, for !ab-c~, true is returned.
   Expression: StringUtils.isAsciiPrintable(value)
- ad. If the string is empty or null, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isEmpty(value)

ae. If the string contains only Unicode digits, **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.isNumeric(value)

af. Obtain the leftmost characters of the specified length. For example, obtain the leftmost two characters **ab** from **abc**.

Expression: StringUtils.left(value,2)

ag. Obtain the rightmost characters of the specified length. For example, obtain the rightmost two characters **bc** from **abc**.

Expression: StringUtils.right(value,2)

ah. Concatenate the specified character string to the left of the current character string and specify the length of the concatenated character string. If the length of the current character string is not shorter than the specified length, the character string will not be converted. For example, if **yz** is concatenated to the left of **bat** and the length must be 8 after concatenation, the character string is **yzyzybat** after conversion.

Expression: StringUtils.leftPad(value, 8, "yz")

ai. Concatenate the specified character string to the right of the current character string and specify the length of the concatenated character string. If the length of the current character string is not shorter than the specified length, the character string will not be converted. For example, if **yz** is concatenated to the right of **bat** and the length must be 8 after concatenation, the character string is **batyzyzy** after conversion.

Expression: StringUtils.rightPad(value, 8,"yz")

aj. If the field is of the string type, obtain the length of the current character string. If the character string is null, **0** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.length(value)

ak. If the field is of the string type, delete all the specified character strings from it. For example, delete **ue** from **queued** to obtain **qd**.

Expression: StringUtils.remove(value,"ue")

al. If the field is of the string type, remove the substring at the end of the field. If the specified substring is not at the end of the field, no conversion is performed. For example, remove **.com** at the end of **www.domain.com**.

Expression: StringUtils.removeEnd(value,".com")

am. If the field is of the string type, delete the substring at the beginning of the field. If the specified substring is not at the beginning of the field, no conversion is performed. For example, delete **www.** at the beginning of **www.domain.com**.

Expression: StringUtils.removeStart(value,"www.")

an. If the field is of the string type, replace all the specified character strings in the field. For example, replace **a** in **aba** with **z** to obtain **zbz**.

Expression: StringUtils.replace(value,"a","z")

ao. If the field is of the string type, replace multiple characters in the character string at a time. For example, replace h in hello with j and o with y to obtain jelly.

Expression: StringUtils.replaceChars(value,"ho","jy")

ap. If the string starts with the specified prefix (case sensitive), **true** is returned; otherwise, **false** is returned. For example, **abcdef** starts with **abc**, so that **true** is returned.

Expression: StringUtils.startsWith(value,"abc')

aq. If the field is of the string type, delete all the specified characters from the field. For example, delete all **x**, **y**, and **z** from **abcyx** to obtain **abc**.

Expression: StringUtils.strip(value,"xyz")

ar. If the field is of the string type, delete all the specified characters at the end of the field, for example, delete all spaces at the end of the field.

Expression: StringUtils.stripEnd(value, null)

as. If the field is of the string type, delete all the specified characters at the beginning of the field, for example, delete all spaces at the beginning of the field.

Expression: StringUtils.stripStart(value,null)

at. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring after the specified position (the index starts from 0, including the character at the specified position) of the character string. If the specified position is a negative number, calculate the position in the descending order. The first digit at the end is -1. For example, obtain the second character (c) of **abcde** and the string after it, that is, **cde**.

Expression: StringUtils.substring(value,2)

au. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring in a specified range (the index starts from 0, including the character at the start and excluding the character at the end). If the range is a negative number, calculate the position in the descending order. The first digit at the end is -1. For example, obtain the string between the second character (c) and fourth character (e) of **abcde**, that is, **cd**.

Expression: StringUtils.substring(value, 2, 4)

 av. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring after the first specified character. For example, obtain the substring after the first **b** in **abcba**, that is, **cba**.

Expression: StringUtils.substringAfter(value,"b")

aw. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring after the last specified character. For example, obtain the substring after the last **b** in **abcba**, that is, **a**.

Expression: StringUtils.substringAfterLast(value,"b")

ax. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring before the first specified character. For example, obtain the substring before the first **b** in **abcba**, that is, **a**.

Expression: StringUtils.substringBefore(value,"b")

ay. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring before the last specified character. For example, obtain the substring before the last **b** in **abcba**, that is, **abc**.

Expression: StringUtils.substringBeforeLast(value,"b")

az. If the field is of the string type, obtain the substring nested within the specified string. If no substring is found, **null** is returned. For example, obtain the substring between **tag** in **tagabctag**, that is, **abc**.

Expression: StringUtils.substringBetween(value,"tag")

ba. If the field is of the string type, delete the control characters (char≤32) at both ends of the character string, for example, delete the spaces at both ends of the character string.

Expression: StringUtils.trim(value)

bb. Convert the character string to a value of the byte type. If the conversion fails, **0** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toByte(value)

bc. Convert the character string to a value of the byte type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, **1**, is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toByte(value, 1)

bd. Convert the character string to a value of the double type. If the conversion fails, **0.0d** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toDouble(value)

be. Convert the character string to a value of the double type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, **1.1d**, is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toDouble(value, 1.1d)

bf. Convert the character string to a value of the float type. If the conversion fails, **0.0f** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toFloat(value)

bg. Convert the character string to a value of the float type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, **1.1f**, is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toFloat(value, 1.1f)

bh. Convert the character string to a value of the int type. If the conversion fails, **0** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toInt(value)

- bi. Convert the character string to a value of the int type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, 1, is returned.
   Expression: NumberUtils.toInt(value, 1)
- bj. Convert the character string to a value of the long type. If the conversion fails, **0** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toLong(value)

bk. Convert the character string to a value of the long type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, **1L**, is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toLong(value, 1L)

bl. Convert the character string to a value of the short type. If the conversion fails, **0** is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toShort(value)

bm. Convert the character string to a value of the short type. If the conversion fails, the specified value, for example, **1**, is returned.

Expression: NumberUtils.toShort(value, 1)

bn. Convert the IP string to a value of the long type, for example, convert **10.78.124.0** to **172915712**.

Expression: CommonUtils.ipToLong(value)

bo. Read an IP address and physical address mapping file from the network, and download the mapping file to the map collection. *url* indicates the address for storing the IP mapping file, for example, http:// 10.114.205.45:21203/sqoop/IpList.csv.

Expression: HttpsUtils.downloadMap("url")

bp. Cache the IP address and physical address mappings and specify a key for retrieval, for example, **ipList**.

Expression:

CommonUtils.setCache("*ipList*",HttpsUtils.downloadMap("*url*"))

- bq. Obtain the cached IP address and physical address mappings. Expression: CommonUtils.getCache("*ipList*")
- br. Check whether the IP address and physical address mappings are cached. Expression: CommonUtils.cacheExists("*ipList*")
- bs. Based on the specified offset type (month/day/hour/minute/second) and offset (positive number indicates increase and negative number indicates decrease), convert the time in the specified format to a new time, for example, add 8 hours to **2019-05-21 12:00:00**.

Expression: DateUtils.getCurrentTimeByZone("*yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss*",value, "*hour*", *8*)

### **1.7 Migrating Files with Specified Names**

You can migrate files (a maximum of 50) with specified names from FTP, SFTP, or OBS at a time. The exported files can only be written to the same directory on the migration destination.

When creating a table/file migration job, if the migration source is FTP, SFTP, or OBS, **Source Directory/File** can contain a maximum of 50 file names, which are separated by vertical bars (|). You can also customize a file separator.

#### **NOTE**

1. CDM supports incremental file migration (by skipping repeated files), but does not support resumable transfer.

For example, if three files are to be migrated and the second file fails to be migrated due to the network fault. When the migration task is started again, the first file is skipped. The second file, however, cannot be migrated from the point where the fault occurs, but can only be migrated again.

2. During file migration, a single task supports millions of files. If there are too many files in the directory to be migrated, you are advised to split the files into different directories and create multiple tasks.

### **1.8 Regular Expressions for Separating Semi-structured** Text

During table/file migration, CDM uses delimiters to separate fields in CSV files. However, delimiters cannot be used in complex semi-structured data because the field values also contain delimiters. In this case, the regular expression can be used to separate the fields.

The regular expression is configured in **Source Job Configuration**. The migration source must be an object storage or file system, and **File Format** must be **CSV**.

### Figure 1-12 Setting regular expression parameters

### Source Job Configuration

* Source Link Name	obs-dayu-demo	
* Bucket Name	abcdsze	Θ
* Source Directory/File 🕥	/DAS_Imexport_Import_9e14	Θ
* File Format ⑦	CSV -	
Hide Advanced Attributes		
Line Separator		]
Use Quote Char 🕜	Yes No	
Using RE to separate fields	Yes No	
Regular Expression 🍘		
First Row As Header	Yes No	
Encode type	UTF-8	]
Compression Format 🍘	NONE	Ì
Source File Processing Method 🏼 🕢	Do Nothing 👻	Ì

During the migration of CSV files, CDM can use regular expressions to separate fields and write parsed results to the migration destination. For details about the syntax of the regular expression, refer to the related documents. This section describes the regular expressions of the following log files:

- Log4J Log
- Log4J Audit Log
- Tomcat Log
- Django Log

#### • Apache Server Log

### Log4J Log

- Log sample: 2018-01-11 08:50:59,001 INFO [org.apache.sqoop.core.SqoopConfiguration.configureClassLoader(SqoopConfiguration.java:251)] Adding jars to current classloader from property: org.apache.sqoop.classpath.extra
- Regular expression: ^(\d.\*\d) (\w\*) \[(.\*)\] (\w.\*).\*
- Parsing result:

#### Table 1-2 Log4J log parsing result

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
1	2018-01-11 08:50:59,001
2	INFO
3	org.apache.sqoop.core.SqoopConfiguration.configureClassLoad- er(SqoopConfiguration.java:251)
4	Adding jars to current classloader from property: org.apache.sqoop.classpath.extra

### Log4J Audit Log

- Log sample: 2018-01-11 08:51:06,156 INFO [org.apache.sqoop.audit.FileAuditLogger.logAuditEvent(FileAuditLogger.java:61)] user=sqoop.anonymous.user ip=189.xxx.xxx.75 op=show obj=version objId=x
- Regular expression: ^(\d.\*\d) (\w\*) \[(.\*)\] user=(\w.\*) ip=(\w.\*) op=(\w.\*) obj=(\w.\*) objId=(.\*).\*
- Parsing result:

#### Table 1-3 Log4J audit log parsing result

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
1	2018-01-11 08:51:06,156
2	INFO
3	org.apache.sqoop.audit.FileAuditLogger.logAuditEvent(FileAuditLogg er.java:61)
4	sqoop.anonymous.user

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
5	189.xxx.xxx.75
6	show
7	version
8	x

### **Tomcat Log**

- Log sample: 11-Jan-2018 09:00:06.907 INFO [main] org.apache.catalina.startup.VersionLoggerListener.log OS Name: Linux
- Regular expression: ^(\d.\*\d) (\w\*) \[(.\*)\] ([\w\.]\*) (\w.\*).\*
- Parsing result:

### Table 1-4 Tomcat log parsing result

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
1	11-Jan-2018 09:00:06.907
2	INFO
3	main
4	org.apache.catalina.startup.VersionLoggerListener.log
5	OS Name:Linux

### Django Log

- Log sample: [08/Jan/2018 20:59:07 ] settings INFO Welcome to Hue 3.9.0
- Regular expression: ^\[(.\*)\] (\w\*) (\w\*) (.\*).\*
- Parsing result:

Table 1-5 Django	log parsing result
------------------	--------------------

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
1	08/Jan/2018 20:59:07
2	settings
3	INFO
4	Welcome to Hue 3.9.0

### Apache Server Log

- Log sample: [Mon Jan 08 20:43:51.854334 2018] [mpm\_event:notice] [pid 36465:tid 140557517657856] AH00489: Apache/2.4.12 (Unix) OpenSSL/1.0.1t configured -- resuming normal operations
- Regular expression:
   \[(.\*)\] \[(.\*)\] \[(.\*)\] (.\*).\*
- Parsing result:

 Table 1-6 Apache server log parsing result

Colu mn Num ber	Example Value
1	Mon Jan 08 20:43:51.854334 2018
2	mpm_event:notice
3	pid 36465:tid 140557517657856
4	AH00489: Apache/2.4.12 (Unix) OpenSSL/1.0.1t configured resuming normal operations

## 1.9 Recording the Time When Data Is Written to the Database

When you create a job on the CDM console to migrate tables or files of a relational database, you can add a field to record the time when they were written to the database.

### Prerequisites

A link has been created, and the source end of the connector is a relational database.

### Creating a Table/File Migration Job

**Step 1** Create a table/file migration job, and select the created source connector and destination connector.

### Figure 1-13 Configuring the job

Job Configuration					
* Job Name	mz_mysql_dli				
Source Job Configuration			Destination Job Configuration		
* Source Link Name	mz_myspl 👻	+	* Destination Link Name	mz_dli 👻	+
Use SQL Statement	Yes No		* Resource Queue ⑦	dayu_demo	Θ
* Schema or Table Space 🕥	mztest	Θ	* Database Name ⑦	mz_dli	Θ
* Table Name ⑦	t_trade_order	$\odot$	* Table Name ⑦	t_trade_order	Θ
Show Advanced Attributes			Clear Data Before Import 🕜	Yes No	

**Step 2** Click **Next** to go to the **Map Field** page and click O.

#### Figure 1-14 Configuring field mapping

ource Field		~ @	Destination Field		
Column ID	Example Value	Operation	Plantrop	Турне	Operation
2	6.2	2 Q W	- L2	string	127
2	L9	2 Q W	L2	atring	<b>T</b>
4	Opmain	2 9 W	- Domain	string	127
().	Ryspier	a a a	Type	attring	127
- 1	202019	2 9 W		string	127
	2021 VB	~ ~ ~ ~ · · · ·		string	127
	2022/18	2 Q W		string	127
	202349	~ ~ ~ ~ .		attring	τάτ.
0	202475	22 Q. 12		adving	127
19.5	2025 YR	27 Q 17	P YR2025	atring	127
	202675	a a w		string	127

**Step 3** Click the **Custom Fields** tab, set the field name and value, and click **OK**.

Name: Enter InputTime.

Value: Enter \${timestamp()}. For more time macro variables, see Table 1-7.

Figure 1-15 Add Field



Macro Variable	Description	Display Effect
\${dateformat(yyyy-MM- dd)}	Returns the current date in <b>yyyy-MM-dd</b> format.	2017-10-16
\${dateformat(yyyy/MM/ dd)}	Returns the current date in <b>yyyy/MM/dd</b> format.	2017/10/16
\${dateformat(yyyy_MM_dd HH:mm:ss)}	Returns the current time in yyyy_MM_dd HH:mm:ss format.	2017_10_16 09:00:00
\${dateformat(yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss, -1, DAY)}	Returns the current time in <b>yyyy-MM-dd HH:mm:ss</b> format. The date is one day before the current day.	2017-10-15 09:00:00
\${timestamp()}	Returns the timestamp of the current time, that is, the number of milliseconds that have elapsed since 00:00:00 on January 1, 1970.	1508115600000
\${timestamp(-10, MINUTE)}	Returns the timestamp generated 10 minutes before the current time point.	1508115000000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMdd))}	Returns the timestamp of 00:00:00 of the current day.	1508083200000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMdd,-1,DAY))}	Returns the timestamp of 00:00:00 of the previous day.	1507996800000
\$ {timestamp(dateformat(yyy yMMddHH))}	Returns the timestamp of the current hour.	1508115600000

Table 1-7 Macro variable definition of time and date

### **NOTE**

- After a field is added, its sample value is not displayed on the console. This does not affect the field value transmission. CDM directly writes the field value to the destination end.
- The **Custom Fields** tab is available only when the source connector is JDBC, HBase, MongoDB, Elasticsearch, or Kafka, or the destination connector is HBase.
- **Step 4** Click **Next** and set task parameters. Generally, retain the default values of all parameters.

In this step, you can configure the following optional functions:

- **Retry Upon Failure**: If the job fails to be executed, you can determine whether to automatically retry. Retain the default value **Never**.
- **Group**: Select the group to which the job belongs. The default group is **DEFAULT**. On the **Job Management** page, jobs can be displayed, started, or exported by group.
- **Schedule Execution**: If you want the job to be automatically executed at a scheduled time, retain the default value **No**.
- **Concurrent Extractors**: Enter the number of extractors to be concurrently executed. Retain the default value **1**.
- Write Dirty Data: Specify this parameter if data that fails to be processed or filtered out during job execution needs to be written to OBS for future viewing. Before writing dirty data, create an OBS link. Retain the default value **No** so that dirty data is not recorded.
- Delete Job After Completion: Retain the default value Do not delete.
- **Step 5** Click **Save and Run**. On the **Table/File Migration** page, you can view the job execution progress and result.
- **Step 6** After the job is successfully executed, in the **Operation** column of the job, click **Historical Record** to view the job's historical execution records and read/write statistics.

On the **Historical Record** page, click **Log** to view the job log.

----End

### **1.10 File Formats**

When creating a CDM job, you need to specify **File Format** in the job parameters of the migration source and destination in some scenarios. This section describes the application scenarios, subparameters, common parameters, and usage examples of the supported file formats.

- CSV
- JSON
- Binary
- Common parameters
- Solutions to File Format Problems

### CSV

To read or write a CSV file, set **File Format** to **CSV**. The CSV format can be used in the following scenarios:

- Import files to a database or NoSQL.
- Export data from a database or NoSQL to files.

After selecting the CSV format, you can also configure the following optional subparameters:

- 1. Line Separator
- 2. Field Delimiter

- 3. Encoding Type
- 4. Use Quote Character
- 5. Use RE to Separate Fields
- 6. Use First Row as Header
- 7. File Size
- 1. Line Separator

Character used to separate lines in a CSV file. The value can be a single character, multiple characters, or special characters. Special characters can be entered using the URL encoded characters. The following table lists the URL encoded characters of commonly used special characters.

Special Character	URL Encoded Character
Space	%20
Tab	%09
%	%25
Enter	%0d
Newline character	%0a
Start of heading\u0001 (SOH)	%01

 Table 1-8 URL encoded characters of special characters

### 2. Field Delimiter

Character used to separate columns in a CSV file. The value can be a single character, multiple characters, or special characters. For details, see Table 1-8.

#### 3. Encoding Type

Encoding type of a CSV file. The default value is **UTF-8**.

If this parameter is specified at the migration source, the specified encoding type is used to parse the file. If this parameter is specified at the migration destination, the specified encoding type is used to write data to the file.

### 4. Use Quote Character

Exporting data from a database or NoSQL to CSV files (configuring Use Quote Character at the migration destination): If a field delimiter appears in the character string of a column of data at the migration source, set Use Quote Character to Yes at the migration destination to quote the character string as a whole and write it into the CSV file. Currently, CDM uses double quotation marks ("") as the quote character only. Figure 1-16 shows that the value of the name field in the database contains a comma (,).
## Figure 1-16 Field value containing the field delimiter

i city					
select * from sqoop.city   Enter a SQL expr					
	I id 🍫 I name 🍫		I code 🍫		
1	3	hello,world	abc		

If you do not use the quote character, the exported CSV file is displayed as follows:

3.hello,world,abc

If you use the quote character, the exported CSV file is displayed as follows:

3,"hello,world",abc

If the data in the database contains double quotation marks ("") and you set **Use Quote Character** to **Yes**, the quote character in the exported CSV file is displayed as three double quotation marks ("""). For example, if the value of a field is **a"hello,world"c**, the exported data is as follows:

 Exporting CSV files to a database or NoSQL (configuring Use Quote Character at the migration source): If you want to import the CSV files with quoted values to a database correctly, set Use Quote Character to Yes at the migration source to write the quoted values as a whole.

## 5. Use RE to Separate Fields

This function is used to parse complex semi-structured text, such as log files. For details, see **Using Regular Expressions to Separate Semi-structured Text**.

## 6. Use First Row as Header

This parameter is used when CSV files are exported to other locations. If this parameter is specified at the migration source, CDM uses the first row as the header when extracting data. When the CSV files are transferred, the headers are skipped. The number of rows extracted from the migration source is more than the number of rows written to the migration destination. The log files will output the information that the header is skipped during the migration.

## 7. File Size

This parameter is used when data is exported from the database to a CSV file. If a table contains a large amount of data, a large CSV file is generated after migration, which is inconvenient to download or view. In this case, you can specify this parameter at the migration destination so that multiple CSV files with the specified size can be generated. The value of this parameter is an integer. The unit is MB.

## JSON

The following describes information about the JSON format:

- JSON Types Supported by CDM
- JSON Reference Node

## • Copying Data from a JSON File

{

- 1. JSON types supported by CDM: JSON object and JSON array
  - JSON object: A JSON file contains a single object or multiple objects separated/merged by rows.
    - i. The following is a single JSON object:

```
{

"took" : 190,

"timed_out" : false,

"total" : 1000001,

"max_score" : 1.0

}
```

- ii. The following are JSON objects separated by rows: {"took" : 188, "timed\_out" : false, "total" : 1000003, "max\_score" : 1.0 } {"took" : 189, "timed\_out" : false, "total" : 1000004, "max\_score" : 1.0 }
- iii. The following are merged JSON objects:

```
{
    "took": 190,
    "timed_out": false,
    "total": 1000001,
    "max_score": 1.0
}
{
    "took": 191,
    "timed_out": false,
    "total": 1000002,
    "max_score": 1.0
}
```

JSON array: A JSON file is a JSON array consisting of multiple JSON objects.

```
[{
    "took" : 190,
    "timed_out" : false,
    "total" : 1000001,
    "max_score" : 1.0
    },
    {
        "took" : 191,
        "timed_out" : false,
        "total" : 1000001,
        "max_score" : 1.0
}]
```

2. JSON Reference Node

Root node that records data. The data corresponding to the node is a JSON array. CDM extracts data from the array in the same mode. Use periods (.) to separate multi-layer nested JSON nodes.

## 3. Copying Data from a JSON File

a. Example 1: Extract data from multiple objects that are separated or merged. A JSON file contains multiple JSON objects. The following gives an example:

```
{
    "took": 190,
    "timed_out": false,
    "total": 1000001,
    "max_score": 1.0
}
{
    "took": 191,
    "timed_out": false,
    "total": 1000002,
    "max_score": 1.0
```

```
}
{
    "took": 192,
    "timed_out": false,
    "total": 1000003,
    "max_score": 1.0
}
```

To extract data from the JSON object and write data to the database in the following formats, set **File Format** to **JSON** and **JSON Type** to **JSON object**, and then map fields.

took	timedOut	total	maxScore
190	false	1000001	1.0
191	false	1000002	1.0
192	false	1000003	1.0

b. Example 2: Extract data from the reference node. A JSON file contains a single JSON object, but the valid data is on a data node. The following gives an example:

```
"took": 190,
  "timed_out": false,
  "hits": {
     "total": 1000001,
     "max_score": 1.0,
     "hits":
     [{
"_id": "650612",
       _...
"_source": {
"name": "tom",
          "books": ["book1","book2","book3"]
       }
     },
     {
        "_id": "650616",
        "books": ["book1","book2","book3"]
        }
     },
    {
        "_id": "650618",
        _____source": {
           "name": "tom",
           "books": ["book1","book2","book3"]
        }
     }]
  }
}
```

To write data to the database in the following formats, set **File Format** to **JSON**, **JSON Type** to **JSON object**, and **JSON Reference Node** to **hits.hits**, and then map fields.

ID	SourceName	SourceBooks
650612	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]
650616	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]

ID	SourceName	SourceBooks
650618	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]

c. Example 3: Extract data from the JSON array. A JSON file is a JSON array consisting of multiple JSON objects. The following gives an example:

```
[{
    "took" : 190,
    "timed_out" : false,
    "total" : 1000001,
    "max_score" : 1.0
    },
    {
        "took" : 191,
        "timed_out" : false,
        "total" : 1000002,
        "max_score" : 1.0
}]
```

To write data to the database in the following formats, set **File Format** to **JSON** and **JSON Type** to **JSON array**, and then map fields.

took	timedOut	total	maxScore
190	false	1000001	1.0
191	false	1000002	1.0

d. Example 4: Configure a converter when parsing the JSON file. On the premise of **example 2**, to add the **hits.max\_score** field to all records, that is, to write the data to the database in the following formats, perform the following operations:

ID SourceNam e		SourceBooks	MaxScore
650612	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]	1.0
650616	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]	1.0
650618	tom	["book1","book2","book3"]	1.0

Set File Format to JSON, JSON Type to JSON object, and JSON Reference Node to hits.hits, and then create a converter.

i. Click  $\odot$  to add a field.

## Figure 1-17 Adding a field

			Ad	d Fie	lds	
Source Field			₽	€		Destination Field
Column ID	Example Value	Ope	ratio	n		Name
_id	650612	3	Q	Ū	•>	1
_source.books	["chinese","english","math"]	3	Q	Ū	0Þ	2
_source.name	tom	S	Q	Ū	0>	3
× Cancel	Previous	ext				

ii. Click  $\stackrel{\textcircled{\sc op}}{=}$  to create a converter for the new field.

## Figure 1-18 Creating a field converter

Source Field	₫ ⊙	Destination Field	
Column ID Example Value	Operation	Name	
_id 650612	2 🤉 🛈 🤅		
_source.books ["chinese","english","math"]	ខ្ចេច	• <b>&gt;</b> 2	
_source.name tom	ខ្ចេច	●● 3	
	2 Q 🛈 (	● ▶● 4	
	ext		

iii. Set **Converter** to **Expression conversion**, enter "**1.0**" in the **Expression** text box, and click **Save**.

## Figure 1-19 Configuring a field converter

Create Converter		
* Converter	Expression conversion 👻 Help	
* Expression	"1.0"	
	Test Save Back	

## Binary

If you want to copy files between file systems, you can select the binary format. The binary format delivers the optimal rate and performance in file transfer, and does not require field mapping.

## • Directory structure for file transfer

CDM can transfer a single file or all files in a directory at a time. After the files are transferred to the migration destination, the directory structure remains unchanged.

## • Migrating incremental files

When you use CDM to transfer files in binary format, configure **Duplicate File Processing Method** at the migration destination for incremental file migration. For details, see **Incremental File Migration**.

During incremental file migration, set **Duplicate File Processing Method** to **Skip**. If new files exist at the migration source or a failure occurs during the migration, run the job again, so that the migrated files will not be migrated repeatedly.

## • Write to Temporary File

When migrating files in binary format, you can specify whether to write the files to a temporary file at the migration destination. If this parameter is specified, the file is written to a temporary file during file replication. After the file is successfully migrated, run the **rename** or **move** command to restore the file at the migration destination.

## • Generate MD5 Hash Value

An MD5 hash value is generated for each transferred file, and the value is recorded in a new **.md5** file. You can specify the directory where the MD5 value is generated.

## **Common parameters**

• Source File Processing Method

After a file is copied successfully, CDM can perform operations on the source file, including renaming the file, deleting the file, and performing no operation on the file.

## • Start Job by Marker File

In automation scenarios, a scheduled task is configured on CDM to periodically read files from the migration source. However, files are being generated at the migration source. As a result, CDM reads data repeatedly or fails to read data from the migration source. You can specify the marker file for starting a job as **ok.txt** in the job parameters of the migration source. After the file is successfully generated at the migration source, the **ok.txt** file is generated in the file directory. In this way, CDM can read the complete file.

In addition, you can set the suspension period. Within the suspension period, CDM periodically queries whether the marker file exists. If the file does not exist after the suspension period expires, the job fails.

The marker file will not be migrated.

## • Job Success Marker File

After data is successfully migrated to a file system, an empty file is generated in the destination directory. You can specify the file name. Generally, this parameter is used together with **Start Job by Marker File**.

Note that the file cannot be confused with the file to be transferred. For example, if the file to be transferred is **finish.txt** and the job success marker file is set to **finish.txt**, the two files will overwrite each other.

• Filter

When using CDM to migrate files, you can specify a filter to filter files. Files can be filtered by wildcard character or time filter.

- If you select **Wildcard**, CDM migrates only the paths or files that meet the filter condition.
- If you select **Time Filter**, CDM migrates only the files modified after the specified time point.

For example, the **/table/** directory stores a large number of data table directories divided by day. **DRIVING\_BEHAVIOR\_20180101** to **DRIVING\_BEHAVIOR\_20180630** store all data of **DRIVING\_BEHAVIOR** from January to June. To migrate only the table data of **DRIVING\_BEHAVIOR** in March, set **Source Directory/File** to **/table**, **Filter Type** to **Wildcard**, and **Path Filter** to **DRIVING\_BEHAVIOR\_201803\***.

## **Solutions to File Format Problems**

1. When data in a database is exported to a CSV file, if the data contains commas (,), the data in the exported CSV file is disordered.

The following solutions are available:

a. Specify a field delimiter.

Use a character that does not exist in the database or a rare nonprintable character as the field delimiter. For example, set **Field Delimiter** at the migration destination to **%01**. In this way, the exported field delimiter is **\u0001**. For details, see **Table 1-8**.

b. Use the quote character.

Set **Use Quote Character** to **Yes** at the migration destination. In this way, if the field in the database contains the field delimiter, CDM quotes the

field using the quote character and write the field as a whole to the CSV file.

2. The data in the database contains line separators.

Scenario: When you use CDM to export a table in the MySQL database (a field value contains the line separator n) to a CSV file, and then use CDM to import the exported CSV file to MRS HBase, data in the exported CSV file is truncated.

Solution: Specify a line separator.

When you use CDM to export MySQL table data to a CSV file, set **Line Separator** at the migration destination to **%01** (ensure that the value does not appear in the field value). In this way, the line separator in the exported CSV file is **%01**. Then use CDM to import the CSV file to MRS HBase. Set **Line Separator** at the migration source to **%01**. This avoids data truncation.

# **2** Advanced Data Development Guidance

## 2.1 Job Dependency

You can set a job that meets the scheduling period conditions as the dependency jobs for a job that is scheduled periodically. For details about how to set a dependency job, see **Setting Up Scheduling for a Job Using the Batch Processing Mode**.

For example, you can set a dependency job (job B) for job A which is scheduled periodically. In this case, job A will be executed only when all the instances of job B are executed successfully within a specified period.

## **NOTE**

- The specified period is calculated as follows (see How a Job Runs After a Dependency Job Is Set for It for details):
  - Same-cycle dependency: If the scheduling periods of the two jobs are accurate to the same level (for example, minute, hour, or day), the specified period is **(Execution time of job A Recurrence of job A, Execution time of job A]**.
  - Cross-cycle dependency: If the scheduling periods of the two jobs are accurate to different levels, the specified period is [Natural start time of the previous recurrence of job A, Natural start time of the current recurrence of job A).
- Parameter **Policy for Current job If Dependency job Fails** determines whether job A will check the status of job B's instances.
  - If this parameter is set to **Suspend** or **Terminate**, job A will be suspended or terminated if instances of job B fail during a specified time period.
  - If this parameter is set to **Continue**, job A will be executed only if all the instances of job B are executed (regardless of whether the execution is successful or not).

#### Figure 2-1 Job dependency attributes

Dependency Properties ^					
Dependency			Q		
Name	Sched	Scheduled At	Op		
demo_dm_db	1 days	00:00:00	Del		
Action After Dependency Job Failure          Suspend       Continue       Terminate         Run upon completion of the dependency job's last schedule.					

This section describes how to set the conditions of a dependency job and how a job runs after a dependency job is set for it.

## Setting Conditions of a Dependency Job

The recurrence of a periodically scheduled job can be minute, hour, day, week, or month. If job A and job B are both periodically scheduled jobs, and you want to set job B as the dependency job of job A, their recurrences must meet the following requirements:

- The recurrence of job A cannot be shorter than that of job B. For example, if both job A and job B are scheduled by minute or hour and the interval of job A is shorter than that of job B, then job B cannot be set as the dependency job of job A. If job A is scheduled by minute and job B is scheduled by hour, job B cannot be set as the dependency job of job A.
- The recurrence of neither job A nor job B can be week. For example, if the recurrence of job A or job B is week, job B cannot be set as the dependency job of job A.
- A job whose recurrence is month can depend only on a job whose recurrence is day. For example, if the recurrence of job A is month, job B can be set as the dependency job of job A only if job B's recurrence is day.

**Figure 2-2** shows the requirements of the recurrences of the jobs that can function as the dependency jobs of other jobs



## Figure 2-2 Job dependency

## How a Job Runs After a Dependency Job Is Set for It

It varies depending on whether a job and its dependency job has the same recurrence. In this example, assume that the **Policy for Current job If Dependency job Fails** parameter is set to **Continue**, and job A does not check the running statuses of job B's instances. If this parameter is set to **Suspend** or **Terminate**, job A will also check whether there are failed instances in job B.

• **Same-cycle dependency**: Job A and its dependency job B have the same recurrence, for example, minute, hour, or day.

After job B is set as the dependency job of job A, job A checks whether instances of job B are running within a specified time range **(Execution time of job A – Recurrence of job A, Execution time of job A)**. Job A will be executed only if all the instances of job B are executed.

Example 1: Job A depends on job B and they are both scheduled by minute. Job A starts at 10:00 and the interval is 20 minutes. Job B starts at 10:00 and the interval is 10 minutes. The following table lists how the two jobs run.

Time Point	Job B (Starting at 10:00 and Scheduled Every 10 Minutes)	Job A (Starting at 10:00 and Scheduled Every 20 Minutes)
10:00	Executed	Executed after job B's instances are executed in the <b>(09:40, 10:00]</b> time period
10:10	Executed	-
10:20	Executed	Executed after job B's instances are executed in the <b>(10:00, 10:20]</b> time period
10:30	Executed	-

 Table 2-1 Example 1: dependency between jobs with the same recurrence

Time Point	Job B (Starting at 10:00 and Scheduled Every 10 Minutes)	Job A (Starting at 10:00 and Scheduled Every 20 Minutes)

Example 2: Job A depends on job B and they are both scheduled by day. Job A starts at 09:00 on August 1, and job B starts at 10:00 on August 1. The following table lists how the two jobs run.

Table 2-2 Example 2: dependency between jobs with the same recurrence

Time Point	Job B (Starting at 10:00 on August 1 and Scheduled by Day)	Job A (Starting at 09:00 on August 1 and Scheduled by Day)
09:00 on Augus t 1	-	Not executed if no instance of job B is running in the <b>(09:00 on July 31, 09:00</b> <b>on August 1]</b> time period
10:00 on Augus t 1	Executed	-
09:00 on Augus t 2	-	Executed after job B's instances are executed in the (09:00 on August 1, 09:00 on August 2] time period
10:00 on Augus t 2	Executed	-

• **Cross-cycle dependency**: Job A and its dependency job B have different recurrences.

After job B is set as the dependent job of job A, job A checks whether any instance of job B is running in the time range (Natural start time of the previous recurrence of job A, Natural start time of the current recurrence of job A). Job A will be executed only after all the instances of job B are executed.

## **NOTE**

The natural start time of a recurrence is defined as follows:

- If the recurrence is hour, the **natural start time of the previous recurrence** is 00:00 of the previous hour, and the **natural start time of the current recurrence** is 00:00 of the current hour.
- If the recurrence is day, the **natural start time of the previous recurrence** is 00:00:00 of the previous day, and the **natural start time of the current recurrence** is 00:00:00 of the current day.
- If the recurrence is month, the **natural start time of the previous recurrence** is 00:00:00 on 1st of the previous month, and the **natural start time of the current recurrence** is 00:00:00 on 1st of the current month.

Example 3: Job A depends on job B. Job A is scheduled by day, and job B is scheduled by hour. Job A is executed at 02:00 every day. Job B starts at 00:00 and is executed at an interval of 10 hours. The following table lists how the two jobs run.

Time Point	Job B (Starting at 00:00 at an Interval of 10 hours and Scheduled by Hour)	Job A (Scheduled at 02:00 Every Day)
00:00 on the first day	Executed	-
02:00 on the first day	-	Not executed if no instance of job B is running in the <b>[00:00:00 on day 0</b> , <b>00:00:00 on day 1)</b> time period
10:00 on the first day	Executed	-
20:00 on the first day	Executed	-
00:00 on the second day	Executed	-
02:00 on the second day	-	Executed if instances of job B are executed in the <b>[00:00:00 on day 1, 00:00:00 on day 2)</b> time period

Table 2-3 Example 3: dependency between jobs with different recurrences

Time Point	Job B (Starting at 00:00 at an Interval of 10 hours and Scheduled by Hour)	Job A (Scheduled at 02:00 Every Day)
10:00 on the second day	Executed	-
20:00 on the second day	Executed	-

Example 4: Job A depends on job B. Job A is scheduled by month, and job B is scheduled by day. Job A is executed at 02:00 on the first and second days of each month. Job B is executed at 00:00 on August 1. The following table lists how the two jobs run.

Table 2-4 Example 4: dependency between jobs with different recurrences

Time Point	Job B (Scheduled by Day and Executed at 00:00 on August 1)	Job A (Scheduled by Month and Executed at 02:00 on the First and Second Days of Each Month)
00:00 on August 1	Executed	-
02:00 on August 1	-	Not executed if no instance of job B is running in the <b>[00:00:00 on July 1,</b> <b>00:00:00 on August 1)</b> time period
00:00 on August 2	Executed	-
02:00 on August 2	-	Not executed if no instance of job B is running in the <b>[00:00:00 on July 1,</b> <b>00:00:00 on August 1)</b> time period
	-	

Time Point	Job B (Scheduled by Day and Executed at 00:00 on August 1)	Job A (Scheduled by Month and Executed at 02:00 on the First and Second Days of Each Month)
00:00 on Septe mber 1	Executed	-
02:00 on Septe mber 1	-	Executed if instances of job B are executed in the <b>[00:00:00 on August</b> <b>1, 00:00:00 on September 1)</b> time period
00:00 on Septe mber 2	Executed	-
02:00 on Septe mber 2	-	Executed if instances of job B are executed in the <b>[00:00:00 on August</b> <b>1, 00:00:00 on September 1)</b> time period

## 2.2 IF Statements

When developing and orchestrating jobs in DataArts Factory, you can use IF statements to determine the branch to execute.

This section describes how to use IF statements in the following scenarios:

- Determining the IF Statement Branch to Be Executed Based on the Execution Status of the Previous Node
- Determining the IF Statement Branch to Be Executed Based on the Execution Result of the Previous Node
- Configuring the Policy for Executing a Node with Multiple IF Statements

IF statements use EL expressions. You can select EL expressions and follow the instruction in this section to develop jobs.

For details about how to use EL expressions, see EL Expressions.

# Determining the IF Statement Branch to Be Executed Based on the Execution Status of the Previous Node

Scenario

Generally, you can determine the IF statement branch to be executed based on whether the previous CDM node is successfully executed. For details on how to set IF statements, see Figure 2-3.



## Figure 2-3 Example job

## **Configuration Method**

- **Step 1** Log in to the DataArts Studio console, locate the target DataArts Studio instance, and click **Access** on the instance card.
- **Step 2** Click the **Workspaces** tab. In the workspace list, locate the target workspace and click **DataArts Factory**. The DataArts Factory console is displayed.
- **Step 3** On the **Develop Job** page, create a job, drag a CDM node and two Dummy nodes

and drop them on the canvas in the right pane. Click and hold to connect the CDM node to the Dummy nodes, as shown in **Figure 2-3**. Set the **Failure Policy** for the CDM node to **Go to the next node**.

**Step 4** Right-click the connection line and select **Set Condition**. In the **Edit EL Expression** dialog box, enter the IF statement in the text box.

Each statement branch requires an IF statement. The IF statement is a ternary expression based on the EL expression syntax. If the result of the ternary expression is **true**, subsequent nodes will be connected. Otherwise, subsequent nodes will be skipped.

In this demo, the **#{Job.getNodeStatus("node\_name")}** EL expression is used to obtain the execution status of a specified node. If the execution is successful, **success** is returned; otherwise, **fail** is returned. In this example, the IF statement expressions are as follows:

- The IF statement expression for branch A is #{(Job.getNodeStatus("CDM"))
   == "success" ?. "true" : "false"}
- The IF statement expression for branch B is #{(Job.getNodeStatus("CDM"))
   == "fail" ?. "true" : "false"}

After entering the IF statement expression, you can select either **Skip all subsequent nodes** or **Skip the next node** for **Failure Policy**. After the configuration is complete, click **OK** to save the job.

×

Figure 2-4 Configuring a failure policy

#{(Job.getNodeStatus("CDM")) == "succe	ss" ? "true" : "false	"}		
Embedded Object				
<ul> <li>Env</li> </ul>				
ISONI II				
<ul> <li>OBSUIII</li> </ul>				
<ul> <li>StringUtil</li> </ul>				
Example				
DateUtil				
► Job				

- **Step 5** Click **Test** to test the job and view the execution result on the **Monitor Instance** page.
- Step 6 After the job is executed, view the job instance running result on the Monitor Instance page. The execution result meets the expectation. If the execution result is fail, branch A is skipped and branch B is executed.

Figure 2-5 Job execution result

Monito	r instance 🕐									
Stop	Rerun Continue	Succeed				Job Name 👻	Q	Jan 19, 2022 00:0	10:00 - Jan 19, 2022 23:59:59	0
	Job Name	Status 🖓	Running T 77 Planned Start Tim	ne ↓≣ Actual Star	t Time J≣ End Time J≣	Running Duration ↓Ξ	Created By	Versions	Operation	
	∧ j00_2851	🥑 Run successfully	Manual Sched 2022/Jan/19 14:23	1.52 2022/Jan/19	9 14:23:58 2022.Uan/19 14:	3.59 0.0	dgc_test	0	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance	*
	Name	Туре	Running Type	Running Durati	Actual Start Time	Retry Count	Error Message		Operation	
	Dummy_4141	Dummy	Run successfully	0.00	2022/Jan/19 14:23:58 GMT+08	0 00	-		View Log   Manual Retry   Succeed   More	
	Dummy_6381	Dummy	Run successfully	0.00	2022/Jan/19 14:23:59 GMT+08	0 00	-		View Log   Manual Retry   Succeed   More	

----End

# Determining the IF Statement Branch to Be Executed Based on the Execution Result of the Previous Node

## **Scenario Description**

Scenario: Use the execution result of the select statement on the HIVE SQL node as a parameter to determine the IF statement branch to be executed.

The execution result of the select statement on the HIVE SQL node is a twodimensional array. To obtain the values in the array, use the EL expression **#{Loop.dataArray[][]}**. Currently, only the For Each node supports this expression. Therefore, you need to connect the HIVE SQL node to a For Each node. Figure 2-6 shows the job orchestration.

## Figure 2-6 Example job



Key configurations of the For Each node are as follows:

- **Dataset**: Enter the execution result of the select statement on the HIVE SQL node. Use the **#{Job.getNodeOutput('HIVE')}** expression, where **HIVE** is the name of the previous node.
- **Subjob Parameter Name**: Enter the parameter defined in the subjob. Transfer the output of the previous node of the main job to the sub-job for use. The variable name is **result**, and its value is a column in the dataset. The EL expression **#{Loop.dataArray[0][0]}** is used.

The sub-job selected on the For Each node determines the IF statement branch to be executed based on the subjob parameter transferred from the For Each node. **Figure 2-7** shows the job orchestration.





The IF statement is the key configuration of the subjob. This example uses the expression **\${result}** to obtain the value of the job parameter.

## **NOTE**

Do not use the **#{Job.getParam("job\_param\_name")}** EL expression because this expression can only obtain the values of the parameters configured in the current job, but cannot obtain the parameter values transferred from the parent job or the global variables configured in the workspace. The expression only works for the current job.

To obtain the parameter values passed from the parent job and the global variables configured for the workspace, you are advised to use the **\${job\_param\_name}** expression.

## **Configuration Method**

Developing a Subjob

- **Step 1** Log in to the DataArts Studio console, locate the target DataArts Studio instance, and click **Access** on the instance card.
- **Step 2** Click the **Workspaces** tab. In the workspace list, locate the target workspace and click **DataArts Factory**. The DataArts Factory console is displayed.
- **Step 3** On the **Develop Job** page, create a data development subjob named **foreach**.

Drag four Dummy nodes and drop them on the canvas, click and hold to connect them, as shown in Figure 2-7.

**Step 4** Right-click the connection line and select **Set Condition**. In the **Edit EL Expression** dialog box, enter the IF statement in the text box.

Each statement branch requires an IF statement. The IF statement is a ternary expression based on the EL expression syntax. If the result of the ternary expression is **true**, subsequent nodes will be connected. Otherwise, subsequent nodes will be skipped.

- For the >5 branch, the IF statement expression is #{\${result} > 5 ? "true" : "false"}.
- For the =5 branch, the IF statement expression is #{\${result} == 5 ? "true" : "false"}.
- For the <5 branch, the IF statement expression is #{\${result} < 5 ? "true" : "false"}.

After entering the IF statement expression, you can select either **Skip all subsequent nodes** or **Skip the next node** for **Failure Policy**.

**Step 5** Configure job parameters. Set the parameter name to **result**. This parameter is only used by the For Each node in the main job **testif** to identify subjob parameters. You do not need to set the parameter value.

Figure 2-8 Configuring job parameters

Para	meter	Setup
------	-------	-------

## Variable Parameter

result	Enter a paramete		-
+ Add			

**Step 6** Save the job.

----End

Developing a Job

**Step 1** On the **Develop Job** page, create a data development job named **testif**. Drag a HIVE SQL node and a For Each node and drop them on the canvas. Click and hold

to connect the nodes, as shown in Figure 2-6.

**Step 2** Configure properties for the HIVE SQL node. Reference the following SQL script (there is no special requirement for other properties):

SELECT count(\*) FROM student // Count from the student table. The script execution result is a twodimensional array.

Figure 2-9 HIVE SQL	script execution result
---------------------	-------------------------

**Step 3** Configure properties for the For Each node.

- **Subjob in a Loop**: Select **foreach**, the subjob that has been developed.
- **Dataset**: Enter the execution result of the select statement on the HIVE SQL node. Use the **#{Job.getNodeOutput('HIVE')}** expression, where **HIVE** is the name of the previous node.

• **Subjob Parameter Name**: Enter the parameter defined in the subjob. Transfer the output of the previous node of the main job to the sub-job for use. The variable name is **result** (parameter name of the subjob), and its value is a column in the dataset. The EL expression **#{Loop.dataArray[0][0]}** is used.

## Figure 2-10 Properties of the For Each node

e	For Each
	Properties
	* Node Name
	For_Each_1224
	* Subjob in a Loop foreach ④ Z
	Subjob Parameter Name ⑦ C result #{Loop.dataArray[0][0]}
(2) → (2)	* Dataset  () #{Job.getNodeOutput('HIVE')}
Hive For_Each_1224	* Concurrent Subjobs  - 1 +
	Subjob Instance Name Suffix ⑦
	#{Loop.dataArray[0][0]}

**Step 4** Save the job.

----End

Testing the Main Job

- **Step 1** Click **Test** above the main job canvas to test the job. After the main job is executed, the subjob is automatically invoked through the For Each node and executed.
- **Step 2** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Monitor Instance** to view the job execution result.
- Step 3 After the job is executed, view the execution result of the subjob foreach on the Monitor Instance page. The execution result meets the expectation. Currently, the execution result of the Hive SQL statement is 1. Therefore, the >5 and =5 branches are skipped, and the <5 branch is successfully executed.</p>

Figure 2-11 Execution result of the subjob

Monitor Instance								
Stop Rerun Continue	Succeed				Job Name 🔻	Q	Jan 19, 2022 00:	00:00 - Jan 19, 2022 23:59:59 C
Job Name	Status 🍞	Running T 🍞 Planned Start Tim	ie J⊒ Actual Start T	lime J≘ End Time J≘	Running Duration $\downarrow \equiv$	Created By	Versions	Operation
<pre>_ ^ foreach_1</pre>	📀 Run successfully	Manual Sched 2022/Jan/19 14:23	:52 2022/Jan/19 1	4:23:58 2022/Jan/19 14:23	:59 0.0	dgc_test	0	Stop   Rerun   View Walting Job Instance
Name	Type	Running Type	Running Durati	Actual Start Time	Retry Count	Error Message		Operation
Dummy_4141	Dummy	😔 Run successfully	0.00	2022/Jan/19 14:23:58 GMT+08:00	0 0	-		View Log   Manual Refry   Succeed   More
Dummy_6381	Dummy	🥑 Run successfully	0.00	2022/Jan/19 14:23:59 GMT+08:00	0 0			View Log   Manual Retry   Succeed   More

----End

## Configuring the Policy for Executing a Node with Multiple IF Statements

If the execution of a node depends on multiple IF statements, the policy for executing the node can be **AND** or **OR**.

If you choose the **OR** policy, the node will be executed if any one of the IF statements is met.

If you choose the **AND** policy, the node will be executed only if all of the IF statements are met.

If you choose neither, the **OR** policy will be used.



Figure 2-12 A job with multiple IF statements

## **Configuration Method**

Configure the execution policy.

- **Step 1** Log in to the DataArts Studio console, locate the target DataArts Studio instance, and click **Access** on the instance card.
- **Step 2** Click the **Workspaces** tab. In the workspace list, locate the target workspace and click **DataArts Factory**. The DataArts Factory console is displayed.
- **Step 3** On the DataArts Factory console, choose **Configuration** > **Configure** > **Default Configuration**.
- Step 4 Select AND or OR for Multi-IF Policy.
- Step 5 Click Save.

----End

Develop a job.

- **Step 1** On the **Develop Job** page, create a data development job.
- Step 2 Drag three DWS SQL operators as parent nodes and one Python operator as a child node to the canvas. Click and hold to connect the nodes to orchestrate the job shown in Figure 2-12.
- **Step 3** Right-click the connection line and select **Set Condition**. In the **Edit EL Expression** dialog box, enter the IF statement in the text box.

Each statement branch requires an IF statement. The IF statement is a ternary expression based on the EL expression syntax.

- The IF statement expression for the test1 node is #{(Job.getNodeStatus("test1")) == "success" ? "true" : "false"},
- The IF statement expression for the test2 node is #{(Job.getNodeStatus("test2")) == "success" ? "true" : "false"},
- The IF statement expression for the test3 node is #{(Job.getNodeStatus("test3")) == "success" ? "true" : "false"},

The expression of each node is determined using the IF statement based on the execution status of the previous node.

After entering the IF statement expression, you can select either **Skip all subsequent nodes** or **Skip the next node** for **Failure Policy**.

----End

Test the job.

- **Step 1** Click **Save** above the canvas to save the job.
- **Step 2** Click **Test** above the canvas to test the job.

If **test1** is executed successfully, the corresponding IF statement is true.

If **test2** is executed successfully, the corresponding IF statement is true.

If **test3** fails to be executed, the corresponding IF statement is false.

If **Multi-IF Policy** is set to **OR**, the **showtables** node is executed and the job execution is complete.



Figure 2-13 How the job runs if Multi-IF Policy is OR

## Logs

[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:28:23 GMT+08:00] : The job starts to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:31 GMT+08:00] : Node test1 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:31 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:31 GMT+08:00] : Node test3 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node test3 failed to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node test1 finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node showtables started to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node showtables finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 04, 2022 17:30:51 GMT+08:00] : Node showtables finished to run.

If **Multi-IF Policy** is set to **AND**, the **showtables** node is skipped and the job execution is complete.



## Figure 2-14 How the job runs if Multi-IF Policy is AND

## Logs

[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:05:33 GMT+08:00] : The job starts to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:07:42 GMT+08:00] : Node test1 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:07:42 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:07:42 GMT+08:00] : Node test3 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:07:42 GMT+08:00] : Node test3 started to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:08:03 GMT+08:00] : Node test3 failed to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:08:03 GMT+08:00] : Node test1 finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:08:03 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 finished to run.
[INFO][Jul 05, 2022 09:08:03 GMT+08:00] : Node test2 finished to run.

## ----End

## 2.3 Obtaining the Return Value of a Rest Client Node

The Rest Client node can execute RESTful requests on HUAWEI CLOUD.

This tutorial describes how to obtain the return value of the Rest Client node, covering the following two application scenarios:

- Obtaining the Return Value Through Parameter "The response message body parses the transfer parameter"
- Obtaining the Return Value Using an EL Expression

## Obtaining the Return Value Through Parameter "The response message body parses the transfer parameter"

As shown in **Figure 2-15**, the first Rest Client node invokes the API of MRS to query the cluster list. **Figure 2-16** shows the JSON message body returned by the API.

- Scenario: The ID of the first cluster in the cluster list needs to be obtained and transferred to other nodes as a parameter.
- Key configurations: Set **The response message body parses the transfer parameter** of the first Rest Client to **clusterId=clusters[0].clusterId**. Other Rest Client nodes can reference the ID of the first cluster in \${clusterId} mode.

Figure 2-15 Rest Client job example 1

👷 Clear 🗧 Full Screen 📑 Export 🧔 Refresh 👳 Monitor	
Enter i	Rest Client
	Properties ^
	* Node Name
	Rest_Client_4901
	* Agent Name
	cdm-30b9 💮 👁
Rest_Client_3405	* URL Address
Part Client 4001	https://mrs.cn-north-7.myhuaweicloud.com/v1.1/620991456456
ResCollen Chao I	* HTTP Method
	GET 👻
	* API Authentication Mode
	IAM Non-authentication
	Request Header 十 內
	URL Parameter
	Input format: 'Parameter = Value'. Each parameter occupies a row. start =1 pageSize = 1
	Note: You can also enter a parameter in the URL address.
	0/2,048
	* Check Returned Value ⑦
	NO

## Figure 2-16 JSON message body



## **Obtaining the Return Value Using an EL Expression**

The Rest Client node can be used together with EL expressions. You can select different EL expressions based on scenarios. This section describes how to develop your own jobs based on your service requirements. For details about how to use EL expressions, see **EL Expressions**.

As shown in **Figure 2-17**, the Rest Client invokes the API of MRS to query the cluster list and then invokes the Kafka Client to send a message.

- Scenario: The Kafka Client sends a character string message. The message content is the ID of the first cluster in the cluster list.
- Key configurations: When you configure the Kafka Client, use the following EL expression to obtain a specific field in the message body returned by the REST API:

#{JSONUtil.toString(JSONUtil.path(Job.getNodeOutput("Rest\_Client\_4901 "),"clusters[0].clusterId"))}

Figure 2-17 Rest Client job example 2



## 2.4 Using For Each Nodes

## Scenario

During job development, if some jobs have different parameters but the same processing logic, you can use For Each nodes to avoid repeated job development.

You can use a For Each node to execute a subjob in a loop and use a dataset to replace the parameters in the subjob. The key parameters are as follows:

- Subjob in a Loop: Select the subjob to be executed in a loop.
- Dataset: Enter a set of parameter values of the subjobs. The value can be a specified dataset such as [['1'],['3'],['2']] or an EL expression such as #{Job.getNodeOutput('preNodeName')}, which is the output value of the previous node.
- Subjob Parameter Name: The parameter name is the variable defined in the subjob. The parameter value is usually set to a group of data in the dataset. Each time the job is run, the parameter value is transferred to the subjob for use. For example, parameter value #{Loop.current[0]} indicates that the first value of each group of data in the dataset is traversed and transferred to the subjob.

**Figure 2-18** shows an example For Each node. As shown in the figure, the parameter name of the **foreach** subjob is **result**, and the parameter value is the traversal of the one-dimensional array dataset [['1'],['3'],['2']] (that is, the value is **1**, **3**, and **2** in the first, second, and third loop, respectively).



## Figure 2-18 For Each node

## For Each Nodes and EL Expressions

To use For Each nodes properly, you must be familiar with EL expressions. For details about how to use EL expressions, see **EL Expressions**.

For Each nodes use the following EL expressions most:

- #{Loop.dataArray}: dataset input by the For Each node. It is a twodimensional array.
- #{Loop.current}: The For Loop node processes a dataset line by line.
   Loop.current indicates a line of data that is being processed. Loop.current is a one-dimensional array, and its format is #{Loop.current[0]},
   #{Loop.current[1]}, or others. The value 0 indicates that the first value in the current line is traversed.
- #{Loop.offset}: current offset when the For Each node processes the dataset. The value starts from 0.
- #{Job.getNodeOutput('preNodeName')}: obtains the output of the previous node.

## Examples

## Scenario

To meet data normalization requirements, you need to periodically import data from multiple source DLI tables to the corresponding destination DLI tables, as listed in **Table 1**.

Source Table	Destination Table
a_new	a
b_2	b
c_3	с
d_1	d
c_5	е
b_1	f

 Table 2-5 Tables to be imported

If you use SQL nodes to execute import scripts, a large number of scripts and nodes need to be developed, resulting in repeated work. In this case, you can use the For Each operator to perform cyclic jobs to reduce the development workload.

## **Configuration Method**

- **Step 1** Prepare the source and destination tables. To facilitate subsequent job execution and verification, you need to create a source DLI table and a destination DLI table and insert data into the tables.
  - Create a DLI table. You can create a DLI SQL script on the **DataArts Factory** 1. page and run the following commands to create a DLI table. You can also run the following SQL commands in the SQL editor on the DLI console. /\* Create a data table. \*/ CREATE TABLE a\_new (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE b\_2 (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE c\_3 (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE d\_1 (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE c\_5 (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE b\_1 (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE a (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE b (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE c (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE d (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE e (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET; CREATE TABLE f (name STRING, score INT) STORED AS PARQUET;
  - 2. Insert data into the source data table. You can create a DLI SQL script on the **DataArts Factory** page and run the following commands to create a DLI table. You can also run the following SQL commands in the SQL editor on the DLI console.

/\* Insert data into the source data table. \*/ INSERT INTO a\_new VALUES ('ZHAO','90'),('QIAN','88'),('SUN','93'); INSERT INTO b\_2 VALUES ('LI','94'),('ZHOU','85'); INSERT INTO c\_3 VALUES ('WU','79'); INSERT INTO d\_1 VALUES ('ZHENG','87'),('WANG','97'); INSERT INTO c\_5 VALUES ('FENG','83'); INSERT INTO b\_1 VALUES ('CEHN','99');

- **Step 2** Prepare dataset data. You can obtain a dataset in any of the following ways:
  - 1. Import the data in **Table 1** into the DLI table and use the result read by the SQL script as the dataset.
  - 2. You can save the data in **Table 1** to a CSV file in the OBS bucket. Then use a DLI SQL or DWS SQL statement to create an OBS foreign table, associate it

with the CSV file, and use the query result of the OBS foreign table as the dataset. For details about how to create a foreign table on DLI, see **OBS Source Stream**. For details about how to create a foreign table on DWS, see **Creating a Foreign Table**.

3. You can save the data in **Table 1** to a CSV file in the HDFS. Then use a Hive SQL statement to create a Hive foreign table, associate it with the CSV file, and use the query result of the Hive foreign table as the dataset. For details about how to create a DLI foreign table, see **Creating a Table**.

This section uses method 1 as an example to describe how to import data from **Table 1** to the DLI table (**Table\_List**). You can create a DLI SQL script on the **DataArts Factory** page and run the following commands to import data into the table. You can also run the following SQL commands in the SQL editor on the DLI console.

/\* Create the Table\_List data table, insert data in Table 1 into the table, and check the generated data. \*/ CREATE TABLE Table\_List (Source STRING, Destination STRING) STORED AS PARQUET; INSERT INTO Table\_List VALUES ('a\_new','a'),('b\_2','b'),('c\_3','c'),('d\_1','d'),('c\_5','e'),('b\_1','f'); SELECT \* FROM Table\_List;

The generated data in the **Table\_List** table is as follows:

CU * DLI_untitled ×	+											~
💾 Save 🛛 🔥 Subm	t 💼 Unlock 🕯	🗈 Lock 🔹 🕨 Execute	😻 Format	Ø Configure Editor	* Connection	dli ···	Database defa	ult ···	* Queue	default		• @
I CRAFT TABLE 2 INSERT TABLE 2 INSERT INTO 1 3 SELECT - FROM	t mu Unkok w Hable_List (Soundable_List (Soundable_List VALUE)	a Lock > Execute content of the second of th	♥ Format	<pre>© Compute Lator S toteRD &amp; A PAQUET; _3','c'),('d_l','d'),('c_s', </pre>	<pre> consider 'e'),('b_1','f'); </pre>	<u>(1)</u>	Database defa		* Queue	default		
Execution History Re Running Log Result	t x		Shot	tcut keys; Press Ctrl + Q to autocomplete.	Press Ctrl + Shift + R to replace. Pres	s Ctrl + Enter to exe	cute the content in th	te row where	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table	tuit 😧 1 × List		Shor	tcut keys: Press Ctrl + Q to autocomplete.	Press Ctrl + Shift + R to replace. Pres	is Ctrl + Enter to exe	cute the content in th	te row where t	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o - E	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table	iut 🖗 1 × List	А	Shor	tcut keys: Press Ctrl + Q to autocomplete.	Press Ctrl + Shift + R to replace. Pres	s Ctrl + Enter to exce	cute the content in th	ne row where	the cursor re	isides or the	selected of - E	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table	tut 😧 1 × List	A North Star	Shot	tcut keys: Press Ctrl + O to autocomplete	Press Cbi + Shift + R to replace. Pres	s Ctrl + Enter to exce	cute the content in th	te row where !	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o – E	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table, 1 Source 2 a_new 3 d 1	tut @	A '%_dge	Shor	tcut keys: Press Cirl + Q to autocompilele	Press Ctil + Shift + R to replace. Pres	is Ctrl + Enter to exe $dp_{\overline{V}_{c}}d_{O_{C}}$	cute the content in the	te row where !	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o - E	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Resul SELECT * FROM Table, 1 Source 2 a_new 3 d_1 4 b_2	t x	A Market	Shor	kad keys: Press Citi + Q to autocompilete. B	Press Cbi + Shift + R to replace. Pres	s Ctrl + Enter to exce व्युष्ट् d <sub>OC</sub>	cute the content in the	te row where !	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o – E	content.
Execution History Result Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table, 1 Source 2 a.,sew 3 d_1 4 b_2 5 c_3	t x	A <sup>a</sup> rca <sub>rc</sub>	Shor	tad keys: Press Citi • G to autocomplete	Press Cbi + Shift + R to replace. Pres	is Ctrl + Enter to exe	cute the content in the	ne row where	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o – E	content.
Execution History Re Running Log Result SELECT * FROM Table, 1 Source 2 a,new 3 d_1 4 b_2 5 c_3 6 c_5 *	ut @	A <sup>4</sup> 74, d <sub>14</sub> .	Shor	teat keys: Press Chi + G to autocomplete out keys: non- state - State - S	Press Cel - Shift + R to replace. Pres	s Ctrl + Enter to exe djc_doc	cute the content in the	te row where	the cursor re	sides or the	selected o – E	

Figure 2-19 Data in the Table\_List table

- **Step 3** Create a subjob named **ForeachDemo** to be executed cyclically. In this operation, a task containing the DLI SQL node is defined to be executed cyclically.
  - Access the DataArts Studio DataArts Factory page, choose Develop Job. Create a job named ForeachDemo, select the DLI SQL node, and configure the job as shown in Figure 2-20.

In the DLI SQL statement, set the variable to be replaced to \${}. The following SQL statement is used to import all data in the \${Source} table to the \$ {Destination} table. \${fromTable} and \${toTable} are the variables. The SQL statement is as follows:

INSERT INTO \${Destination} select \* from \${Source};

## **NOTE**

Do not use the **#{Job.getParam("job\_param\_name")}** EL expression because this expression can only obtain the values of the parameters configured in the current job, but cannot obtain the parameter values transferred from the parent job or the global variables configured in the workspace. The expression only works for the current job.

To obtain the parameter values passed from the parent job and the global variables configured for the workspace, you are advised to use the **\${job\_param\_name}**} expression.

Figure 2-20 Cyclically executing a subjob

	DLI SQL	
	Properties	^
	* Node Name	
	SQL of Script     SQL statement SQL script	
	* SQL statement	
di	INSERT INTO \${Destination} select * from \${Source};	
ui -		ħ

2. After configuring the SQL statement, configure parameters for the subjob. You only need to set the parameter names, which are used by the For Each operator of the **ForeachDemo\_master** job to identify subjob parameters.

## Figure 2-21 Configuring subjob parameters

	Ð	Parameter Setup			Basic Inf	
	[	Variable Parameter Source Enter a	a parameter value.	_	fo Scheduling	
		Destination	a parameter value.	-	g Setup	
		+ Add			Paramete	
		Constant Parameter			r Setup	
dli		+ Add			Versions	

- 3. Save the job.
- **Step 4** Create a master job named **ForeachDemo\_master** where the For Each operator is located.
  - 1. Access the DataArts Studio **DataArts Studio** page and choose **Develop Job**. Create a data development master job named **ForeachDemo\_master**. Select

the DLI SQL and For Each nodes and click and drag  $\bigoplus$  to compile the job shown in Figure 2-22.

## Figure 2-22 Compiling a job



 Configure the properties of the DLI SQL node. Select SQL statement and and enter the following statement. The DLI SQL node reads data from the DLI table Table\_List and uses it as the dataset.
 SELECT \* FROM Table\_List;

-		5
	Ð	DLI SQL
		Properties
		* Node Name
		preDLI
		* SQL or Script
		SQL statement      SQL script
preDLI For Fach 5331		* SQL statement
problem rollowicour		SELECT * FROM Table_List;

Figure 2-23 DLI SQL node configuration

- 3. Configure properties for the For Each node.
  - Subjob in a Loop: Select ForeachDemo, which is the subjob that has been developed in step 2.
  - Dataset: Enter the execution result of the select statement on the DLI SQL node. Use the #{Job.getNodeOutput('preDLI')} expression, where preDLI is the name of the previous node.
  - Subjob Parameter Name: used to transfer data in the dataset to the subjob Source corresponds to the first column in the Table\_List table of the dataset, and Destination corresponds to the second column. Therefore, enter EL expression #{Loop.current[0]} for Source and #{Loop.current[1]} for Destination.

## Figure 2-24 Configuring the For Each node

		æ	For Each		
			Properties		^
			* Node Name		
			For_Each_5331		
		[	* Subjob in a Loop ForeachDemo	0	)
	Fact Fach 5224	Г	Subjob Parameter	Name 🕥 C	
preuci	Por_Eacit_5351		Source	#{Loop.current[0]}	<u>_</u>
			Destination	#{Loop.current[1]}	<u>/</u>
			* Dataset		
			#{Job.getNodeOutp	out('preDLI')}	<u>/</u>
			* Concurrent Subj	obs	
			-	1	+

4. Save the job.

Step 5 Test the main job.

- 1. Click **Test** above the main job canvas to test the job. After the main job is executed, the subjob is automatically invoked through the For Each node and executed.
- 2. In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Monitor Instance** to view the job execution status. After the job is successfully executed, you can view the subjob instances generated on the For Each node. Because the dataset contains six rows of data, six subjob instances are generated.

Figure 2-25 Viewing job instances

Data Development	Monitor Instance ①				
Overview	Stop Rerun Continue Succeed		Job Name 🛛 👻	Q Jan 18, 2022 00	10.00 – Jan 18, 2022 23:59:59🖽 🛛 🔘
Data Development 🔺	Job Name Status 🖓	Running T	End Time JE Running Duration JE	Created By Versions	Operation
Develop Script	df_jobtracker_health	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 17:00:00 2022/Jan/18 17:00:0		dgc_test 3	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Develop Job	🗌 👻 df_jobtracker_health 🧿 Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 17:00:00 2022/Jan/18 17:00:0		dgc_lest 2	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Moniforing •	🗌 🗸 dī_jobtraciosr_health 🧿 Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 17:00:00 2022/Jan/18 17:00:0		dpc_test 1	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Monitor Job	🗌 🤟 dī_jobtracier_health  Failed 🛞	Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 17:00:00 2022/Jan/18 17:00:0		dpc_test 2	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Monitor Instance	df_jobtracker_health O Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 16:55:00 2022/Jan/18 16:55:0		dgc_test 3	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Monitor PatchData	df_jobtracker_health O Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 16:55:00 2022/Jan/18 16:55:0		dpc_Nest 2	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Manage Notification	df_obtracker_health S Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 16:55:00 2022/Jan/18 16:55:0		dpc_lest 1	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Manage Backup	🗌 🗸 df_jobtracier_health 🌖 Failed 💮	Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 16:55:00 2022/Jan/18 16:55:1		dpc_text 2	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Configuration .	🗌 🧄 ForeachDemo_master 🧿 Run successf	ly Normal Sched 2022/Jan/18 16:50:00 2022/Jan/18 16:50:0		dgc_test 3	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Instance
Managa Reserves	Name Type	Running Type Running Durati Actua	Start Time Retry Count	Error Message	Operation
Manage Resource	preDLI DLI SQ	Run successfully 0.4 2022.	an/18 16:50:09 GMT+08:00 0	-	View Log   Manual Retry   Succeed   More
	<ul> <li>For_Each_5351</li> <li>ForEach_5351</li> </ul>	Job 📀 Run successfully 5.7 2022/	an/18 16:50:09 GMT+08:00 0	-	View Log   Manual Retry   Succeed   More

3. Check whether the data has been inserted into the six DLI destination tables. You can create a DLI SQL script on the **DataArts Factory** page and run the following commands to import data into the table. You can also run the following SQL commands in the SQL editor on the DLI console. /\* Run the following command to query the data in a table (table a is used as an example): \*/ SELECT \* FROM a;

Compare the obtained data with the data in **Insert data into the source data table**. The inserted data meets the expectation.

#### Figure 2-26 Destination table data

	Flink × 🛃 * ForeachD	× SoreachD ×	+									
💾 Sav	e 🕨 Execute 💞 Format	Save and Submit	SQL Reference		* Connection	dli_dayu_d ···	Database	default		* Queue	default	
1 8	SELECT * FROM a;											
				Shortrut kave: Prace Ctrl + O to autocomolate	Prace Ctrl + Shift	* R to rankaca, Prace Ctr	+ Enter to ex	ecute the cont	ent in the row wi	ere the cursor r	acidae or the	soloctod cr
Execution	History Result @			11			- End to co			lore are carbor r		· 🗗 E
							_	All Col	umns	👻 📔 Enter a k	ey word	Q
Row I	No.	name 💠			sc	ore ≑						
1		ZHAO			90	)						
2		QIAN			88	3						
3		SUN			93	3						

----End

## **More Cases for Reference**

For Each nodes can work with other nodes to implement more functions. You can refer to the following cases to learn more about how to use For Each nodes.

- Creating Table Migration Jobs in Batches Using CDM Nodes
- Determining the IF Statement Branch to Be Executed Based on the Execution Result of the Previous Node

## 2.5 Scheduling Jobs Across Workspaces

## Scenario

If you have assigned permissions based on workspaces, users in different workspaces can only perform operations on jobs in their own workspaces. However, jobs in different workspaces depend on each other. This tutorial describes how to schedule jobs across workspaces.

## Solution

The DataArts Studio DataArts Factory module supports job running triggered by events. Therefore, MRS Kafka can be used as the job dependency to implement cross-workspace job scheduling.

As shown in the following figure, after Job 1 in workspace 1 is executed, you can use the Kafka Client to send a message to trigger Job 2; Configure event-triggered scheduling for Job 2, that is, trigger job 2 based on the messages sent by the Kafka Client.

## Figure 2-27 Scheduling solution



## **Configuration Method**

- **Step 1** Log in to the DataArts Studio console, locate the target DataArts Studio instance, and click **Access** on the instance card.
- Step 2 Locate the row that contains a workspace and click DataArts Factory in the Quick Entry column. On the displayed page, create a job named job\_test1. Drag a Dummy and a Kafka Client node and drop them on the canvas, and click and hold

U to connect the nodes, as shown in Figure 2-28.

For the Kafka Client node, you need to select a topic and set **Text** to the EL expression **#{job.name},typeA**. After the job in workspace A is executed, Kafka Client will be used to send a single character string message.

Figure 2-28 Creating a job named job\_test1 in workspace A



**Step 3** In workspace B, create a job named **job\_test2**. Drag a Dummy and a CDM Job node and drop them on the canvas, and click and hold  $\bigoplus$  to connect the nodes, as shown in Figure 2-29.

Basic Info

scheduling setup Paramet

📱 Save 🊓 Save and Submit 🕨 Test 🐻 Execute 👲 Clear 😨 Full Screen 🖺 Export 🔿 Refresh 📮	Monitor	
	Enter a Scheduling Set	ир
	Scheduling Type	
	C Run once C Ru	in periodically
	* Event Type	KAFKA *
	* Connection Name	kafka-drs
	* Topic	kafka-event-notify 🕀
Dummy_8872 CDM_Job_5700	* Concurrent ⑦	- 1 +
	Events * Event ⑦	30 V Seconds V
	Detection * Access Policy ⑦	<ul> <li>Access from the last location</li> </ul>
		<ul> <li>Access from a new location</li> </ul>
	* Failure Policy ③	Suspend
		Ignore the failure and proceed

## Figure 2-29 Creating a job named job\_test2 in workspace B

- Select **Event-based** for **Scheduling Type**, **KAFKA** for **Event Type**, and the topic configured for the Kafka Client node in **job\_test1** in workspace A.
- Set the IF judgment condition to ensure that the CDM job node is executed only when a message triggering **job\_test1** is received.
  - Right-click the connection line and select Set Condition. In the Edit EL Expression dialog box, enter the IF judgment condition in the text box. The IF judgment condition is a ternary expression based on the EL expression syntax. The node following the connection line will be executed only if the result of the ternary expression is true. Otherwise, subsequent nodes will be skipped.
     #{StringUtil.equals(StringUtil.split(Job.eventData,',')[1],'typeA')}

This IE indoment condition indicates that subsequent io

This IF judgment condition indicates that subsequent job nodes are executed only if **typeA** follows the comma in the message obtained from Kafka.

b. Select either **Skip all subsequent nodes** or **Skip the next node** for **Failure Policy**. After the configuration is complete, click **OK** to save the job.
×

#{Strin	gUtil.equals(StringUtil.split(Job.eventData,',')[1];'typeA')}
▼ Emi	redded Object
+	DateUtil
+	Env
+	Job
+	JSONUII
+	Loop
+	OBSUtil
+	StringUtil
▼ Exa	mple
+	DateUtil
	lab

**Step 4** Click **Test** to test the job and view the execution result on the **Monitor Instance** page. After **job\_test1** in workspace A is tested, **job\_test2** in workspace B is triggered.

----End

# **3** Cross-Workspace DataArts Studio Data Migration

# 3.1 Overview

Each workspace in a instance contains all the functions. Workspaces are allocated by branch or subsidiary (such as the group, subsidiary, and department), business domain (such as the procurement, production, and sales), or implementation environment (such as the development, test, and production environment). There are no fixed rules.

As your business grows, you may allocate workspaces in a more detailed manner. In this case, you can migrate data from a workspace to another. The data includes data connections in the Management Center, CDM links and jobs, DataArts Architecture tables, DataArts Factory scripts, DataArts Factory jobs, and DataArts Quality jobs.

## Preparations

- Create a workspace. You must have the Administrator or Tenant Administrator permission.
- To perform the migration, you must have the developer permission of both workspaces.
- CDM clusters and DataArts DataService Exclusive clusters are isolated from each other. You are advised to prepare corresponding clusters in the target workspace in advance.
- The migration depends on the OBS service. Plan OBS buckets and folders in advance.
- DataArts Studio data migration depends on the backup, import, and export capabilities of each module. You can choose to migrate the data of the module you want.
  - Management Center Data Migration
  - DataArts Migration Data Migration
  - DataArts Architecture Data Migration

- DataArts Factory Data Migration
- DataArts Quality Data Migration
- DataArts Catalog Data Migration
- DataArts Security Data Migration
- DataArts DataService Data Migration

# 3.2 Management Center Data Migration

This function depends on the resource migration function of Management Center.

The resources that can be migrated include data services, metadata categories, metadata tags, metadata collection tasks, and the data connections created in Management Center.

## Constraints

- Resource import and export depend on the OBS service.
- Collection tasks with the same name cannot be migrated repeatedly.
- Categories and tags with the same name cannot be migrated repeatedly.
- Only an exported .zip file can be imported. During the import, the system verifies the resources in the file.
- For security concerns, passwords of connections are not exported when the connections are exported. You need to enter the passwords when importing the connections.

## Exporting Resources from the Old Workspace

Log in to the console, access the **Management Center** module of the old workspace, and perform the following operations to export resources:

1. In the navigation pane, choose Migrate Resources.

#### Figure 3-1 Migrating Resources

=	
🛱 Manage Data Connections	Create Import Task Create Export Task
🔄 Migrate Resources	Module

2. Click **Create Export Task** to configure the file name and the OBS path for saving the file.

#### Figure 3-2 Export Task

Export Task		×
Select File -	O Select Template	(3) View Result
★ File Name	Enter a file name.	
* OBS Bucket	•	
★ OBS Path	Select	
	Next	

3. Click **Next** and select the resource to export.

Figure 3-3 Selecting the resource to export

Export Task		
Select File	Select Template	(3) View Result
DataLakeService		
DataService		
DataManager		
DataSource		
MetaData		
<ul> <li>Classification</li> </ul>		
Collect		
Term		
	Previous Next	

4. Click **Next** and wait until the export is complete. The resource package is exported to the OBS path set in **2**.



If no result is displayed in 1 minute, the export fails. Try again. If the fault persists, contact customer service or technical support.

## Importing Resources to Another Workspace

Log in to the console, access the **Management Center** module of the new workspace, and perform the following operations to import resources:

1. In the navigation pane, choose **Migrate Resources**.

#### Figure 3-5 Migrating Resources

=	
😪 Manage Data Connections	Create Import Task Create Export Task
🚔 Migrate Resources	Module

2. Click **Create Import Task** and configure the path for saving the resources to import. Only an exported .zip file can be imported.

Figure 3-6 Configuring the path for saving the resources to import

Specify File		
* OBS Bucket	•	
★ OBS Path	Select	

3. Click **Next** and select the resource to import.

Figure 3-7 Selecting the resource to import

① Specify File	Configure Task
DataLakeService	
☑ DataService	
DataManager	
DataSource	
MetaData	
✓ Classification	
✓ Collect	
✓ Term	

4. If you select **DataSource**, click **Next** to configure a data connection. The number of data connections required is determined by the number of data sources. Each data connection requires a password.

1) Specify File				
Configure Data Connection	n(1/1)			
* Data Connection Type	DLI v			
* Name	test	]		
Category	test			
Test				

Figure 3-8 Configuring a data connection

5. Click **Next** and wait until the import is complete.

Figure 3-9 Import completed

If no result is displayed in 1 minute, the import fails. Try again. If the failure persists, contact the customer service or technical support.

Import task completed

## Verifying the Migration

After resources are imported to the new workspace, you can check whether the following imported resources are the same as those in the old workspace:

- Data connections in Management Center
- Metadata collection tasks, metadata classifications, and metadata tags in DataArts Catalog
- APIs published in DataArts DataService

# **3.3 DataArts Migration Data Migration**

This function depends on the batch job import and export functions of CDM.

CDM links and jobs can be exported to a local PC.

## Constraints

- Data such as cluster configurations and environment variables cannot be imported or exported. If such data needs to be migrated, you need to manually synchronize the data.
- For security concerns, CDM does not export the passwords of the links to data sources. Therefore, you need to add the passwords to the exported JSON file before importing the file or configure the passwords in the import dialog box.
- If you import a JSON file from a local PC, the file cannot be larger than 1 MB.

## Exporting Jobs and Links from the Old Workspace

Log in to the console, access the DataArts Migration module of the old workspace, and perform the following operations to export jobs and links:

- Step 1 In the left navigation pane, choose Cluster Management. In the right pane, locate the target cluster and click Job Management in the Operation column to go to the Table/File Migration page.
- Step 2 Click Export above the job list.

Figure 3-10 Exporting jobs and links

Table/Tile Migration	Entire D6 Migration Links Agents Settings	
© Create Add	(B) Hun	Pendiank     Diffeont     Diffeont     Diffeont     An Matures     Manues     Matures     Matures
S P P T	C Desc (2) Unit State. Country (2) Unit States from (3)	n (f) Dalahi (f) Kila Malalaka Mala Bang Bang Agas (gasalaka (E)) Ya data sustataka

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select **All jobs and links** and click **OK** to export all jobs and links.

Figure 3-11 Exporting all jobs and links

Export	×
All jobs and links	
All links	
🔿 All jobs	
O Jobs by name Select Job	
All jobs by groups	
OK Cancel	

**Step 4** After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported JSON file.

----End

## Importing Jobs and Links to the New Workspace

Log in to the console, access the DataArts Migration module of the new workspace, and perform the following operations to import jobs and links:

- Step 1 In the left navigation pane, choose Cluster Management. In the right pane, locate the target cluster and click Job Management in the Operation column to go to the Table/File Migration page.
- **Step 2** Click **Import** above the job list to import the JSON file.

Figure 3-12 Importing jobs and links

Nater Management / cdm-erp290-cw04 /	/ Table File Migration		
Table/File Migration Entire D	DB Migration Links Agents Settings		
G) Greate Job 📑 Ram	10 Colete	C Freedoor C C Cypert C Introd Schedule v At Hathores v Add name v Add name or that type Q	C
0 / P 0 (	Name JII Link Details Created By JII Last Execution Time	JII Duration JII WH95 Statistics Status Group Name Operation	
Enter a group name. Q		0	
DEPAGET			
		No data available.	

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select the JSON file exported from the old workspace and upload it.

Figure 3-13 Selecting a JSON file

Import Job	×			
CDM does not export link passwords when exporting job configurations. If the file to be imported is from the CDM system, add link passwords. The maximum size of a local file to be imported is 1 MB.				
Import Mode   By text file  By JSON string				
File Location Local •				
Select File Select File No files selected.				
If you select a file that contains no link passwords, set passwords.				
Yes No				

**Step 4** After the JSON file is uploaded, click **set passwords** to set passwords or SKs for data links.

Figure 3-14 Setting passwords

Import Job	×
CDM does not export link passwords when exporting job configurations. If the file to be imported is from the CDM system, add link passwords. The maximum size of a local file to be imported is 1 MB.	
Import Mode   By text file  By JSON string	
File Location Local	
Select File Cdm_20220320211325.json	
If you select a file that contains no link passwords set passwords.	
Yes No	

**Step 5** In the displayed dialog box, enter the password or SK of each data link and click **OK** to return to the **Import Job** dialog box.

Figure 3-15 Setting passwords

If you click	click OK, the entered Save Password and E	passwords cannot be saved to the xport, the system generates a new	e original file and are used only for the current import. If you local file and saves the passwords for future use.
Name	Username/AK	Password /SK	Link Details
obs_link		····· Q	Object Storage Type : 065 OBS Endpoint : Port : 43 OBS Bucket Type : 06 OSS Endpoint :: Authentication Method ACCESS_KEY AX : EB4R-MERINCV/WGOALIA8
dws_link			Database Type - ORACLE Database Server : Pert :: 127 Connection Type : SERVCEHAME Database Name : or a 15c Username : con 15c Username : con 15c HindCong : control : COPY Formati Size :: 10000 Use Local API : faite local, Inflite character set utf5 SSE.Encoption : faites Use Agent : faites

**Step 6** Click **OK** to start importing jobs and links.

Figure 3-16 Starting the import

Import Job	×
CDM does not export link passwords when exporting job configurations. If the file to be imported is from the CDM system, add link passwords. The maximum size of a local file to be imported is 1 MB.	
Import Mode   By text file  By JSON string	
File Location Local	
Select File Cdm_20220320211325.json	
If you select a file that contains no link passwords, set passwords.	
Yes No	

**Step 7** After the import is complete, the import result is displayed. If the import fails, make changes based on the error message and import the file again.

----End

## Verifying the Migration

Check whether the jobs and links imported to the new workspace are consistent with those in the old workspace. If they are consistent, the CDM data migration is successful.

# 3.4 DataArts Architecture Data Migration

This function depends on the import and export functions of DataArts Architecture.

## Constraints

- Before importing tables/entities in ER modeling, and dimensions, fact tables, and summary tables in dimensional modeling, ensure that a data connection has been created in Management Center and is available.
- Time filters, and data in the Review Center and Configuration Center cannot be imported or exported. You must synchronize them manually before migrating other data.
- You can import a file as large as 4 MB and export a maximum of 500 tables at a time.

## Exporting Table Data from the Old Workspace

Log in to the console, access the DataArts Architecture module of the old workspace, and perform the following operations to export **processes**, **subjects**, **lookup tables**, **data standards**, **ER modeling tables/entities**, **dimensions/fact tables**, **business metrics**, **technical metrics**, and **summary tables**.

#### **Exporting processes**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Processes** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **Export** above the list to export all processes. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-17 Exporting processes

-	Deserves						
Overview	Fracesses						
😥 Information Architecture	00	Crease Import Deport @	Defese		Modified Start Date - End Date	Process Name •	Q Ø
Deta Survey A	BI Processes	Process Name	Owner	Orestor	Modified (2)	Description	Operation
& Interes							
Subjects					C)		
Standards A							
E Lookup Tables							
to: Data Standards				NO O	ata avariates.		
Models A							
S5 If Modeling							

----End

**Exporting subjects** 

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Subjects** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **Export** above the list to export all subjects. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

#### Figure 3-18 Exporting subjects



----End

#### **Exporting Lookup Tables**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Lookup Tables** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Select the lookup tables to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box to export the selected lookup tables. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

=	Lookun Tabler									
S Overview	Loomp raves									
E Information Architecture	O C Directory name	Create Publish Reverse Database	More +				Table Name/Code	٠		QC
Lota survey	ED AL	Table Name	Import	Description	Status 🗸	Directory	Modified .j≣	Creator	Operation	
Processes	payment method	payment method	Export Modify Directory		Rublished	payment method	Feb 23, 2022 16:20		EOR   Publish	More +
U Subjects	rote	nate code	Delete		Published	rate	Feb 23, 2022 16:20		Edit   Publish	More •
Standards ^			Suspend		· Reference	e un fan	64 04 0000 114R		60 1 0.404	Advent of
Lookup Tables						-				
Data Standards										

Figure 3-19 Exporting lookup tables

----End

#### **Exporting Data Standards**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Data Standards** in the left navigation pane.
- Step 2 Select the data standards to export, click More above the list, and select Export from the drop-down list box to export the selected data standards. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure	3-20 Exporting data standards
0	Part Particular

S Overview	Data Standards											
[E] Information Architecture	00	Create Publish Suspend	More +				Modified Start Date	- End Date	Standard N.	•	a c	0
Data Survey	Directory name Q	Standard Name	Import	Code	Data Type	Description	Status 🖓	Directory	Modified UII	Creator	Operation	
Processes	payment method	rate code	Export Modify Directory		BIGINT		Published	rate	Feb 23, 2022 16:25		Edit   Publish   M	fore +
Standards	Trate	supplier	Delete		BIGINT		Published	supplier	Feb 23, 2022 16:24		Edit   Publish   M	fore 🕶
Lookup Tables		<ul> <li>payment method</li> </ul>	payment,	type	BIGINT		Published	payment method	Feb 23, 2022 16:20		Edit   Publish   M	fore 🕶
🔄 Data Standards												

----End

#### **Exporting ER modeling tables/entities**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **ER Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Access a logical or physical model and export tables/entities in the model. This section uses logical model **demo** as an example.

=												
🗟 Overview	Logical Models									Logical mo	del nome	Q 🗸
E Information Architecture												
Data Survey		🙆 de	mo									
Processes	+	LOGICAL LOG	gical Entity Logical Property	Standard Coverage								
E Subjects		0	0	0%								
Standards ^												
Lookup Tables												
Eg Data Standards	Physical Models									Physical m	odel name	Q ~
Models A		6	Madeline		0	dui.			0			
😪 ER Modeling	+	DWS Tab	les Fields	Standard Coverage	MRS_HL	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	MRS_H_	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage
12 Dimensional Modeling		0	0	0%		1	17	17.65%		1	17	0%
Metrics •												
Business Metrics     (Metric Definition)												
C Technical Metrics (Metric Development)	Data Warehouse Layers											
A Review Center	\$ soi 11 O	•	S DW1	0	•		8 DWR	C	•	8	DM	
Configuration Center	🔞 sa	🛞 dw	vi		$\oplus$	Dimensional	Model		0	Summary Tabl		
	MRS_H Tables Fields Standard Coverage	MRS_H Tab	oles Fields	Standard Coverage	Dimens	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	Summ	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage
	1 17 0%	1	17	17.65%		5	32	0%		6	48	0%

Figure 3-21 Accessing the model

**Step 3** Select the tables/entities to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box (you are advised to select **Table** for **Export**). After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

•	🖾 demo 🔹 5	Reverse Database						Model View	Ust Vev
S Overview	Subject name Q								
E Information Architecture	El Subjects	Logical Entitles	Logical Property	Standard Coverage		Published Logical Entitles	Published Logical Property	Standard Coverage	
	- • (1) City transportation (4)	0	0	0 %		0	0	0 %	
Data Survey									
Processes		Create Publish Tag	More *			Modified Start Date - End Date	E Logical Endty Na •		QCO
3 Subjects									
		🗹 Logical Entity Name 🚛	import sglish Name JE	Parent Logical Entity Subject		Status 🖓 Tag	Modified 4E Owner	Operation	
Standards ^			Deport						
Lookup Tables			Modify Subject		~~~				
Lo., Cata Operatively			Delete		11				
E. con survey			Suspend		·/				
Models A									
😪 ER Modeling				No n	cords fou	nd.			
Dimensional Modeling									

Figure 3-22 Exporting ER modeling tables/entities

**Step 4** In the subject list, select other models and repeat **Step 3** to download tables/ entities of other models.

Figure 3-23 Exporting tables/entities of other models

=	🖸 demo	c •	Reverse Database						Model View List View
S Overview	Bearch	Q 2							
H Information Architecture	🖾 demo		Logical Entities	Logical Property	Standard Coverage	Publish	ed Logical Entities	Published Logical Property	Standard Coverage
Data Survey	E tR_Modeling	_	0	0	0 %		0	0	0%
& Processes	e dwi	SDI	Create Publish Tag	More +		м	dified Start Date - End Date	Euglical Entity Na 💌	Q C @
Subjects			Louizal Entity Name III	Table Freish Name III	Parent Lonical Entity Status	Subject	Tan	Motified IE Dener	Overative
Standards ^				and open one of the			-		
Lookup Tables						675			
🔯 Data Standards						U			
Models ^									
R Modeling					No c	ata avariable.			
Dimensional Modeling									

----End

#### **Exporting dimensions/fact tables**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Dimensional Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** On the displayed **Dimensions** page, select the dimensions to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-24 Exporting dimensions

	Dimensional Madellan										
S Overview	Diministration modeling										
Information Architecture	2	Dimensions Dimension Tables Fact 1	ables Summary Tables								
Data Survey	Subject name Q										
Processes	Subjects  -+- City transportation (4)	Greate Reverse Database Publish	More +			Modified 5	tart Date End Date	Dimension	*	Q	C 🛞
E Subjects		Dimension Name	Din Import	Connection Type	Type 🕁	Status 🖓	Subject	Modified 48	Creator	Operation	
Standards ^		Supplier Supplier	day Modify Subject	MRS,HWE	Lookup table	Published	City transportation	Peb 24, 2022 14:15:2		Edit   Publish   A	More •
E Lookup Tables		rate code	dirr Delete	MRS_HIVE	Lookup table	Published	City transportation	Feb 24, 2022 14:15:2		Edit   Publish   M	More +
E Data Standards		gayment method	din Suspend	MRS,HWE	Lookup table	Published	City transportation	Peb 24, 2022 14:15:2		Edit   Publish   N	More •
Models ^		date dimension	dm_date	MRS_HIVE	Hearchy	Published	City transportation	Feb 25, 2022 11:32.2		Edit   Publish   M	More +
8 ER Modeling											
2 Dimensional Modeling											

**Step 3** Click the **Fact Tables** tab, select the fact tables to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box to export the selected fact tables. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

#### Figure 3-25 Exporting fact tables

=	Dimensional Madelina							
S Overview	Dimensional Modeling							
IE Information Architecture	2	Dimensions Dimension Tables	Fact Tables Summary Tab	ies				
Processes	Subjects	List Model Overview						
Subjects		Create Reverse Database	Publish Associate Rule (§	More +		Modified Stort Date - End Date	Table Norre 🔹	Q C 🐵
Standards ^		Table Name	Table Code	Import	Status 🖓	Sync Status ③ 🕅 Subject	Modified ↓ = Owner	Operation
Lookup Tables		🗹 trip order	fact_stroke_order	Export Synchronize	Published	📰 🕫 🗟 🕤 💿 City transportation	Feb 25, 2022 11:36.2	Edit   Publish   More •
o Data Standards				Modify Subject				
Models ^				Delete				
B ER Modeling				Suspend				
Dimensional Modeling								
Enc								

----End

#### Exporting business metrics

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Business Metrics** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Select the business metrics to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box to export the selected metrics. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

#### Figure 3-26 Exporting business metrics

=	Business Metrics
S Overview	
E Information Architecture	ℓ BL Croope Publich Duspend More → Enter a metric name or code. Q Advanced Search A C @
Data Survey	Process Status Sync Status () Modified () Overer Operation
d <sup>BD</sup> Processes	I U
E Subjects	
Standards 🗠	
E Lookup Tables	NU Uda anatawe.
0 Data Standards	
Models A	
B ER Modeling	
Dimensional Modeling	
Metrics ^	
Business Metrics (Metric Definition)	
Technical Metrics (Metric Development)	
Review Center	
Configuration Center	

#### ----End

#### **Exporting technical metrics**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Technical Metrics** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click the **Atomic Metrics**, **Derivative Metrics**, and **Composite Metrics** tab, respectively, select the metric to be exported, click **More** in the **Operation** column, and select **Export**. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.



Figure 3-27 Exporting technical metrics

----End

Exporting summary tables

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Dimensional Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click the **Summary Tables** tab, select the summary tables to export, click **More** above the list, and select **Export** from the drop-down list box to export the

selected summary tables. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-28 Exporting summary tables

=	Dimensional Modeling															
S Overview																
H Information Architecture	2	Dimensions	Dimension	Tables Fact Tables	Summary 1	lables										
Data Survey 🗠	Subject name Q	Manual Con	and the second	ingly forwarded												
Processes		wantually Cre	Autoria	ically riggregates												
E Subjects		Create	Publish	Associate Rale 🔞	More .			Modified	Start Date - Er	id Date	1	able Name 💌			Q	c 💮
Standards A			Table Name	Table English Name	Import	itatus 🖓	Sync Status	07	Subject	Statistical	Metrics (	Modified	Owner	Operat	ion	
Lookup Tables	» E		dws_test_abc	dvs_test_abc	Export Synchronize	Published	₩ Ø Ø	6 🛃 🖂			1(0)	Oct 21, 20		Edt	Publish	More +
🔯 Data Standards				dvs_	Modily Subject	Published	🗮 🚸 🗷 🤅	6 🛛 🖾			1(0)	Nov 25, 20		Edt	Publish	More •
Models ^	Li I		hest_	dvs_test	Delete Suspend	Published	🖩 🛷 🖂 🤅	6 0 🛛 🖻			1(0)	Dec 06, 20		Edit	Publish	More +
B ER Modeling																
2 Dimensional Modeling		4														
Metrics ^																
Business Metrics (Metric Definition)																
(Metric Development)																

----End

#### Importing Table Data to the New Workspace

Log in to the console, access the DataArts Architecture module of the new workspace, and perform the following operations to import **processes**, **subjects**, **lookup tables**, **data standards**, **ER modeling tables/entities**, **dimensions/fact tables**, **business metrics**, **technical metrics**, and **summary tables**.

#### Importing processes

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Processes** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **Import** above the list. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the process file to import.

#### Figure 3-29 Import processes



Figure 3-30 Successful process import

Import Proce	SS					Х
Import Las	t Import					
All (1)	Successful (1)	Failed (0)			Name	
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks	1=	
2	test		Successful	PASSED		

Close

Ena
-----

#### Importing subjects

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Subjects** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **Import** above the list. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the subject file to import.

Figure 3-31 Importing subjects

ubject name	Q	Create Import	Export (?)					
Subjects		Subject Name		Subject Code			Data Owner	
		Import Subject						
		Import Last Impo	ort					
		To avoid import errors, use	e the template to fill in da	ta. Subject Template				
		\star Update Existing Data	No Ores					
		* File	Subject.xlsx (16.87K8)		×	Select File	Upload	
	-							

Figure 3-32 Successful subject import

Import Subjec	t		:	×
Import Last	Import			
All (16)	Successful (16) Failed (0)		Name	
Row No. 🕐	Basic Information	Result	Remarks ↓Ξ	
2	city_traffic	Successful	PASSED	
3	city_traffic/Trip_record	Successful	PASSED	
4	city_traffic/Trip_record/original_rec	Successful	PASSED	
5	city_traffic/Trip_record/standard_re	Successful	PASSED	
6	city_traffic/Trip_record/itinerary_fa	Successful	PASSED	
5 💌 Total R	tecords: 16 < 1 2 3 4 >			
		Close		

----End

Importing lookup tables

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Lookup Tables** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **More** above the list and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the lookup table file to import.

Figure 3-33 Importing lookup tables



Figure 3-34 Successful import of lookup tables

Import Looki	up Table				)
Import Las	t Import				
All (2)	Successful (0)	Failed (2)		Name	
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks ↓Ξ	
2	VALUE		Successful	FAILED   Lookup table does not have	'e
2	VALUE(payment_type)		Successful	FAILED   Lookup table payment_type do	2
			flere		

----End

Importing data standards

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Data Standards** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** If you access the **Data Standards** page for the first time, you will be prompted to customize the data standard template. Edit the data standard template for the new workspace by referring to the **Standard Templates** page of **Configuration Center** in the old workspace, and then click **OK**.
- **Step 3** Click **More** above the list and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the data standard file to import.

Figure 3-35 Importing data standards

Create Publish	Suspend More	-			
Standard Name		Standard Code		Data Type	Description
Import Data Stan	dard ort e the template to fill in data:	Data Standard Templ 8) Close	ate X Select Pile	Upload	×

×

Figure 3-36 Successful import of data standards

Import Data	mport Data Standard							
Import Las	st Import							
All (1)	Successful (1)	Failed (0)		Name				
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks ↓Ξ				
2	rate code		Successful	PASSED				

Close

**Step 5** After the import is successful, click **Publish**. The lookup table status will change to **Published**.

----End

#### Importing ER modeling tables/entities

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **ER Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** If no ER model has been created, a dialog box is displayed, asking you to create a hierarchical governance model. Create an SDI and a DWI model for the new workspace by referring to the **ER Modeling** page of the old workspace, and then click **OK**.

#### Figure 3-37 Creating a hierarchical governance model

Create Hierarchical G	overnance Model						
SDI		↔	DWI		0	•	DWR
★ Model Name ★ Data Connection Type	sdi MRS_HIVE	•	* Model Name * Data Connection Type	dwi MRS_HIVE	•		Dimensional model
			<b>OK</b> Cancel				

**Step 3** If a logical model has been created in the old workspace, click + to create a logical model in the new workspace.

Figure 3-38	Creating a	a logical	l model
-------------	------------	-----------	---------

•		
© Overview	Logical Models	
11 Information Architecture		
Data Survey	_	
Processes	+	
I Subjects		
Standards A		
E Lookup Tables		
🧑 Data Standards	Physical Models	
Models ^		CP Madeling California
😪 ER Modeling	+	DWS Tables Reids Standard Coverage MRS.M. Tables Reids Standard Coverage
Dimensional Modeling		0 0 0% 1 17 17.65%
Metrics A		

**Step 4** Access a logical or physical model to import tables/entities to the model. This section uses logical model **demo** as an example.

Figure 3-39 Accessing the model

-																
S Overview	Logical M	lodels												Logical	model name	Q ~
[]2 Information Architecture									1							
Data Survey						demo										
Processes			+		LOGICAL	Logical Entity	Logical Property	Standard Coverage								
I Subjects						0	0	0%								
Standards ^					L											
Lookup Tables																
🔯 Data Standards	Physical N	Models												Physica	model name	Q V
Models ^					6	ED Madalian			6	4.4			0			
B ER Modeling			+		DWS	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	MRS HL	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	MRS H.	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage
Dimensional Modeling						0	0	0%		1	17	17.65%		1	17	0%
Metrics ^																
Business Metrics     (Metric Definition)																
Technical Metrics	Data War	rehouse Layers														
A Review Center			SDI	1. 0	•	1	DW1	0	+		🃚 DWR	c	) <del>)</del>		8 DM	
Configuration Center	8	sdi			8	dwi			⊕	Dimensional	Model		⊕	Summary Ta	ble	
	MRS_H.	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	MRS_HL	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	Dimens	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage	Summ	Tables	Fields	Standard Coverage
		1	17	0%		1	17	17.65%		5	32	0%		6	48	0%

**Step 5** Click **More** above the list and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the table/entity file to import.

Figure 3-40 Importing ER modeling tables/entities

🖾 demo 👻 🕤	Reverse Dat	abase				
Subject name Q						
E Subjects		Logical Entities	Logical Propert	y Sta	indard Coverage	Publis
		0	0		0 %	
	Create	Publish Tag	More 👻			N
		Logical Entity Name JE	Table English Name J	E Parent Logic	al Entity Status 🖓	Subject
		Import Table				×
		Import Last	Import			
		To avoid import erro	rs, use the template to fill in data. ER M	deling Template		
		\star Update Table 🛛 (	No Yes			
		* File	demo.xlsx (18.79KB)	× Select File	Upload	
				Close		

**Step 6** After the file is uploaded, the system automatically starts importing it. After the file is imported, the import result is displayed.

Figure 3-41 Successful import of ER modeling tables/entities

Import Table	1					×
Import Las	t Import					
All (2)	Successful (2)	Failed (0)			Name	
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks	5 1≡	
0	Tables		Successful			
0	Import Processes		Successful			
			Close			

**Step 7** In the subject list, select other models and repeat **Step 5** to **Step 6** to import tables/entities to other models.



----End

Importing dimensions/fact tables

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Dimensional Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** On the displayed **Dimensions** page, click **More** above the list and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the dimension file to import.

Figure 3-43 Importing dimensions

Dimensional Modeling	Dimensions	Dimension Tables	Fact Tables Summary Ta	bles		
Subject name Q	Create	Reverse Database	Publish More	Connection Type	Type 57	M Status 57
		Import Table Import Last Import To avoid import errors, us * Update Existing Data * File	ort e the template to fill in data. Dimens No Ves Dimension.vlsx (19.65KB)	iion Template X Select File Coxe	Upload	×

Figure 3-44 Successful dimension import

Import Table	mport Table								
Import Last	: Import								
All (2)	Successful (2) Failed (	0)	Name						
Row No.	Basic Information	Result	Remarks ↓Ξ						
0	Fact Tables	Successful	SKIP						
2	Suppliers (2/2)(Dimensions)	Successful	SKIP   Skip existing data.						

**Step 4** Click the **Fact Tables** page, click **More** above the list, and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the fact table file to import.

Close

Figure 3-45 Importing fact tables

since storing						
Subject page	Dimensions	Dimension Tables	Fact Tables Summary Tab	les		
P3 Subjects	List Model	Overview				
	Create	Reverse Database	Publish Associate Rule 🕥	More 👻		N
		able Name	Table Code	Table Type	Status 7	Sync Statu
		Import Table				×
		Import Last Imp	ort			
		To avoid import errors, us	e the template to fill in data. Fact Table	Template		
		★ Update Existing Data	No Yes			
		\star File	Fact Tables.xlsx (20.99KB)	× Select File	e Upload	
	4					
				lore		

Figure 3-46 Successful import of fact tables

Import Table					×
Import Last	Import				
All (2)	Successful (2)	Failed (0)		Name	
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks ↓Ξ	
2	Trip order (14/14)(F	act Tables)	Successful	SKIP   Skip existing data.	
0	Dimensions		Successful	SKIP	

Close

----End

#### Importing business metrics

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Business Metrics** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **More** above the list and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the business metric file to import.

=	Business Metrics						
S Overview							
🕀 Information Architecture	2 R C	reate Publish	Suspend More -		Enter a metric	name or code.	
Data Survey	Process name     Q     Fill Processes	Metric Name	Metric Code	Process	Status	Sync Status	⑦ Mod
c <sup>BD</sup> Processes							
E Subjects		Import Business	Metric			×	
Standards ^		import Edomood					
년 Lookup Tables		Import Last Impo	ort				
🔯 Data Standards		To avoid import errors, use	e the temptate to fill in data. Business Metric Template				
Models ^		★ Update Existing Data	No Yes				
		* File	Add a file and upload it.	Select File Uploar	1		
Dimensional Modeling	•						
Metrics ^							
Business Metrics (Metric Definition)							
Guid Technical Metrics (Metric Development)			Close				
A Review Center							

Figure 3-47 Importing business metrics

Figure 3-48 Successful import of business metrics

Import Business Metric								
Import Last	t Import							
All (1)	Successful (1)	Failed (0)			Name			
Row No. 🕐	Basic Information		Result	Remark	is ↓≡			
2	auto_test_openapi_S	F1	Successful	PASSED	c			

----End

Importing technical metrics

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Technical Metrics** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click the **Atomic Metrics**, **Derivative Metrics**, and **Compound Metrics** tab, respectively. Click **More** and select **Import**. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload a technical metric file.

=	Technical Metrics
😂 Overview	
🛱 Information Architecture	Atomic Metrics Derivative Metrics Compound Metrics Time Filters
Data Survey	Subject name Q
ce Processes	Subjects         Create         Publish         Suspend         More ▼         Modified         Start Date - En
E Subjects	Metric Name Metric English Name Status 🖓 Subject
Standards ^	
🗐 Lookup Tables	Import Atomic Metric
<u>E⊚</u> Data Standards	Import Last Import
Models ^	To avoid import errors, use the template to fill in data. Atomic Metric Template
B ER Modeling	* Update Table   No  Yes
Dimensional Modeling	* File     Add a file and upload it.     Select File     Upload
Metrics ^	
Business Metrics (Metric Definition)	
Technical Metrics (Metric Development)	
Review Center	
E Configuration Center	

Figure 3-49 Importing technical metrics

Figure 3-50 Successful import of technical metrics

Import Atomic Metric							
Import Las	t Import						
All (1)	Successful (1)	Failed (0)		Name			
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remarks J≡			
2	test		Successful	PASSED			

Close

----End

#### Importing summary tables

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Architecture** page, choose **Dimensional Modeling** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click the **Summary Tables** page, click **More** above the list, and select **Import** from the drop-down list box. In the displayed dialog box, select and upload the summary table file to import.

Figure 3-51 Importing summary tables



Figure 3-52 Successful import of summary tables

Import Summary Table							
Import Last	Import						
All (1)	Successful (1)	Failed (0)			Name		
Row No.	Basic Information		Result	Remark	s ↓Ξ		
2		-	Successful	PASSED	)		
			Close				

----End

## Verifying the Migration

Check whether the models and table data imported to the new workspace are consistent with those in the old workspace. If they are consistent, the migration is successful.

# **3.5 DataArts Factory Data Migration**

This function depends on the script, job, environment variable, and resource import and export functions of DataArts Factory.

## Constraints

- Management Center Data Migration is complete.
- Data such as notifications, backups, job tags, agencies, and default items cannot be imported or exported. If such data needs to be migrated, you need to manually synchronize the data.
- Importing scripts, jobs, environment variables, and resources depends on the OBS service.

## Exporting Data from the Old Workspace

Log in to the console, access the DataArts Factory module of the old workspace, and perform the following operations in sequence to export **scripts**, **jobs**, **environment variables**, and **resources**:

#### **Exporting scripts**

**Step 1** On the **DataArts Factory** page, choose **Develop Script** in the left navigation pane.

**Step 2** Click in the script directory and select **Show Check Box**.



Figure 3-53 Clicking Show Check Box

**Step 3** Select the scripts to be exported, click **I**, and choose **Export Script**. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .zip file.

<u>∽</u> × 8	
Enter a script or own	ner Q 🛛 🛛 C 🚦
Scripts(9	Hide Check Box
🔲 🕨 🗄 trans	Delete Script
🔲 🖳 🛄 1111	Move Script
🗹 🔤 🖽 dema	Export Script
🗹 🖳 🖽 dema	Export outpr
Hi demo	Import Script
RDS test	Configure Owner
Dw test_	Batch Unlock

Figure 3-54 Selecting and exporting scripts

----End

#### **Exporting jobs**

**Step 1** Click above the script tree to switch to the job directory.

**Step 2** Click in the job directory and select **Show Check Box**.



Figure 3-55 Clicking Show Check Box

**Step 3** Select the jobs to export, click , and select **Export Job**. In the displayed dialog box, select **Export jobs only** or **Export jobs and their dependency scripts and resource definitions**. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .zip file.

$\langle p \rangle$	×	E			<
Enter	a job or o	wner k	Q	0 C	:
	Jobs(8	3)	Hide Ch	eck Box	
	- 📄 tra	ans	Delete J	ob	
	- 🚴 ba	atch	Move Jo	b	
	- 🔊 de	emo	Export J	ob	٦
	ଁ 🚲 de ା 🔊 de	ema ema	Import J	ob	
	- 🔊 ioi	b E	Configui	re Job	
	iol	_ €_€	Configui	re Owner	
	🔊 🚴 jol	b_7	Batch U	nlock	

Figure 3-56 Selecting and exporting a job

----End

#### **Exporting environment variables**

**Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Configure**.

Step 2	On the	Environment	Variable	page,	click Export.
--------	--------	-------------	----------	-------	---------------

ata Davalanment		
ta Development	Environment Variable	Environment Variable
rview	Job Label	비 Import C Export
a Development	Agency	
evelop Script	Default	Variables
Develop Job	Comgutation	+ Add
onitoring		
Overview		Constant Parameter ③
Monitor Job		+ Add
Monitor Instance		
Monitor PatchData		A Save
Manage Notification		
Manage Backup		
onfiguration	4	
Configure		
Manage Resource		

Figure 3-57 Exporting environment variables

----End

#### **Exporting resources**

**Step 1** In the left navigation pane, choose **Manage Resource**.

**Step 2** Click in the resource directory and select **Show Check Box**.

Figure 3-58 Showing the check box

#### Manage Resource



**Step 3** Select the resources to export, click , and select **Export Resource**. After the export is successful, you can obtain the exported .zip file.

Figure 3-59 Selecting and exporting resources

Manage I	Resource
----------	----------

Enter a keyword.	Q ⊕ C ;
🔲 💿 Resou	Show Check Box
🔽 🔤 te:	Export Resource
	Import Resource

----End

## Importing Data to the New Workspace

Log in to the console, access the **DataArts Factory** module of the new workspace, and perform the following operations in sequence to import **resources**, **environment variables**, **scripts**, and **jobs**:

#### Importing resources

Manage Resource

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Factory** page, choose **Manage Resource** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click in the resource directory and select **Import Resource**.

Figure 3-60 Selecting Import Resource

 Enter a keyword.
 Q
 O
 C
 :

 Image: Comparison of the state of the

Step 3 In the displayed dialog box, select Local for File Location, select the resource file exported from the old workspace, select Overwrite for Duplicate Name Policy, and click Next.

 $\times$ 

#### Figure 3-61 Importing resources

Import Resource				
±	File Location	Local •		
*	Select File from Local	Upload File Please select a zip file and the size does not exceed 1MB.  Resources.zip		
*	Duplicate Name Policy	Overwrite Skip Cancel Next		

**Step 4** The system starts to import resources. After the import is successful, the names of the imported resources are displayed.

#### Figure 3-62 Successful resource import

Import Resource	~
<ul> <li>Importing resource from path (Resources.zip).</li> <li>Resource (test) imported.</li> </ul>	
Close	

----End

#### Importing environment variables

- **Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Configure**.
- Step 2 On the Environment Variable page, click Import.

#### Figure 3-63 Clicking Import

Data Development	Environment Variable	Environment Variable
Overview	Job Label	ට Import
Data Development	Agency	
Develop Script	Default	Variables
Develop Job	Coniguration	+ Add
Monitoring		
Overview		Constant Parameter ⑦
Monitor Job		+ Add
Monitor Instance		
Monitor PatchData		E Save
Manage Notification		
Manage Backup		
Configuration	4	
Configure		
Manage Resource		

×

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select **Local** for **File Location**, select the environment variable file exported from the old workspace, select **Overwrite** for **Duplicate Name Policy**, and click **Next**.

Figure 3-64 Importing environment variables

lr	Import Environment Variable				
÷	File Location	Local			
±	Select File from Local	Upload File			
*	Dunlicate Name Policy	Please select a zip file and the size does not exceed 1MB.  DLF_Environmental_Variable.zip  Overwrite  Skin			
	Duplicate Harrie Folicy	Cancel Next			

**Step 4** The system starts to import the environment variables. You can choose whether to change the values of the variables.

		5		×
Imp	port Environment Variab	ole		
Var	iable			
а	5			
	[	Previous	Ok	

Figure 3-65 Confirming the import result

----End

Importing scripts

- **Step 1** In the left navigation pane, choose **Develop script**.
- **Step 2** Click in the script directory and select **Import Script**.

#### Figure 3-66 Selecting Import Script

X	5			<
Enter a keywo	I Q	0	С	1
Scripts	Show	Checł	k Box	
	Delete	Scrip	t	
	Move	Script		
	Export	t Scrip	t	
	Import	Scrip	t	

 $\times$ 

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select **Local** for **File Location**, select the script file exported from the old workspace, select **Overwrite** for **Duplicate Name Policy**, and click **Next**.

#### Figure 3-67 Importing scripts

Import Script	
* File Location	Local
* Select File from Local	Upload File
	Please select a zip file and the size does not exceed 1MB.
	E scripts.zip
* Duplicate Name Policy	Overwrite     Skip     Cancel     Next

**Step 4** The system starts to import scripts. After the import is successful, the names of the imported scripts are displayed.

Figure 3-68 Successful script import

Import Script	×
Import script from path[scripts.zip]	
Import script[demo_etl_dwi_dwr_fact]	
Import script[demo_taxi_dim_data]	
Close	

----End

#### Importing jobs

**Step 1** Click above the script tree to switch to the job directory.

**Step 2** Click in the job directory and select **Import Job**.

 $\times$ 

 $\times$ 

#### Figure 3-69 Selecting Import Job



**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select **Local** for **File Location**, select the job file exported from the old workspace, and click **Next**.

#### Figure 3-70 Importing jobs

Import Job							
* File Location	Local	•					
* Select File from Local	Upload File						
	jobs.zip						
* Duplicate Name Policy  Overwrite  Skip							
	Cancel Next						

**Step 4** The system starts to import jobs. After the import is successful, the names of the imported jobs are displayed.

#### Figure 3-71 Successful job import

Import job from pathijot	s.zipj	
📀 Import job[demo_ta	ci_trip_data]	
o Import job[demo_dr	1_db_dws_payment_type_946422328341032960]	
< Import job[demo_dr	n_db_dws_rate_code_946422612576432128]	
🥏 Import job[demo_dr	1_db_dws_vendor_946422804457451520]	
	L Download Log	

## Verifying the Migration

Check whether the scripts, jobs, environment variables, and resources imported to the new workspace are consistent with those in the old workspace. If they are consistent, the migration is successful.

# 3.6 DataArts Quality Data Migration

This function depends on the import and export of rule templates, quality jobs, and comparison jobs of the DataArts Quality module.

## Constraints

- Management Center Data Migration is complete.
- Metrics, rules, and scenarios in metric monitoring cannot be imported or exported. If they need to be migrated, you need to manually synchronize them.
- To export custom rule templates, perform the following steps (you can export a maximum of 200 rule templates at a time):
- You can import a file containing a maximum of 4 MB data.
- You can export a maximum of 200 quality jobs.
- You can import a file containing a maximum of 4 MB data.
- You can export a maximum of 200 comparison jobs.
- You can import a file containing a maximum of 4 MB data.

## Exporting Data from the Old Workspace

Log in to the console, access the **DataArts Quality** module of the old workspace, and perform the following operations in sequence to export **rule templates**, **quality jobs**, and **comparison jobs**:

#### **Exporting rule templates**

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Quality** page, choose **Rule Templates** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** In the rule template list, select the custom rule templates you want to export and click **Export**.

#### Figure 3-72 Exporting rule templates

	09 C		create mport	0.00	H. DONK				Analished	EB Temptote name		G (0)
	9		Templane Plarme		Photo Types 😯	Gimmenian V	Applicable Engine	Terruplane Type 🖓	Result Crescription	Madded 20	Creation By	Operation
ET AN			E 1991		73040	CONDENSATES	DUL HOS, HIVE, DWS, ORACLE	Custom temptote	Table Book + 6(1)	Mar 24, 2022 182431 OMT.		Publish   Mow History
			Table room		Table	Annese	DULOWE HINE SWHERE	Devices terreptete	Table Roose ( 603)	Ove 16, 2010 00:00:00 GMT+	Dermon .	
			Union other		Planta .	Citizania.	DLL DWG. HINE, SparkSQL	Systems savaplana	Arrigan Volum Boost ( 6(1), T	Over 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT+	Systems .	
			null value		Planta .	Completeness	DL1 OWE HIVE Specification	Symmetry services	Hadi Value Poves - 8(1), Tenel	Ove 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT+	Systems .	
			iii mashrata tokar		Pada	NAME AND ADDRESS OF TAXABLE	may more more spacingly	Nymero neropiate	Inspirate Value Brook ( 6(1),	1111 10, 2010 INCOME 10071	Nyahara	
			Average value		Pada	Accuracy	may more more spacingly	Nymero neropiate	Advancement ( \$1575), Advancement	1111 10, 2010 INCOME 10071	Nyamera	
			Tatlet volume		man	Accuracy	041, 0993, 145-7, 304-5303,	System template	March Market (1927), March Market	OCL 10, 2013 00:00:00 OMT+	System	
			Max. value		Print a	Accessor	DULOWS, HINK, SHINKSOL	Danteen terreptate	Max, Value 1 8273, Max, Value.	Oct 10, 2010 00:00:00 OMT+	Darresson .	
		-	Alex webse		Print a	Accessor	DULOWS, HINK, SHINKSOL	Danters temptate	Max, Value 1 8273, Max, Value.	Oct 10, 2010 00:00:00 OMT+	Darresson .	
			D and exciter a	without and a	rola	Volution	DLL DWL HIVE Sawkings	System terrupteer	invasibil Parves - 6213, Valid Par	Ove 18, 2010 00:00:00 GMT+	Cyneres .	
			a a land house									

Step 3 In the displayed box, confirm the rule templates and click Export.

Export Rule Templa	te			×
Export Configurations	Export Records			
Name				
test				

Figure 3-73 Confirming the rule templates to export



**Step 4** After the export is successful, click **Download** on the **Export Records** page to obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-74 Obtaining the exported file of rule templates

Export Rule Template								
Export Configuration	ns Export Reco	rds						
Export records of the la	ast three months are dis	played.				С		
File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message	Operation		
RULE_TEMPLATE	Mar 24, 2022 10:5	Mar 24, 2022 11:0	Succes			Download		

Cancel	

----End

#### **Exporting quality Jobs**

- **Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Quality Jobs**.
- **Step 2** In the quality job list, select the jobs you want to migrate and click **Export**.

#### Figure 3-75 Exporting quality jobs

and roos									
	⊕C	Greate Import Export	Delete		Time Range Stort Date — End Date 📋 Kith name 🔹 🔍 🔘 🖸				
Drecarynane	ų	Job Name	Scheduling Status $\overline{\nabla}$	Cycle	Interval	Time Range ↓Ξ	Created By	Operation	
갑지		standard trip data	Scheduling	Days	-	Mar 24, 2022 00:00:11 GMT+08:0	0	Run   Stop Schedule   Edit	
		supplier statistics	Scheduling	Days	-	Mar 24, 2022 00:00:09 GMT+08:0	0	Run   Stop Schedule   Edit	
		date dimension	Scheduling	Days	-	Mar 24, 2022 00:00:10 GMT+08:0	0	Run   Stop Schedule   Edit	

**Step 3** In the displayed box, confirm the jobs and click **Export**.

Figure 3-76 Confirm the quality jobs to export

Export Quality Job				
Export Configurations	Export Records			
Name				
standard trip data				
supplier statistics				
date dimension				

Export	Cancel

**Step 4** After the export is successful, click **Download** on the **Export Records** page to obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-77 Obtaining the exported file of quality jobs

Export Quality Job								
Export Configuratio	ns Export Reco	rds						
Export records of the l	ast three months are dis	played.					C	
File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message		Operation	
QUALITY_TASK_2	Mar 24, 2022 11:1	Mar 24, 2022 11:1	Succes				Download	



----End

#### Exporting comparison jobs

- **Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Comparison Jobs**.
- **Step 2** In the comparison job list, select the jobs you want to migrate and click **Export**.

Figure 3-78 Exporting comparison jobs

mpanson toos									
	ΘC		Create Inport Export Delete			Time Renge Start Date — End Date		me •	Q 🖗 C
	u		Job Name	Scheduling Status 🍸	Cycle	Interval	Time Range ↓≣	Created By	Operation
			🖌 test	Net started					Run   Start Schedule   Edit

**Step 3** In the displayed box, confirm the jobs and click **Export**.
Figure 3-79 Confirming	the comparison	jobs to export
------------------------	----------------	----------------

Export Comparison	Job			×
Export Configurations	Export Records			
Name				
test				

**Step 4** After the export is successful, click **Download** on the **Export Records** page to obtain the exported .xlsx file.

Figure 3-80 Obtaining the exported file of comparison jobs

Export Cancel

Export Compari	son Job					×
Export Configuratio	ns Export Reco	rds				
Export records of the la	st three months are dis	played.				С
File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message	Operation
CONSISTENCY_TA	Mar 24, 2022 11:2	Mar 24, 2022 11:2	Succes			Download

Cancel

----End

#### Importing Data to the New Workspace

Log in to the console, access the **DataArts Quality** module of the new workspace, and perform the following operations in sequence to import **rule templates**, **quality jobs**, and **comparison jobs**:

#### Importing rule templates

- **Step 1** On the **DataArts Quality** page, choose **Rule Templates** in the left navigation pane.
- **Step 2** Click **Import** above the rule template list.

Figure 3-81 Importing rule templates

ule Templates										
Plantine and	0 C	Greate Import Export	Delete				Modified Start Date - End	Dane 🖹 Templane	name •	Q C
Concept in the	u	Template Name	Rule Type 🏆	Dimension 🏆	Applicable Engine	Template Type 🏆	Result Description	Modified 4E	Created By	Operation
신제		Table rows	Table	Accuracy	DU, DIVS, HIVE, SperkSQL, ORA.,	System template	Table Rows : S(1)	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GWT-08:00	System	Publish   View History
		Dispensive	field	Uniqueness	DU, DWS, HWE, SpeciSQL, ORK.	System template	Unique Value Rows : $g(t)_{\rm c}$ Total	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT-08:00	Syntem	Publish   Vew History
		Null value	Field	Completeness	DU, DINS, HWE, SpeekSQL, DRA	System template	Null Value Rows : $S(7)_{\rm c}$ Total Ro .	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT+08:00	System	Publish   Venir History
		Duplicate Value	field	Uniquenens	DU, DWS, HVR, SpaniSQL, ORA.,	System template	Duplicate Value Rows : \$(1), Tot	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT-08:00	System	Publish   View History
		Average value	field	Accuracy	DU, DIIS, HVE, SperiSQL, ORK.	System template	Mrs. Value : $\mathrm{SU}_{\mathrm{b}}^{\mathrm{s}}$ Max. Value : $\mathrm{SU}_{\mathrm{b}}$	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT-08:00	System	Publish   View History
		Tool values	Red	Accuracy	DU, DIVS, HIVE, SperkSQL, ORA	System template	Min. Value : \$(1), Max. Value : \$(	Oct 18, 2019 00:00:00 GMT-08:00	System	Publish   Vew History

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select the rule template file exported from the old workspace, select the mapping directory, select **Terminate** for **Duplicate Name Policy**, and click **Import**.

Figure 3-82 Importing rule templates

mport Rule Temp	ate		
mport Configurations	Import Records		
ne file cannot exceed 1 M	8 and its content must comply with the template. Click Download Template		
Duplicate Name Policy	Terminate      Skip		
File	RULE-TEMPLATE 2469bb4d-13 (3.69KB) Voload		
	File uploaded successfully.		
atalogs			
Source Resource		* Mapped Resource	
all		/All/	Select Directory

**Step 4** Click the **Import Records** tab to check the import status. The import is successful if the value in the **Status** column is **Successful**.

Figure 3-83 Checking the rule template import result

Import Cancel

I	mport Rule Templ	ate					;
h	nport Configurations	Import Records					
							C
	File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message	
	RULE-TEMPLATE_2469	Mar 24, 2022 14:26:27	Mar 24, 2022 14:20:20	<ul> <li>Succes</li> </ul>			

Cancel	

----End

#### Importing quality jobs

**Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Quality Jobs**.

**Step 2** Click **Import** above the quality job list.

#### Figure 3-84 Clicking Import

uality Jobs								
	ΘC	Create Import Do	port Delete		Time Ra	Nge Start Date - End Date	Job name 🔹	Q @ C
E All	u	Job Name	Scheduling Status 🖓	Gide	Interval	Time Range ↓Ξ	Created By	Operation
				(!	)			
				No data a	mailable.			

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select the quality job file exported from the old workspace, select the mapping directories for data connections, clusters, and directories, select **Terminate** for **Duplicate Name Policy**, and click **Import**.

Figure 3-85 Importing quality jobs

import configurations	Import Records		
The file cannot exceed 1 M	B and its content must comply with the template. Click Download Template		
★ Duplicate Name Policy	Terminate Skip Overwrite		
* File	QUALITY-TASK_2b7ff88a-ace7 (7.40KB) 🗸 Upload		
	File uploaded successfully.		
Data Connections	Catalogs		
Source Resource		* Mapped Resource	
all		/All/	Select Directory

**Step 4** Click the **Import Records** tab to check the import status. The import is successful if the value in the **Status** column is **Successful**.

Figure 3-86 Checking the quality job import result

Import Quality Job	)					×
Import Configurations	Import Records					
						С
File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message	
QUALITY-TASK_2b7ff8	Mar 24, 2022 14:45:21		<ul> <li>Waiting</li> </ul>			
			Cancel			
End						
Importing	j compari	son jobs				

- **Step 1** In the navigation pane on the left, choose **Comparison Jobs**.
- Step 2 Click Import above the comparison job list.

#### Figure 3-87 Clicking Import

omparison Jobs								
	ΘC	Greate Import Export	Delete		Time Range Start Date -	End Date	lob name 💌	Q @ C
Directory name	Q	Job Name	Scheduling Status 🖓	Cycle	Interval	Time Range JE	Created By	Operation
					No data available.			

**Step 3** In the displayed dialog box, select the comparison job file exported from the old workspace, select the mapping directories for data connections, clusters, and directories, select **Terminate** for **Duplicate Name Policy**, and click **Import**.

Figure 3-88 Importing comparison jobs

Import Compariso	n Job		
Import Configurations	Import Records		
The file cannot exceed 1 M * Duplicate Name Policy	B and its content must comply with the template. Click Download Template <ul> <li>Terminate</li> <li>Skip</li> <li>Overwrite</li> </ul>		
★ File	CONSISTENCY-TASK_467fa0dc (5.22KB) V Upload		
Data Connections	Catalogs		
Source Resource		* Mapped Resource	
all		/All/	Select Directory

Import	Cancel

**Step 4** Click the **Import Records** tab to check the import status. The import is successful if the value in the **Status** column is **Successful**.

Figure 3-89 Checking the comparison job import result

File Name	Start Time	End Time	Status	Operator	Error Message	
CONSISTENCY-TASK_4	Mar 24, 2022 15:10:33	Mar 24, 2022 15:10:41	Succes			
			Cancel			

#### Verifying the Migration

Check whether the rule templates, quality jobs, and comparison jobs imported to the new workspace are consistent with those in the old workspace. If they are consistent, the migration is successful.

#### 3.7 DataArts Catalog Data Migration

This function depends on the resource migration function of Management Center. For details, see **Management Center Data Migration**.

#### 3.8 DataArts Security Data Migration

Data of the DataArts Security module cannot be imported or exported. You need to manually synchronize configurations and tasks.

#### 3.9 DataArts DataService Data Migration

This function depends on the resource migration function of Management Center. For details, see **Management Center Data Migration**.

# **4** Preventing an IAM User from Logging In to DataArts Studio by Setting Specific Conditions

This section describes how to prevent an IAM user from logging in to DataArts Studio by setting specific conditions. This section uses the time condition as an example, which prevents an IAM user from logging in to DataArts Studio after a specified time.

#### Prerequisites

You have created an IAM user. For details, see Creating an IAM User.

#### **Creating a Custom Policy**

The system default permissions cannot be modified. To set specific conditions, you need to create a custom authorization policy.

**Step 1** Log in to the console as the administrator.

#### Figure 4-1 Logging in to the console

HUAWEI ID login

Phone/Email/Login ID/HUAWEI CLOUD account name
Password
LUG IN
Register Forgot password
Use Another Account
IAM User   Federated User   Huawei Website Account   Huawei Enterprise Partner   HUAWEI CLOUD Account
Your account and network information will be used to help improve your login experience. Learn more

**Step 2** Hover the mouse over the username in the upper right corner and select **Identity and Access Management**.

Figure 4-2 Identity and Access Management

Identity and Access Management

**Step 3** In the navigation pane, choose **Permissions** > **Policies/Roles**.

#### Figure 4-3 Policies/Roles

	IAM	
I	Users	
	User Groups	
	Permissions	•
	Authorization	
	Policies/Roles	
	Projects	
	Agencies	
	Identity Providers	
	Security Settings	

- **Step 4** Click **Create Custom Policy** in the upper right corner. For details about how to configure custom permissions, see **Policy Syntax**.
- **Step 5** On the **Create Custom Policy** page, enter **CurrentTime** for **Policy Name** and select **Visual editor** for **Policy View**.

Figure 4-4 Create Custom Policy

Policies/Roles / Create Cr	close/Relation / Create Custom Peticy						
You can use custor	n policies to supplement system-defined policies	s for fine-grained permissions management. Learn	more				
* Policy Name	CurrentTime						
Policy View	Visual editor JSON						
* Policy Content		C Select service	C Select action	(Optional) Select resource	C (Optional) Add request condition	0 Ū	
	Allow     Deny						
	Select Existing Policy/Role     Add Per	rmissions					
Description	Enter a brief description.						
			0/255				
Scope	OK Cancel						

**Step 6** Configure the policy content.

1. Allow/Deny: Select Deny.

#### Figure 4-5 Allow/Deny



2. Select service: Enter a keyword to search for and select it.

#### Figure 4-6 Select service

^	L Deny		L Data Lake Governance Center (DGC)
	All	•	dgc
	Data Lake Gov	ernan	ce Center (DGC) (DGC)

3. Select action: Select all actions.

#### Figure 4-7 Select action

^	(L) Deny	Data Lake Governance Center (DGC)	L All actions
	Select all Enter a keyword.		
	✓ ✓ ReadOnly 7 in total 7 se	ected	
	✓ ✓ ReadWrite 129 in total 1	29 selected	
	V V ListOnly 34 in total 34 se	lected	
	Y Permissions 4 in total 4	elected	

↔ Select Existing Policy/Role ↔ Add Permissions

4. (Optional) Select resource: By default, all resources are selected.

#### Figure 4-8 Select resource



 (Optional) Add request condition: Click Add Request Condition. In the displayed dialog box, select g:CurrentTime for Condition Key, DateGreaterThan for Qualifier, and set the time.

 $\times$ 

#### Figure 4-9 Add Request Condition

Condition Key	g:CurrentTime	•
Operator	DateGreaterThan	•
Value	2023-01-01 00:00:00	×

6. Click OK.

Figure 4-10 Clicking OK

Constantioned / Create Co	casarones / create custom Policy						
O You can use outsom policies to supplement system-defined policies for fine-grained permissions management. Learn more							
* Policy Name	CurrentTime						
Policy View	Visual editor JSON						
* Policy Content	O Deny     Data Lake Governance Center (DGC)	C All actions	C AI	C Specific conditions	ਰ ਹ		
	o CurrentTime(DateGreaterThan 2023-01-01700-00-002)				0 12		
	Control Constitue				2.0		
	C And Request Continuin						
	Select Existing Policy/Role     Add Permissions						
Description	Enter a brief description.						
	00	255					
Scope	Global services						
	OK Cancel						
L							

7. Select JSON for Policy View to view the code for the custom policy.

l
"Version": "1.1".
"Statement": [
Statement . [
{
"Effect": "Deny",
"Action" <sup>•</sup>
DGC
],
"Condition". {
"DateGreater I nan": {
"a:CurrentTime": [
"2023_01_01T00.00.007"
2023-01-01100.002
}
ì
3
}
1
1
3

----End

#### Granting the Custom Policy to an IAM User

The custom policy cannot be directly granted to an IAM user. You must grant the policy to a user group and then add the IAM user to the user group.

**Step 1** On the IAM console, choose **User Groups** in the navigation pane. Then click **Create User Group** in the upper right corner.

Figure 4-11 Create User Group

IAM	Use	er Groups ③					Create User Group
Users		Delete User groups available for creation: 18				Enter	a group name. Q
L over crodps		Name 4≡	Users	Description 4	Created 47	Operation	
Permissions -		🗆 🗸 demo	1	-	Jun 30, 2022 09:40 1	57 GMT+08:50 Authorize   Modify   Mar	tage User Delete
Apencies		🧰 🗸 admin	2	Full permissions	Jun 21, 2022 15:051	99 GMT+08:00 Authorize   Modify   Mar	nage User   Delete
Identity Providers							
Security Settings							

**Step 2** Enter the user group name and click **OK**.

Figure 4-12 Entering the user group name

User Groups / Create U	ser Group	
★ Name	demo	
Description	Enter a brief description.	
	OK Cancel	0/255

**Step 3** On the **User Groups** page, locate the create user group and click **Authorize** in the **Operation** column.

Figure 4-13 Authorize

User Groups ⊘			Create User Group
Delete User groups available for creation: 18			Enter a group name. Q
Name ↓≣	Users Description JΞ	Created 4=	Operation
🗌 🗸 demo	1 =	Jun 30, 2022 09:40:57 GMT+08:00	Authorize Modify   Manage User   Delete
🔲 🗸 admin	2 Full permissions	Jun 21, 2022 15:05:09 GMT+08:00	Authorize   Modify   Manage User   Delete

**Step 4** Select the created custom policy and click **Next**.

Figure 4-14 Selecting the custom policy

•	Select	Palicy	Role (2) Select Scope (3) Firsh								Go to Old Edit	ion
	Assign :	elect	ed permissions to demo.								Create Policy	,
	Vie	v Sele	cled (1) Copy Permissions from Another Project		All policies/toles	v	A	I services	v	Enter a policy name, role name, or de	scription. Q	
			Policy/Role Name	Type								
	~	×	CurrentTime	Custom p	slicy							
		×	AND Publicess Full parmissions for Advanced Anti-DDedi.	System-d	fined policy							
		×	AAD ReadOtt/Access Read-only permissions for Advanced Anti-DDeS.	System-d	fined policy							
		v	ADN FulfAccess Full permissions for Application Delivery Network.	System-d	fined policy							
		×	ADN Instance Operations Instance operation permissions for Application Delivery Network.	System-d	fined policy							
		×	ADN Read/orlyAccess Read-only permissions for Application Delivery Network.	System-d	fined policy							
		v	AOM FulAccess AOM Access AI	System-d	fined policy							G
		×	AOM ReadOnlyAccess AOM read only	System-d	fined policy							6 0
		~	APIG Administrator APIG Administrator	System-d	fined role							
											Cancel	Next

**Step 5** Set the authorization scope. By default, **All resources** are selected. Then click **OK**.

Figure 4-15 Setting the authorization scope

) Select Policy Risks ———— 🤣 Salect Scope ————— (3) Firish	Go to Old Edition
The following are recommended scopes for the permissions you selected. Select the desired scope requiring minimum authorization.	×
icope	
) All nessurces	
IAM users will be able to use all resources, including those in enterprise projects, region-specific projects, and plobal services under your account based on assigned permissions.	
on More	
	Previous

**Step 6** You can select **Do not show again** so that the following dialog box will not be displayed when you grant permissions to the user group in the future.

Figure 4-16 Effective time notification



Step 7 Click Finish to go back to the User Groups page.

#### Figure 4-17 Successful authorization

Select Policy/Role     O     Select	Scope 3 Finish			
		0		
AUTIVITZATION DUCOSSIU. Pensiose subjects 1. Vere della al Pensiones - Autorization.				
Policy/Role Name 1	Scope	Type ↓≣	Description ↓≣	
CurrentTime	All resources	Custom policy		
		Finsh		

**Step 8** Click the name of the created user group.

#### Figure 4-18 User group

User Groups ③			Create User Group
Delete User groups available for creation: 18			Enter a group name. Q
Name J⊞	Users Description ↓≣	Created 4F	Operation
demo	1 =	Jun 30, 2022 09:40:57 GMT+08:00	Authorize   Modify   Manage User   Delete
🔲 🗸 admin	2 Full permissions	Jun 21, 2022 15:05:09 GMT+08:00	Authorize   Modify   Manage User   Delete

#### Step 9 Click the Users tab and then Add.

#### Figure 4-19 Adding a user



Step 10 Select an IAM user and click OK.

Figure 4-20 Selecting an IAM user

Manage User			×
User Group demo			
Available Users (4)	Enter a username. Q	Selected Users (1)	Enter a username. Q
Username	User Groups	Username	Operation
hid_bw6i3j-w28	View	hid01	×
hid02	View		
Mid01	View		
hid001	View		
	ОК	Cancel	

**Step 11** The IAM user is added successfully, and the custom policy has been granted to the IAM user.

Figure 4-21 IAM user added

User Groups / demo				Delete
Name demo 🖉	Group ID bf34dd5371	964651853854644006/6664 🗗		
Description 🖉	Created Jun 30, 202	2 09:40:57 GMT+08:00		
Permissions Users			Go to Old	1 Edition
Add Remove			Enter a username.	Q
Username ↓≣		Description JE	Operation	
Nid01		-	Remove	

----End

# **5** Scheduling a CDM Job by Transferring Parameters Using DataArts Factory

You can use EL expressions in DataArts Factory to transfer parameters to a CDM job to schedule it.

#### **NOTE**

- The parameter transfer function is supported by CDM 2.8.6 or later versions.
- This section uses a CDM job for migrating data from Oracle to MRS Hive as an example.

#### Prerequisites

A CDM incremental package is available.

#### **Creating a CDM Migration Job**

- Step 1 Log in to the console, locate an instance, click Access, and click DataArts Migration.
- **Step 2** On the **Cluster Management** page, click **Job Management** in the **Operation** column.

#### Figure 5-1 Cluster Management

Cluster Management ③						Buy an Incremental Package	
Clusters you can still create:3 Start Stop Restart Delete				Authorize EIP Check	All projects	• test2 × C	
Name J≣	Status ↓Ξ	Internal Network Address 4	Public Network Address ↓Ξ	Source	Enterprise Project	Operation	
□	Running			CDM	default	Job Management Bind EIP   More 👻	

- **Step 3** Click the **Links** tab and then **Create Link** to create an Oracle link and an MRS Hive link. For details, see **Link to an Oracle Database** and **Link to Hive**.
- **Step 4** Click the **Table/File Migration** tab and then **Create Job** to create a data migration job.
- Step 5 Configure parameters for the source Oracle link and destination MRS Hive link, and configure the parameter to transfer in \${varName} format (\${cur\_date} in this example).

#### Figure 5-2 Creating a job

Job Configuration	
* Job Name cradic?hve_001	
Source Job Configuration	Destination Job Configuration
* Source Link Name oracle_001link Configuration Guide	* Destination Link Name mrs_hive_link Configuration Guide
Use SQL Statement (7) Yes No	* Database Name 👩 🛛 🖂
* Schema/Table Space ③ RF_TEST_AUTOCREATE_DATABA ④	* Table Name (?)
* Table Name ③ RF_REFACTOR_DATE_TEST_FRO	* Auto Table Creation 🕜 Auto Creation 🔻
Hide Advanced Attributes	Clear Data Before Import 🕜 Yes No
Where Clause ⑦ DATE1 >= to_date[§cur_date], yyyy-mm-dd hh24.mir.ss)	
Partition Column (2)	
Partition column nullable 💮 Yes No	
Extract by Partition ⑦ Yes No	
Split Job 💿 Yes No	

#### **NOTE**

The **Retry upon Failure** parameter is unavailable in the CDM migration job. You can configure this parameter on the CDM node in DataArts Factory.

----End

#### Creating and Executing a Data Development Job

**Step 1** Log in to the console. Locate an instance and click **Access**. On the displayed page, locate a workspace and click **DataArts Factory**.

rigule J-J Accessing the console	Figure	5-3	Accessing	the	console
----------------------------------	--------	-----	-----------	-----	---------

DAYU-default	Back to Instance L	ist		
Dashboard	Workspaces	Roles	Industry Assets	Tags
default			Oct 17, 2020 23:55:16	
ei_dlf_1003415	63 11 members			
DataArts Migr DataArts Qual	ation DataArts Arc ity Management C	hitecture D enter Data/	ataArts Factory Arts DataService	

**Step 2** In the navigation pane of the DataArts Factory homepage, choose **Data Development > Develop Job**. **Step 3** On the **Develop Job** page, click **Create Job**.

#### Figure 5-4 Create Job



**Step 4** In the displayed dialog box, configure job parameters and click **OK**.

Paramete r	Description
Job Name	Name of the job. The name must contain 1 to 128 characters, including only letters, numbers, hyphens (-), underscores (_), and periods (.).
Job Type	Type of the job.
	<ul> <li>Batch processing: Data is processed periodically in batches based on the scheduling plan, which is used in scenarios with low real-time requirements. This type of job is a pipeline that consists of one or more nodes and is scheduled as a whole. It cannot run for an unlimited period of time, that is, it must end after running for a certain period of time. You can configure job-level scheduling tasks for batch processing jobs. For details, see Setting Up Scheduling for a Job Using the Batch Processing Mode.</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Real-time processing: Data is processed in real time, which is used in scenarios with high real-time performance. This type of job is a business relationship that consists of one or more nodes. You can configure scheduling policies for each nodes, and the tasks started by nodes can keep running for an unlimited period of time. In this type of job, lines with arrows represent only service relationships, rather than task execution processes or data flows.</li> <li>You can configure node-level scheduling tasks for real-time processing jobs. For details, see Setting Up Scheduling for Nodes of a Job Using the Real-Time Processing Mode.</li> </ul>
Creation	Job creation method
Method	Create Empty Job: Create an empty job.
	<ul> <li>Create Based on Template: Use a template provided by DataArts Factory to create a job.</li> </ul>

Table 5-1 Job parameters

Paramete r	Description
Select Directory	Directory to which the job belongs. The default value is the root directory.
Owner	Owner of the job
Priority	Priority of the job. The options are <b>High</b> , <b>Medium</b> , and <b>Low</b> .
Agency	After an agency is configured, the job interacts with other services as an agency during job execution. <b>NOTE</b> A job-level agency takes precedence over a workspace-level agency.
Log Path	<ul> <li>Path of the OBS bucket for storing job logs. By default, logs are stored in an OBS bucket named dlf-log-{<i>Projectid</i>}.</li> <li>NOTE <ul> <li>If you want to customize a storage path, select the bucket that you have created on OBS by following the instructions provided in (Optional) Changing a Job Log Storage Path.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Ensure that you have the read and write permissions on the OBS bucket specified by this parameter, or the system cannot write or display logs.</li> </ul>

**Step 5** Add a CDM Job node in the data development job and associate the node with the created CDM job.



Figure 5-5 Associating the CDM Job node with the created CDM job

**Step 6** Configure the parameter to be transferred to the CDM job.

rred

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	$\sim$
Node Library	🖺 Save 🏠 Submit 🄓 Unlock 🔒 Lock 🕨 Test 💦 Execute 🛐 Edit JSON 👷 Clear 🗃 Full Screen 🖺 Export 🗘 Refresh 📮 Monitor	
Data Integration	- Baramatar Catun	8
⊗ ×	- Faraneter Setup	ISIC IT
CDM Job DIS Stream	Variable Parar 2021-11-10 00:00:00	1fo Sch
DIS Dump DIS Client	cur_date 2021-11-10 00 00 🔘 🖉 —	reduling
۵ 💩	+ Add	Setup
Rest Client Import GES		Pa
* 🗖	Constant Parameter	rame
MRS Kafka Kafka Client	orade2hive_001 + Add	ter Setup
Ca ROMA EDI		<
Job		Insion
Compute & Analytics A		5

#### **NOTE**

When the job is scheduled and executed, the value of the configured parameter will be transferred to the CDM job. The value of the parameter **cur\_date** can be set to a fixed value (for example, 2021-11-10 00:00:00) or an EL expression (for example, #{DateUtil.format(DateUtil.addDays(Job.planTime,-1),"yyyy-MM-dd")} which means the day before the scheduled job execution date. For more EL expressions, see EL expressions.

- **Step 7** Save and submit a job version and click **Test** to execute the data development job.
- **Step 8** After the data development job is executed, click **Monitor** in the upper right corner to go to the **Monitor Job** page and check whether the generated task or instance meets requirements.

# Job Monitoring > job\_7195 Stopped Execute Stop Pause Resume B Configure PatchData Edit Deta Developme Develop Script Develop Job Montoring Overview Montor Instan Montor Patch Montor Patch Manage Noti

#### Figure 5-7 Viewing the execution result

atchData									
Notification	4								
Backup									
on				oracle2hive_001					
Resource	Job Instances							- 8	
	Stop Rerun	Continue Succeed					Jun 29, 2022 00	00.00 – Jul 05, 2022 23:59:59 🛅	С
	Status 🖓	Running Type 🖓	Planned Start Time J⊞	Actual Start Time ↓⊞	End Time ↓≣	Running Du ↓≣	Versions	Operation	0
	🗌 🗸 🗢 Running	Manual Scheduling	Jul 05, 2022 09:28:45 GMT+08:00	Jul 05, 2022 09:28:49 GMT+08:00	Jul 05, 2022 09:29:40 GMT+08:00	0.9	0	Stop   Rerun   View Waiting Job Inst	nc 🧿

----End

Auto Refresh 15s \* C

# 6 Incremental Migration on CDM Supported by DLF

The Data Lake Factory (DLF) component of DataArts Studio is a one-stop big data collaboration development platform. With DLF's online script editing, CDM jobs can be scheduled to implement incremental migration.

This section describes how DLF works with CDM to implement incremental migration from DWS to OBS.

- 1. Obtaining the CDM Job JSON
- 2. Modifying JSON
- 3. Creating a DLF Job

#### **Obtaining the CDM Job JSON**

- 1. On the CDM console, create a table/file migration job from DWS to OBS.
- 2. On the **Table/File Migration** tab page of the **Job Management** page, locate the created job, click **More** in the **Operation** column, and select **View Job JSON** from the drop-down list.

You can also view JSON of any other CDM job.

Figure 6-1 Viewing job JSON



- 3. The job JSON is the request body template for creating a CDM job. Replace **[Endpoint]**, **{project\_id}**, and **{cluster\_id}** in the URL with the actual values.
  - [Endpoint]: indicates the endpoint.

An endpoint is the **request address** for calling an API. Endpoints vary depending on services and regions. You can obtain endpoints of the service from **Endpoints**.

- {project\_id}: indicates the project ID.
- {cluster\_id}: Indicates the cluster ID. You can click the cluster name on the Cluster Management page to view the cluster ID.

#### **Modifying JSON**

You can modify the JSON body as required. In this example, the period is one day, and the WHERE clause is used for filtering the incremental data to be migrated (generally, the time range is used for filtering data). The data generated on the previous day is migrated every day.

1. Modify the WHERE clause to add incremental data in a certain period.

```
{
    "name": "fromJobConfig.whereClause",
    "value": "_timestamp >= '${startTime}' and _timestamp < '${currentTime}'"
}</pre>
```

#### **NOTE**

 If the source database is DWS or MySQL, the value can be set to: \_timestamp >= '2018-10-10 00:00:00' and \_timestamp < '2018-10-11 00:00:00' Or

\_timestamp between '2018-10-10 00:00:00' and '2018-10-11 00:00:00'

- If the source database is Oracle, the value should be set to: \_timestamp >= to\_date (2018-10-10 00:00:00', 'yyyy-mm-dd hh24:mi:ss') and \_timestamp < to\_date (2018-10-10 00:00:00', 'yyyy-mm-dd hh24:mi:ss')</li>
- 2. Import incremental data in each period to different directories.

```
"name": "toJobConfig.outputDirectory",
"value": "dws2obs/${currentTime}"
```

3. Change the job name to a dynamic one. Otherwise, the job cannot be created because the job name is duplicate.

```
"to-connector-name": "obs-connector",
"from-link-name": "dws_link",
"name": "dws2obs-${currentTime}"
```

For details about how to modify more parameters, see *Cloud Data Migration API Reference*. The following is an example of the modified JSON file:

```
"jobs": [
 Ł
  "job_type": "NORMAL_JOB",
   "to-config-values": {
    "configs": [
     {
       "inputs": [
        {
         "name": "toJobConfig.bucketName",
"value": "cdm-test"
        }.
        ł
          "name": "toJobConfig.outputDirectory",
         "value": "dws2obs/${currentTime}"
        },
        Ł
          "name": "toJobConfig.outputFormat",
          "value": "CSV_FILE"
        },
          "name": "toJobConfig.fieldSeparator",
          "value": ","
        },
        ł
          "name": "toJobConfig.writeToTempFile",
          "value": "false"
        {
          "name": "toJobConfig.validateMD5",
          "value": "false"
        },
         "name": "toJobConfig.encodeType",
"value": "UTF-8"
        },
        {
          "name": "toJobConfig.duplicateFileOpType",
         "value": "REPLACE"
        },
        ł
          "name": "toJobConfig.kmsEncryption",
          "value": "false"
```

```
1.
        "name": "toJobConfig"
      }
     ]
    },
    "from-config-values": {
     "configs": [
      {
        "inputs": [
          {
           "name": "fromJobConfig.schemaName",
"value": "dws_database"
          },
          {
           "name": "fromJobConfig.tableName",
"value": "dws_from"
          },
          {
           "name": "fromJobConfig.whereClause",
           "value": "_timestamp >= '${startTime}' and _timestamp < '${currentTime}'"
          },
          {
           "name": "fromJobConfig.columnList",
           "value":
"_tiny&_small&_int&_integer&_bigint&_float&_double&_date&_timestamp&_char&_varchar&_text"
         }
        ],
"name": "fromJobConfig"
      }
     ]
    },
    "from-connector-name": "generic-jdbc-connector",
    "to-link-name": "obs_link",
    "driver-config-values": {
     "configs": [
      {
        "inputs": [
         {
           "name": "throttlingConfig.numExtractors",
"value": "1"
          },
          {
           "name": "throttlingConfig.submitToCluster",
"value": "false"
          },
          {
           "name": "throttlingConfig.numLoaders",
           "value": "1"
          },
          {
           "name": "throttlingConfig.recordDirtyData",
           "value": "false"
          },
          {
           "name": "throttlingConfig.writeToLink",
           "value": "obs_link"
         }
        ],
        "name": "throttlingConfig"
      },
       {
        "inputs": [],
        "name": "jarConfig"
       },
      {
        "inputs": [],
        "name": "schedulerConfig"
      },
```

```
"inputs": [],
       "name": "transformConfig"
     },
      ł
       "inputs": [],
       "name": "smnConfig"
      },
      {
       "inputs": [],
       "name": "retryJobConfig"
     }
    ]
   },
   "to-connector-name": "obs-connector",
   "from-link-name": "dws_link",
   "name": "dws2obs-${currentTime}"
 }
]
```

#### Creating a DLF Job

}

1. In DLF, create the jobs shown in **Figure 6-2**. For details, see **Creating a Job** in *DataArts Studio User Guide*.

For details about how to configure the nodes and the job, see the following steps.





2. Configure the **CreatingJob** node.

DLF uses a RestAPI node to call a RESTful API to create a CDM migration job. Configure the properties of the RestAPI node.

- a. **Node Name**: Enter a custom name, for example, **CreatingJob**. Note that the CDM job is only used as a node in the DLF job.
- b. URL Address: Set it to the URL obtained in Obtaining the CDM Job JSON. The format is https://{Endpoint}/cdm/v1.0/{project\_id}/clusters/ {cluster\_id}/cdm/job.
- c. HTTP Method: Enter POST.
- d. Add the following request headers:
  - Content-Type = application/json
  - X-Language = en-us
- e. **Request Body**: Enter the modified JSON of the CDM job in **Modifying** JSON.

-	•		• •	
			RestAPI	
		Enter a node name.	Q Properties	~
		~ ~ ~	Node Name *	
	$\rightarrow \bigtriangleup$ $-$	$\rightarrow  \rightarrow $	CreatingJob	
( )	Charding lab		URL Address *	
CreatingJob	starting/ob	Querying/obstall	https://cdm.cn-north-1.myhuaweicl	oud.com/cdm/v1.0/
			HTTP Method *	
			POST	-
			Request Header + 由	
			Content-Type application/	son 🖉 🛈
			X-Language en-us	』立
			Request Body *	
			1	
			"jobs": [	
			"job_type": "NORMAL_JOB", "toconfigwalues": (	ß
			to coming values . (	24

#### Figure 6-3 Properties of the node for creating the CDM job

3. Configure the **StartingJob** node.

After configuring the RESTful API node for creating a CDM job, you must add the RESTful API node for running the CDM job. For details, see section "Starting a Job" in *Cloud Data Migration API Reference*. Configure the properties of the RestAPI node.

- a. Node Name: Enter the name of the node where the job is to be run.
- b. URL Address: Keep the values of project\_id and cluster\_id consistent with those in 2. Set the job name to dws2obs-\${currentTime}. The format is https://{Endpoint}/cdm/v1.0/{project\_id}/clusters/ {cluster\_id}/cdm/job/{job\_name}/start.
- c. HTTP Method: Enter PUT.
- d. Request Header:
  - Content-Type = application/json
  - X-Language = en-us

Figure 6-4 Properties of the node for running the CDM job

	RestAPI		
	Properties		$\sim$
	Node Name *		
	StartingJob		
	URL Address *		
	https://cdm.cn-north-	1.myhuaweicloud.com/c	dm/v1.0/
	HTTP Method *		
8	PUT		•
-	Request Header $+$	占	
	Content-Type	application/json	♪立
	X-Language	en-us	.∥ 立
	Request Body *		
	0		
			٦

#### 4. Configure the WaitingJobCompletion node.

CDM jobs are run asynchronously. Therefore, even if the REST request for running the job returns 200, it does not mean that the data has been migrated successfully. If a computing job depends on the CDM job, a RestAPI node is required to periodically check whether the migration is successful. Computing is performed only when the migration is successful. For details about the API used to check whether the CDM migration is successful, see section "Querying Job Status" in *Cloud Data Migration API Reference*.

After configuring the RestAPI node for running the CDM job, add the node for waiting for the CDM job completion. The node properties are as follows:

- a. Node Name: Wait until the job is complete.
- b. URL Address: The format is https://{Endpoint}/cdm/v1.0/{project\_id}/ clusters/{cluster\_id}/cdm/job/{job\_name}/status. Keep the values of project\_id and cluster\_id consistent with those in 2. Set the job name to dws2obs-\${currentTime}.
- c. **HTTP Method**: Enter **GET**.

- d. Request Header:
  - Content-Type = application/json
  - X-Language = en-us
- e. Check Return Value: Select YES.
- f. **Property Path**: Enter submissions[0].status.
- g. Request Success Flag: Set this parameter to SUCCEEDED.
- h. Retain default values for other parameters.
- 5. (Optional) Configure the **DeletingJob** node.

You can delete jobs as required. DLF periodically creates CDM jobs to implement incremental migration. Therefore, a large number of jobs exist in the CDM cluster. After the migration is successful, you can delete the jobs that have been successfully executed. To delete a CDM job, add a RestAPI node for deleting CDM jobs after the node for querying the CDM job status. DLF calls the API for deleting a job described in *Cloud Data Migration API Reference*.

Properties of the node for deleting the CDM job are as follows:

- a. Node Name: Enter DeletingJob.
- b. URL Address: The format is https://{Endpoint}/cdm/v1.0/{project\_id}/ clusters/{cluster\_id}/cdm/job/{job\_name}. Keep the values of project\_id and cluster\_id consistent with those in 2. Set the job name to dws2obs-\$ {currentTime}.
- c. HTTP Method: Enter DELETE.
- d. Request Header:
  - Content-Type = application/json
  - X-Language = en-us
- e. Retain default values for other parameters.

Figure 6-5 Properties of the node for deleting	the CDM job
Rest Client	

Properties		~
Agent Name		
cdm-2862		
URL Address *		
https://cdm.cr	n-north-1.myhuaweicloud.co	m/cdm/v1.0/
HTTP Method *		
DELETE		•
API Authenticati	ion Mode *	
IAM	Non-authentication	
Request Header	+ 4	
Content-Type	application/json	🖉 🖸
X-Language	en-us	🖉 🖸

- 6. To perform computing operations after the migration is complete, you can add various computing nodes.
- 7. Configure DLF job parameters.
  - a. Configure the DLF job parameters shown in Figure 6-6.
    - startTime = \$getTaskPlanTime(plantime,@@yyyyMMddHHmmss@@,-24\*60\*60)
    - currentTime = \$getTaskPlanTime(plantime,@@yyyyMMdd-HHmm@@,0)

#### Figure 6-6 Configuring DLF job parameters



b. After saving the DLF job, choose **Scheduling Configuration** > **Periodic Scheduling** and set the scheduling period to one day.

In this way, DLF works with CDM to migrate data generated on the previous day every day.

### Creating Table Migration Jobs in Batches Using CDM Nodes

#### Scenario

In a service system, data sources are usually stored in different tables to reduce the size of a single table in complex application scenarios.

In this case, you need to create a data migration job for each table when using CDM to integrate data. This tutorial describes how to use the For Each and CDM nodes provided by the DataArts Factory module to create table migration jobs in batches.

In this tutorial, the source MySQL database has three tables, mail01, mail02, and mail03. The tables have the same structure but different data content. The destination is MRS Hive.

#### Prerequisites

- You have created a CDM cluster.
- MRS Hive has been enabled.
- Databases and tables have been created in MRS Hive.

#### Creating a Link

- **Step 1** Log in to the DataArts Studio console, locate the target DataArts Studio instance, and click **Access** on the instance card.
- **Step 2** Locate a workspace and click **DataArts Migration**.
- **Step 3** In the **Operation** column, click **Job Management**.
- **Step 4** Click the **Links** tab and then **Driver Management**. Upload the MySQL database driver by following the instructions in **Managing Drivers**.
- Step 5 Click the Links tab and then Create Link. Select MySQL and click Next to configure parameters for the link. After the configuration is complete, click Save to return to the Links page.

# mysql \* Name



* Connector	Relational (	Database	Ψ.
Database Type	MySQL		Ŧ
* Database Server 🕜		τ	
* Port ②	3306		
* Database Name	mysql		
* Username 🕐	root		
* Password ⑦			
Use Local API	Yes	No	
Use Agent 🕐	Yes	No	
Show Advanced Attributes			

× Cancel	< Previous	🗗 🖁 Test	🔒 Save

Table 7-1 MySQL link parameters

Parameter	Description	Example
Name	Link name, which should be defined based on the data source type, so it is easier to remember what the link is for	
Database Server	IP address or domain name of the database to connect	192.168.0. 1
Port Number	Port of the database to connect	3306
Database	base Name of the database to connect hame Username used for accessing the database This account must have the permissions required to read and write data tables and metadata.	
Username		
Password	Password of the username	-
Use Agent	Whether to extract data from the data source through an agent	Disabled

**Step 6** Click the **Links** tab and then **Create Link**. Select **MRS Hive** and click **Next** to configure parameters for the link. After the configuration is complete, click **Save** to return to the **Links** page.

* Name	hive	]
* Connector	Hive 👻	]
* Hadoop Type	MRS -	]
* Manager IP 🕐	1000	Select
Authentication Method	KERBEROS -	]
* HIVE Version 🔞	HIVE_3_X 👻	]
* Username 🕐		]
* Password		]
* OBS storage support	Yes No	
* Run Mode 🕐	EMBEDDED -	]
Show Advanced Attributes		

**Figure 7-2** Configuring the MRS Hive link

#### Table 7-2 MRS Hive link parameters

Previous

× Cancel

Parameter	Remarks	Example
Metric Name	Link name, which should be defined based on the data source type, so it is easier to remember what the link is for	hive
Manager IP	Floating IP address of MRS Manager. Click <b>Select</b> next to the <b>Manager IP</b> text box to select an MRS cluster. CDM automatically fills in the authentication information.	127.0.0.1

🔒 Save

📬 Test

Parameter	Remarks	Example
Authentica tion Method	<ul> <li>Authentication method used for accessing MRS</li> <li>SIMPLE: Select this for non-security mode.</li> <li>KERBEROS: Select this for security mode.</li> </ul>	KERBEROS
Hive Version	Hive version. Set it to the Hive version on the server.	HIVE_3_X
Username	If <b>Authentication Method</b> is set to <b>KERBEROS</b> , you must provide the username and password used for logging in to MRS Manager. If you need to create a snapshot when exporting a directory from HDFS, the user configured here must have the administrator permission on HDFS.	cdm
Versionserver.UsernameIf Authentication Method is set to KERBEROS, you must provide the username and password used for logging in to MRS Manager. If you need to create a snapshot when exporting a directory from HDFS, the user configured here must have the administrator permission on HDFS. To create a data connection for an MRS security cluster, do not use user admin. The admin user is the default management page user and cannot be used as the authentication user of the security cluster. You can create an MRS user and set Username and Password to the username and password of the created MRS user when creating an MRS data connection.NOTE• If the CDM cluster version is 2.9.0 or later and the MRS cluster version is 3.1.0 or later, the created user must have the network here the		
	<ul> <li>If the CDM cluster version is 2.9.0 or later and the MRS cluster version is 3.1.0 or later, the created user must have the permissions of the Manager_viewer role to create links on CDM. To perform operations on databases, tables, and data of a component, you also need to add the user group permissions of the component to the user.</li> <li>If the CDM cluster version is earlier than 2.9.0 or the MRS cluster version is earlier than 3.1.0, the created user must have the permissions of Manager_administrator, Manager_tenant, or System_administrator to create links on CDM.</li> </ul>	
Password	Password for logging in to MRS Manager	-
OBS storage support	The server must support OBS storage. When creating a Hive table, you can store the table in OBS.	Disabled

Parameter	Remarks	Example
Run Mode	This parameter is used only when the Hive version is <b>HIVE_3_X</b> . Possible values are:	EMBEDDED
	• <b>EMBEDDED</b> : The link instance runs with CDM. This mode delivers better performance.	
	<ul> <li>STANDALONE: The link instance runs in an independent process. If CDM needs to connect to multiple Hadoop data sources (MRS, Hadoop, or CloudTable) with both Kerberos and Simple authentication modes, select STANDALONE or configure different agents.</li> <li>Note: The STANDALONE mode is used to solve the version conflict problem. If the connector versions of the source and destination ends of the same link are different, a JAR file conflict occurs. In this case, you need to place the source or destination end in the STANDALONE process to prevent the migration failure caused by the conflict.</li> </ul>	
Use Cluster Config	You can use the cluster configuration to simplify parameter settings for the Hadoop connection.	Disabled

----End

#### Creating a Sample Job

**Step 1** Create a job for migrating the first MySQL table **mail001** to the MRS Hive table **mail**.

Note: Select **Do not Delete** for the **Delete Job After Completion** parameter.

Job Configuration					
* Job Name	mail				
Source Job Configuration			Destination Job Configuration	n	
* Source Link Name	mysql_link		* Destination Link Name	hive_link	
Use SQL Statement	Yes No		* Database Name	default	$\odot$
* Schema/Table Space	internal	$\odot$	* Table Name	mail	Θ
* Table Name	mail001	$\bigcirc$	* Auto Table Creation	Non-auto Creation 👻	
Show Advanced Attributes			Clear Data Before Import 👩	Yes No	
× Cancel > Next Sa	ve				

Configure Basic Information				2 Ma	p Field		3 Configure Task
Source Field			~ ©		Destination Field		~ •
Column ID	Example Value	Operation			Name	Туре	Operation
1	L1	49 G.	Ψ -		L1	string	w
2	L2	2° Q	ш .		L2	string	τσ.
а	La	2 Q	ŵ		L3	string	ಭ
4	L4	@ Q	<b>ш</b> .		L4	string	τ
5	Domain	@ Q	₩		Domain	string	τάr
6	type	2 Q	ω.		Type	string	w
7	2020VR	2 9	<del>ш</del> .		YR2020	string	ŵ
	2021 28	<i>a</i> 0	TT -		V82021	etuoa	ц.
		2.0	17				17
9	2022YB	2 4			YR2022	string	
10	2023YR	a a	w .		VR2023	string	w
11	2024YR	2 0	ъ <sub>о</sub>		YR2024	string	ŵ
12	2025YR	2° Q	ш .		YR2025	string	ά
13	2026YR	2 9	₩		YR2026	string	τσ
Configure Basic				Map I	Field		3 Configure Task
Configure Task							
Retry if failed ③	Never 👻						
Group ③	DEFAULT -		🖬 Dele	ete			
Schedule Execution	Yes No						
Hide Advanced Attributes							
Concurrent Extractors	1						
Write Dirty Data ③	Yes No						
ls Disposable Job After completed	Don't Drop -						
× Cancel < Previous	🕞 Save 📑 Save and Ru	n					

**Step 2** After the sample job is created, view and copy the job JSON for subsequent configuration of data development jobs.

- mail	*	Link Details	Create \$	Last Execution Time 💠	Duration \$	Write Statis	Status	Group Na	Opera	tion	
		mysql_link-hive_link	dgc_viewer	Nov 01, 2021 19:24:54 GM		-	Booting	DEFAULT	Run	Historical Record Ed	it More 🕶
			-					100		Delete	
										Stop	
										View Job JSON	
										Edit Job JSON	
										Configure Scheduled	Execution
			and the second							Log	
										Retry	
Operation Create job	and Job URL	POST https://	[Endpoint]/cdr	n/v1.0/d1283b678dcf49bc8i	03677c277a3d7(	i9/clusters/eda	868f6-7efe-4325	🗖 Сору			
View Job	JSON < Bac	sk									
2 * 3 *	'jobs": [ {										
2 * 3 * 4 5 *	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-v	"NORMAL_JOB", values": {									
2 • 3 • 4 5 • 6 •	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-v "configs":	"NORMAL_JOB", values": { : [									
2 • * * 3 • 4 5 • 6 • 7 • 8 •	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-v configs": { { "input	"NORMAL_JOB", /alues": { :s": [									
2 • 3 • 4 5 • 6 • 7 • 8 • 9 •	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-v "configs": { "input { "input	"NORMAL_JOB", /alues": { :[ :s": [									
2	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config=v "configs": { "input { "n "v	"NORMAL_JOB", values": { :[ :s": [ name": "toJobConfig.hi value": "hive"	ive",								
2 • • • 3 • 4 5 • 6 • 7 • 8 • 9 • 10 11 12	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-u "configs": { "input { "n "v },	"NORMAL_JOB", ralues": { :[ :s": [ name": "toJobConfig.hi ralue": "hive"	ive",								
2 - 3 - 4 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14	'jobs": [ { "job_type": "to-config-v "configs": { "input { "n v }, { "	"NORMAL_JOB", values": { :[ :s": [ tame": "toJobConfig.hi value": "hive" tame": "toJobConfig.da	ive", atabase".								
2 - 3 - 4 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15	<pre>'jobs': [</pre>	"NORMAL_JOB", values": { : :s": [ tame": "toJobConfig.hi value": "hive" name": "toJobConfig.du value": "default"	ive", atabase",								
2 - 3 - 4 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 7	<pre>jobs": [     {         "job_type":         "to-config-'         "configs''         {             "input             {                  "input             {                  "input</pre>	"NORMAL_DOB", values": { [ :s": [ name": "tolobConfig.h! value": "hive" value": "tolobConfig.d!	ive", atabase",								
2 + 4 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18	<pre>jobs": [</pre>	"NORMAL_JOB", values": { [	ive", stabase", able",								
2 * * * 3 * 4 5 * 6 * 7 * 8 * 9 * 10 11 12 13 * 14 15 16 17 * 18 19	<pre>jobs": [</pre>	"NORMAL_DOB", values": { [ is": [ name": "toJobConfig.hi name": "toJobConfig.du name": "toJobConfig.tu name": "toJobConfig.tu	ive", stabase", sble",								
2 - 3 - 4 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 7 - 8 - 9 9 - 9 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 20 21 - 2	<pre>jobs": [</pre>	"WORMAL_DOB", ralues": { [	ive", stabase", able",								
2 - 3 - 4 4 - 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 114 15 16 17 - 18 20 21 - 22	jobs": [	"WOBMAL_DOB", values": [ [ ss": [ alue": "hive" mame": "toJobConfig.ht alue": "toJobConfig.tt alue": "toJobConfig.tt amee": "toJobConfig.tt	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati	on",							
2 - 3 - 4 - 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23	jobs": [	"WORMAL_OOB", ralues": ( [ ss: [ name": "tolobConfig.hi ralue": "hive" name": "tolobConfig.tu name": "tolobConfig.tu name": "tolobConfig.tu name": "tolobConfig.tu name": "tolobConfig.tu	ive", stobase", sble", sblePreparati	on",							
2 - 3 - 4 - 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 - 25 -	jobs": [	"WORMAL_DOB", ralues": { [ .s": [ .amae": "tolobConfig.hi ralue": "hive" .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu .amae": "tolobConfig.tu	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati	on",							
2 - 3 - 4 5 - 6 - 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 - 26 26 - 27 - 28 - 29 - 20 - 28 - 29 - 28	<pre>jobs": [</pre>	"WORML_DOB", values": [ [ ss": [ name": "tolobConfig.hi value": "hive" name": "telobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati nouldClearTab	on", 1e*.							
2 - 4 4 5 - 6 7 - 7 8 - 9 - 10 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 - 26 27	jobs": [	"WORMAL_DOB", ralues": { [ .s": [ .ame": "tolobConfig.hi ralue": "hive" .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu .ame": "tolobConfig.tu	ive", stabase", able", ablePreparati nouldClearTab	on", 1e",							
2 - 4 3 - 6 - 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 - 26 27 28 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	jobs": [ "job_type": "to-config": "input "inp	<pre>"WOBMAL_DOB", ralues": [ [ ss": [ ss": [ alue": "hive" "salue": "hive" "salue": "tolobConfig.tu alue": "tolobConfig.tu alue": "tolobConfig.tu ralue": "tolobConfig.tu alue": "tolobConfig.su ralue": "tolobConfig.su alue": "false"</pre>	ive", stabase", able", ablePreparati nouldClearTab	on", 1e",							
2 - 4 4 5 - 6 7 - 8 8 - 9 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 11 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 - 28 29 20 28 29 30	jos*: [	"WORML_DOB", ralues": ( [ ss": [ name": "tolobConfig.hi ralue": "hive" name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.tr name": "tolobConfig.sr name": "tolobConfig.sr name": "tolobConfig.sr name": "tolobConfig.sr name": "tolobConfig.sr name": "tolobConfig.sr	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati nouldClearTab	on", 1e",							
2 - 4 4 5 - 6 7 - 8 9 - 10 11 12 14 15 16 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 24 25 - 26 23 24 25 - 26 29 30 31	jos*: ( "sot.type": "config": "config": "input ( "input ( " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " "	"WORKAL_DOB", ralues": [ [ ss": [ ss": [ ss": [ ss": "tolobConfig.ht alue": "hive" ssme": "tolobConfig.tt ssme": "tolobConfig.tt ssme": "tolobConfig.tt ssme": "tolobConfig.tt ssme": "tolobConfig.tt ssme": "tolobConfig.tt slue": "false" ': "tolobConfig"	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati souldClearTab	on", le",							
2 - 4 4 - 5 - 6 7 - 8 - 9 - 10 11 12 13 - 14 15 16 17 - 18 19 20 21 - 22 23 24 25 27 27 25 27 29 31 32 32	jos:: job:type: 'to-config- 'to-config- 'to-config- ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '	"WORML_DOB", values": [ is": [ sse: [ ssee: "tolobConfig.hi value": "hive" ssee: "tolobConfig.tr value": "tolobConfig."	ive", stabase", sble", sblePreparati	on", le",							

----End

#### Creating a Data Development Job

- **Step 1** Locate a workspace and click **DataArts Factory**.
- Step 2 Create a subjob named table, select the CDM node, select New jobs for Job Type in Properties, and copy and paste the JSON file in Step 2 to the CDM Job Message Body.

🖳 Save \, Save and Submit ▷ Test 🙆 Execute 🖉 Clear 🛱 Full Screen 🛛 🕀 Export 😷 Refresh 🖓 Monitor



Step 3 Edit the CDM job message body.

CDM Job Message Body

 Since there are three source tables mail001, mail002, and mail003, you need to set fromJobConfig.tableName to mail\${num} in the JSON file of the job. The following figure shows the parameters for creating a main job.

{	ma". "From Jah Oanfig was Call	
n "v	lue". "false"	
},		
{		
"n "v	me": "fromJobConfig.schemaName", lue": "internal"	
},		
{	me". "from JohConfig tablaNama"	
"v	lue": "mail\$(num}"	
},		
{		
"n	me": "fromJobConfig.incrMigration",	
V	lue": "Taise"	
;, {		
"n	me": "fromJobConfig.allowNullValueInPartitionColumn",	
, "V	lue": "false"	

2. The name of each data migration job must be unique. Therefore, you need to change the value of **name** in the JSON file to **mail\${num}** to create multiple CDM jobs. The following figure shows the parameters for creating a main job.

#### **NOTE**

To create a sharding job, you can change the source link in the job JSON file to a variable that can be easily replaced.

×
CDM Job Message Body

},	
{	
"name": "groupJobConfig.groupName",	
"value": "DEFAULT"	
}	
Ĺ	
"name": "group.JobConfig"	
}	
1	
"inpute": []	
"neme", "partitionConfig"	
}	
},	
"to-connector-name": "hive-connector",	
"from-link-name": "mysql",	
"name": "mail\${num}"	
L <del>}</del>	
1	
}	
r	d

Cancel

**Step 4** Add the **num** parameter, which is invoked in the job JSON file. The following figure shows the parameters for creating a main job.

🖳 Save 🏟 Save and Submit Þ Test 💿 Execute	🖉 Clear 🛱 Full Screen 🛛 🗁 Export 🗢 Refresh 🖾 Monitor				
	The modified job has not been submitted. Submit it before clicking Execute.	Variable Pa	arameter	8 -	c Info
	Enter a node name. Q Q Q 🗟 (6, 7, 6) # 💩	+ Add	Save	~	Basi
		Constant P + Add	Parameter 🕐 🕞 Save		Scheduling Setup
		623			Parameter Setun
					Versions

Click **Save and Submit** to save the subjobs.

**Step 5** Create the main job **integration\_management**. Select the For Each node that executes the subjobs in a loop and transfers parameters **001**, **002**, and **003** to the subjobs to generate different table extraction tasks.

The key configurations are as follows:

- Subjob in a Loop: Select table.
- Dataset: Enter [['001'],['002'],['003']].
- Job Running Parameter: Enter @@#{Loop.current[0]}@@.

#### **NOTE**

Add @@ to the EL expression of the job running parameter. If @@ is not added, dataset 001 will be identified as 1. As a result, the source table name does not exist.

The following figure shows the parameters for creating a main job.

Enter a node name. Q Q A A A B For Each Properties Subjob in a Loop * Table-splitting-job ···· & Dataset * ? [[]Oo1][Oo2][Oo3]] & Concurrent Subjobs * 1 Subjob Instance Name Suffix ? Job Running Parameter ?	$\square$ Save $\clubsuit$ Save and Submit $\triangleright$ Test $\textcircled{O}$ Execute $\diamondsuit$ Clear $\fbox$ Full Screen $ $ $\textcircled{D}$ Export $\textcircled{O}$ Refresh $\textcircled{C}$ M	Monitor	
Properties ~ Subjob in a Loop * Table-splitting-job ···· @ Dataset * ③ [[Too1_[Too2][Too3]] @ Concurrent Subjobs * 1 Subjob Instance Name Suffix ③ [Job Running Parameter ④	Enter a node name. Q Q Q 🛛 🗞 🗸 &	多 # 品 For Each	
Subjob in a Loop *        Subjob in a Loop *       Interview       Interview       Interview       Interview       Subjob Instance Name Suffix @       Interview       Inte		Properties	~
table-splitting-job   Dataset * ⑦   Dataset * ⑦   [[too1][too2][too3]]   Concurrent Subjobs *   1   Subjob Instance Name Suffix ⑦   Job Running Parameter ⑦		Subjob in a Loop *	
Dataset * ⑦         [[]001][0021[10031]]         Concurrent Subjobs *         1         Subjob Instance Name Suffix ⑦         Job Running Parameter ⑦		table-splitting-job	🖉 🗄
Image: Concurrent Subjobs *       For_Each_2823       Subjob Instance Name Suffix ⑦       Job Running Parameter ⑦		Dataset * 💿	
Concurrent Subjobs *  1  Subjob Instance Name Suffix ③  Job Running Parameter ④		[[001],[002],[003]]	
For_Each_2823		Concurrent Subjobs *	
For_Each_2823 Subjob Instance Name Suffix ③		1	-
Job Running Parameter 🕥	For_Each_2823	Subjob Instance Name Suffix 🔞	
Job Running Parameter 🕥			
		Job Running Parameter ②	
num @@#{(Loop.current[0])@( 2		num @@#{Loop.current[0]}@(	2
Node Name *		Node Name *	
For_Each_2823		For_Each_2823	

Click Save and Submit to save the main job.

**Step 6** After the main job and subjobs are created, test and run the main job to check whether it is successfully created. If the job is successfully executed, the CDM subjobs are successfully created and executed.

Monitor	insta	nce (g									
Stop		Rerun Continue	Succeed				Job Name 👻 Ent	er a job name.	Q Nov 01, 2021 0	00:00:00 - Nov	01, 2021 23:59:59 🗎 C 🧿
		Job Name	Status 🏹	Running Type 🍞	Planned Start Time \$	Actual Start Time \$	End Time 💲	Running Dur \$	Created By	Versions	Operation
	~	table-splitting-job_3	Run successf	Subjob Scheduling	Nov 01, 2021 20:28:20 GMT+	Nov 01, 2021 20:29:26 GMT+.	Nov 01, 2021 20:29:36 GMT+	0.2	dgc_viewer	2	Stop Rerun View Wai
	~	table-splitting-job_2	Run successf	Subjob Scheduling	Nov 01, 2021 20:28:20 GMT+	Nov 01, 2021 20:29:04 GMT+.	Nov 01, 2021 20:29:15 GMT+	0.2	dgc_viewer	2	Stop Rerun View Wai
	~	table-splitting-job_1	Run successf	Subjob Scheduling	Nov 01, 2021 20:28:20 GMT+	Nov 01, 2021 20:28:43 GMT+.	Nov 01, 2021 20:28:54 GMT+	0.2	dgc_viewer	2	Stop Rerun View Wai

----End

# **Important Notes**

- Some attributes, such as fromJobConfig.BatchJob, may not be supported in • some CDM versions. If an error is reported during task creation, you need to delete the attribute from the request body. The following figure shows the parameters for creating a main job.
  - CDM Job Message Body

value, laise	
},	
{	
"name": "fromJobConfig.allowNullValueIn	artitionColumn",
"value": "false"	
}.	
1	
"name": "from JobConfig createOutTable"	
"value": "falce"	
value . Taise	
{	
"name": "fromJobConfig.BatchJob",	
"value": "false"	
}	
,	
"name": "fromJobConfig"	
}	
1.	
"extended-configs": {	
"name": null	
"value": "e30="	
Value . eso-	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

If a CDM node is configured to create a job, the node checks whether a CDM job with the same name is running.

×

- If the CDM job is not running, update the job with the same name based on the request body.
- If a CDM job with the same name is running, wait until the job is run. During this period, the CDM job may be started by other tasks. As a result, the extracted data may not be the same as expected (for example, the job configuration is not updated, or the macro of the running time is not correctly replaced). Therefore, do not start or create multiple jobs with the same name.

# 8 Practice: Data Development Based on Ecommerce BI Reports

For details, see Data Development Based on E-commerce BI Reports.

# **9** Practice: Data Integration and Development Based on Movie Scores

For details, see Data Integration and Development Based on Movie Scores.

# **10** Practice: Data Governance Based on Taxi Trip Data

For details, see Governance of Taxi Trip Data.

# **11** Case: Trade Data Statistics and Analysis

# 11.1 Scenario

Consulting company H uses CDM to import local trade statistics to OBS, and Data Lake Insight (DLI) to analyze trade statistics. In this way, company H builds its big data analytics platform at an extremely low cost, allowing the company more time to focus on their businesses and make innovations continuously.

# Background

Company H is a commercial organization in China that engages in collecting trade statistics of major trading nations and buyer data. It has a large-scale trade statistics database. The collected data is widely used in industry research, international trade promotion, and other fields.

In the past, company H used its own big data cluster with maintenance by dedicated personnel. Each year, company H purchased the dedicated bandwidth from China Telecom and China Unicom and invested heavily in equipment room, electric power, private networks, servers, and O&M. However, the company could not satisfy customers' ever-changing service requirements due to insufficient manpower and capability restrictions of its big data cluster. As a result, only 4% of 100 TB inventory data was useful.

After migrating local trade statistics to HUAWEI CLOUD, company H can make full use of the 100 TB inventory data in maximizing asset monetization, without the need of constructing and maintaining infrastructures but relying on HUAWEI CLOUD's big data analysis capabilities.

CDM and DLI use the pay-per-use billing mode, so maintenance personnel are not required and the dedicated bandwidth cost is reduced. Compared with the offline data center, CDM and DLI save the maintenance cost by 70%. In addition, CDM and DLI have low skill demands for personnel and enable smooth migration of existing services, shortening the service rollout period by 50%.

# Task

Use CDM, OBS, and DLI to complete trade statistics analysis using the existing data (for example, trade detail records and basic information) of company H's customer data collection and processing system.

# Figure 11-1 Scenario scheme



# **NOTE**

When creating an OBS foreign table on DLI, the data storage format of the OBS table must meet the following requirements:

- When you use the DataSource syntax to create an OBS table, the ORC, Parquet, JSON, CSV, Carbon, and Avro formats are supported.
- When you use the Hive syntax to create an OBS table, the Text file, Avro, ORC, SequenceFile, RCFile, Parquet, Carbon formats are supported.

If the storage format of the raw data table does not meet the requirements, you can use CDM to import the raw data to DLI for analysis without uploading the data to OBS.

# Data Types

• Trade detail records

Trade detail records include trade statistics of major trading nations.

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
hs_code	string	List of import and export offering code
country	smallint	Basic information about countries
dollar_value	double	Transaction amount
quantity	double	Transaction volume

#### Table 11-1 Trade detail records

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
unit	smallint	Measurement unit
b_country	smallint	Basic information about the target country
imex	smallint	Import or export
y_year	smallint	Year
m_month	smallint	Month

# • Basic information

The basic information indicates the dictionary data corresponding to the fields in the trade detail records.

<b>Table 11-2</b> Basic information about countries	(description of <b>country</b> )
---	----------------------------------

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
countryid	smallint	Country code
country_en	string	English name of a country
country_cn	string	Chinese name of a country

Table 11-3 Information	n about the	update time	(description o	f <b>updatetime</b> )
------------------------	-------------	-------------	----------------	-----------------------

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
countryid	smallint	Country code
imex	smallint	Import or export
hs_len	smallint	Length of the offering code
minstartdate	string	Minimum start time
startdate	string	Start time
newdate	string	Update time
minnewdate	string	Last update time

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
id	bigint	ID
hs	string	Offering code
hs_cn	string	Chinese name of an offering
hs_en	string	English name of an offering

**Table 11-4** Information about import and export offering code (description ofhs246)

Field Name	Field Type	Field Description
id	smallint	Measurement unit code
unit_en	string	English name of a measurement unit
unit_cn	string	Chinese name of a measurement unit

# **11.2 Analysis Process**

# Introduction

To use CDM, OBS, and DLI to analyze trade statistics, you need to perform the following steps:

- 1. Using CDM to Upload Data to OBS
  - a. Use CDM to upload the inventory data of company H to OBS.
  - b. Configure a scheduled task of CDM to automatically upload incremental data to OBS every day.
- 2. Using DLI to Analyze Data

Use DLI to directly analyze the service data in OBS to support the customers of company H for trade statistics analysis.

# 11.3 Using CDM to Upload Data to OBS

# 11.3.1 Uploading Inventory Data

1. Use **Direct Connect** to establish a Direct Connect connection between the local data center and Huawei Cloud Virtual Private Cloud (VPC).

- 2. Create an OBS bucket and record the access domain name, port number, access key ID (AK), and secret access key (SK) of the OBS bucket.
- 3. Create a CDM cluster.

#### **NOTE**

If a DataArts Studio instance includes a CDM cluster (except the trial version) and the cluster meets your requirements, you do not need to buy a DataArts Migration incremental package.

If you need to create another CDM cluster, buy a DataArts Studio incremental package by referring to **Buying a DataArts Studio Incremental Package**.

- **Instance Type**: Select **cdm.xlarge**, which applies to most migration scenarios.
- VPC: VPC of the CDM cluster. Select the VPC that connects to the local data center through Direct Connect.
- (Optional) **Subnet** and **Security Group**: You can configure either of them.
- After the cluster is created, choose Job Management > Link Management > Create Link. The page for selecting a link type is displayed. See Figure 11-2.

#### Figure 11-2 Selecting a connector

Data Warehouse	Data Warehouse Service	Data Lake Insight		
Hadoop	MRS HDFS	MRS HBase	MRS Hive	Apache HDFS
	Apache HBase	Apache Hive		
Object Storage	Object Storage Service (OBS)			
File System	FTP	SFTP	HTTP	
Relational Database	RDS for MySQL	RDS for PostgreSQL	RDS for SQL Server	MySQL
	PostgreSQL	Microsoft SQL Server	Oracle	
NoSQL	Redis	MongoDB		
Messaging System	Data Ingestion Service	MRS Kafka	Apache Kafka	
Search	Elasticsearch			
Open Beta Test           X Cancel         > Next	^			

5. To connect to the local Apache HDFS of company *H*, select **Apache HDFS**, and click **Next**.

### Figure 11-3 Creating an HDFS link



# 

- Name: Enter a custom link name, for example, hdfs\_link.
- URI: Enter the NameNode URI of HDFS of company H.
- Authentication Method: Select KERBEROS if Hadoop is in security mode to obtain the principal and keytab files from the client for authentication.
- **Principal** and **Keytab File**: Obtain the **principal** account and **keytab** file from the Hadoop administrator.
- 6. Click **Save**. CDM automatically checks whether the link is available.
  - If the link is available, a message is displayed, indicating that the link is successfully saved, and the link management page is displayed.

- If the link is unavailable, check whether the link parameters are correctly configured or whether the firewall of company *H* allows the elastic IP address (EIP) of the CDM cluster to access the data source.
- Click Create Link to create an OBS link. On the page that is displayed, select Object Storage Service (OBS) and click Next. Set the OBS link parameters as required. See Figure 11-4.

\* Name OBS \* Connector Object Storage Type \* OBS Endpoint 🕐 obs. ۰., \* Port 🕥 \* OBS Bucket Type 🕐 Object Storage \* AK 🕐 \* SK 🕐 < Previous 👉 Test 🔒 Save × Cancel

#### Figure 11-4 Creating an OBS link

### D NOTE

- Name: Enter a custom link name, for example, obslink.
- **OBS Endpoint**: Enter the domain name or IP address of OBS, for example, **obs.myhuaweicloud.com**.
- Port: Enter the port number of OBS, for example, 443.
- OBS Bucket Type: Select a value from the drop-down list box as required.
- **AK** and **SK**: Enter the AK and SK used for accessing the OBS database. To obtain the AK and SK, log in to the management console, click the username in the upper right corner, and select **My Credentials** from the drop-down list. On the displayed page, choose **Access Keys** in the left navigation pane.

- 8. Click **Save**. The **Link Management** page is displayed.
- Choose Table/File Migration > Create Job to create a job for migrating trade statistics of company *H* to OBS. See Figure 11-5.

# Figure 11-5 Creating a job

Job Configuration	
* Job Name hdfs2obs	
Source Job Configuration	Destination Job Configuration
* Source Link Name mrshdfs_link	* Destination Link Name obs_link   Configuration Guide
* Source Directory/File () /apps ()	* Bucket Name
Entries Files ⑦ Yes No	* Write Directory ⑦
* File Format () Binary •	* File Format (?) Binary *
Show Advanced Attributes	Duplicate File Processing Method 🕥 Skip 👻
	Show Advanced Attributes

# D NOTE

- Job Name: Enter a user-defined job name.
- Source Link Configuration:
  - Source Link Name: Select the HDFS link hdfs\_link created in 5.
  - **Source Directory/File**: Set this parameter to the local storage path of company *H*'s trade statistics. The value can be either a directory or a file. Set this parameter to a directory. CDM migrates all files in the directory to OBS.
  - File Format: Select Binary. The file format refers to the format used by CDM to transmit data. The formats of the original files are not changed. Binary is recommended for migration between files because the transmission efficiency and performance are optimal.
- Destination Link Configuration:
  - **Destination Link Name**: Select the OBS link **obslink** created in **7**.
  - **Bucket Name** and **Write Directory**: Enter the path for storing trade statistics in OBS. CDM writes the files to this path.
  - **File Format**: Select **Binary**. Similar to the source link, the formats of the original files are not changed.
  - **Duplicate File Processing Method**: Select **Skip**. CDM determines that a file is a duplicate file only when the file name and file size are the same on the source and destination ends. In this case, CDM skips the file and does not migrate the file to OBS.
- 10. Click **Next** to go to the tab page for configuring the task parameters. For the migration of inventory data, retain the default values of the parameters.
- 11. Click **Save and Run**. On the displayed job management page, you can view the job execution progress and result.
- 12. After the job is successfully executed, click **Historical Record** to view the number of written rows, number of read rows, number of written bytes, number of written files, and execution logs.

# 11.3.2 Uploading Incremental Data

1. After uploading inventory data using CDM, click **Edit** in the **Operation** column to modify a job.

2. Retain the values of the basic parameters, and click **Next** to modify the task parameters. See **Figure 11-6**.

Schedule Execution						
	Minute	Hour	Day	Week	Month	
	Cycle (days)	1		Executed once ev	ery ** days.	
	Validity Period	ł				
	Start Time	03/02/2018 0	0:01:00	×	End Time	

#### Figure 11-6 Configuring a scheduled task

Configura Tool

- 3. Select **Schedule Execution** and configure the scheduled task.
  - Set Cycle (days) to 1 day.
  - Set **Start Time** to 00:01:00 every day.

In this way, CDM automatically performs full migration in the early morning every day. However, because **Duplicate File Processing Method** is set to **Skip**, files with the same name and size are not migrated. Therefore, only new files are uploaded every day.

4. Click Save.

# 11.4 Analyzing Data

Use DLI to analyze the trade statistics stored in OBS buckets.

# Prerequisites

When creating an OBS foreign table on DLI, the data storage format of the OBS table must meet the following requirements:

- When you use the DataSource syntax to create an OBS table, the ORC, Parquet, JSON, CSV, Carbon, and Avro formats are supported.
- When you use the Hive syntax to create an OBS table, the Text file, Avro, ORC, SequenceFile, RCFile, Parquet, Carbon formats are supported.

If the storage format of the raw data table does not meet the requirements, you can use CDM to import the raw data to DLI for analysis without uploading the data to OBS.

# Procedure

- 1. Log in to the DLI console and create a database by referring to **Creating a Database**.
- 2. Create an OBS foreign table by referring to **Creating an OBS Table**, including the trade statistics database, trade detail record table, and basic information table.
- 3. Develop SQL scripts on the DLI console for trade statistics analysis to meet service requirements.